
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 

Call to Order: By Chairman Bardanouve, on March 21, 1991, at 8 
a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Francis Bardanouve, Chairman (D) 
Ray Peck, Vice-Chairman (D) 
Dorothy Bradley (D) 
John Cobb (R) 
Dorothy Cody (D) 
Mary Ellen Connelly (D) 
Ed Grady (R) 
Larry Grinde (R) 
John Johnson (D) 
Mike Kadas (D)' 
Berv Kimberley (D) 
Wm. "Red" Menahan (D) 
Jerry Nisbet (D) 
Mary Lou Peterson (R) 
Joe Quilici (D) 
Chuck Swysgood (R) 
Bob Thoft (R) 
Tom Zook (R) 

Staff Present: Terry Cohea, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
Jim Haubein, LFA 
Sylvia Kinsey, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Note: Chairman Bardanouve and Vice Chairman Peck alternated 
frequently on chairing the meeting and are not listed 
specifically as chair in these minutes. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 179 

Appropriation for Maintenance of Veterans' Cemetery 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JOHN PHILLIPS, House District 33, Great Falls, said the 
cemetery is in poor shape and $50,000 there is a 2 to 1 federal 
match and would help a lot and they would be able to get some 
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maintenance. He said this would not cure everything since they 
need landscaping and a sprinkle system and he had been looking at 
a source where they could get some ongoing funds. He said the 
only thing he could come up with was some of the lottery money. 

Proponents' Testimony: George Poston, united veterans committee 
of Montana said at the last c(:mnt there were 152 people buried 
out there. There are a lot o:E volunteers who put in sod and 
trees, but they don't have a ~rlay of watering it. He said $50,000 
is the minimum it will take to save the work that has already 
been put in and hoped the co~nittee would look favorably on this 
bill. 

Tom Pouliot, state Commander for VFW said they support this bill. 
It is a State Veterans' Cemeteary and is a disgrace. There is 
hardly any improvement out theare. 

Dick Baumberger, DA said they favor the bill, this is a state 
cemetery and they would like it to look nice. 

Hal Manson, American Legion o:E Montana said they had done a lot 
of volunteer work and poeple had made donations, but find it is 
just a scratch. They need money to do the things that have to be 
done to make it a PFesentable cemetery. They need money to put 
in a good sprinkler·system and landscaping. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. THOFT asked if this is an 
ongoing appropriation. He asked if they needed that kind of 
money after the sprinkler is in and the landscaping done? REP. 
PHILIPS answered yes, they would. In the winter time especially 
they go out and dig 10 graves at a time which is something you do 
not want to see all lined up when you bury a friend or a loved 
one. They need ongoing money to do things as they are needed. 

REP. GRINDE asked if they had tried to apply for money from any 
organizations on a federal level? REP. PHILLIPS said yes, they 
get a 2 for 1 match on it right now. 

REP. BARDANOOVE asked what thea sprinkler system itself costs and 
REP. PHILLIPS said he was not sure he had those figures with him, 
but they had it laid out in 4 phases. Phase 1 was about $74,000, 
phase 2 $146,000, etc. REP. BARDANOOVE asked what was meant by 
phases and REP. PHILLIPS said they knew they didn't have all the 
money at one time and this is a plan to upgrade it and get it 
into shape. REP. BARDANOOVE asked the sponsor to give the 
secretary a copy of the expenses for the sprinkler system. 
EXHIBIT 1. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. PHILLIPS said he knew there was a lot 
of money floating through this committee and felt a little could 
be spent on this. 
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HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 524 

Oil Overcharge Appropriation for Wind Farm 
Transmission Study 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BOB RANEY, House District 82, Livingston and Chief Sponsor 
of House Bill 524 said this would appropriate $70,000 of the oil 
overcharge and requires a 2 to 1 match from private or federal 
sources. We have to do something for energy, with the recent war 
and the one we are probably engaged in, tells us we have to do 
something besides fossil fuel. He said the best wind available 
in all of America is on the Rocky Mountain Front in Montana and 
we are not moving forward in that. 

Proponents' Testimony: Van Jamison, Administrator, Enerqy 
Division, DNRC said this proposal is being funded from the oil 
overcharge money to do the work necessary to carry out the 
Northwest Planning Council's Wind Conformation agenda. The 
Council has identified about 18,000 megawatts of wind potential 
in Montana, about 4800 average megawatts. What they don't know 
at the present time is how costly those megawatts are going to be 
to develop and how they compare to other resources. Wind can't 
be transported except as electrons through transmission and 
therefore the largest cost will likely be transmission upgrade. 
He handed in EXHIBIT 2. 

Christine H. Paulson, Graduate Student, U of H, submitted written 
testimony. EXHIBIT 3. 

Questions From Committee Hembers: REP. COBB asked if the 
Northwest Planning Council wasn't going to do a lot of this 
anyway? He asked if we were duplicating something. Hr. Jamison 
said the Northwest Planning Council has this in their plans and 
are going to cause Bonneville Power Administration to 
participate. This ensures that in additional to Bonneville and 
the utilities, the state of Montana can become involved in those 
reviews. When we get down to siting plans, etc. we will have the 
ground work done. REP. COBB asked, since we have someone else 
doing it, why do we have to do the same thing. Hr. Jamison said 
the Power Planning council has only two employees and they have 
an enormous amount of work. 

REP. PECK asked on page 3, section 6 places this appropriation in 
a superior position to appropriations in HB 10 and LC 904. What 
are those other potential drawers on the fund and why should this 
be superior? REP. RANEY said to him they are taking oil 
overcharge monies and spending them in short term projects. Wind 
energy is something that may go on for a hundred years, it is 
extremely important we move into alternative energy. REP. PECK 
asked what these other two were and REP. RANEY said HB 10 is the 
oil overcharge and LC 104 is HB 777, which is the state building 
bond program, the retrofit program to make energy efficiency 
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REP. QUILICI said one of the t:hings he assumed would be done with 
this $70,000 is that BPA has f:unds in there to look at 
alternative energy. The state of Montana, in order to come up 
with that source of energy, has to have some transmission 
capabilities that make sure we~ can put that energy on the grid so 
it can go around Montana and Clut of state if necessary. He asked 
if they would be looking at that possibility. Hr. Jamison said 
that is exactly the type of thing he would be looking at. 

REP. GRINDE asked who has the wind fields at Livingston? Who 
owns them, who is in charge of' them, whose project is it? Hr. 
Jamison said he did not know vlho has rights to the wind resource 
at the Bench in Livingston. 'Ilhere have been a number of 
companies looking at buying le~ases on properties up there. REP. 
RANEY said it is private enterprise and the City of Livingston 
has a buy-back agreement with the power company. He did not know 
if that had expired. The city of Livingston got into the wind 
project a dozen years or so ago in cooperation with private 
enterprise. The mills they chose to use were torn apart within 
days and everyone who tried it: basically went broke. This is a 
different idea here, it is a commercial scale, this is to site 
wind farms. He said, they know the machines are available, how 
they work, we know where the wind potential is, and this is to 
find out if we can economically produce energy. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. RANEY said the main thing is to 
remember we are in competition with other areas and we want to 
show up front that Montana is the location. It is generally 
considered we are, but we have~ to be able to prove it and that we 
can get those electrons on the grid economically. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 664 

Fund Medical Research Facilities Projects 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM SOUTHWORTH, House District 86, Billings, said this is a 
bill that is part of an overall effort in restoring major funding 
for technology research and development activities in Montana and 
thus capitalize on some exciting activities currently going on. 
SB 242 is the primary bill in this effort and if that bill passes 
the Senate, it is legislation that all those interests favoring 
HB 664 will ultimately support.. If SB 242 is rejected this bill 
will salvage some of the more important aspects of research and 
development funding in Montana. This uses money from the 
interest from the coal trust fund which would flow into the 
general fund, and would be a general fund appropriation of $1.5 
million. He talked about the terms of the appropriation and what 
would be done with it. 

Proponents' Testimony: Sam Hubbard, Deaconess Medical center and 
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the Deaconess Research Institute in Billings, said they support 
the bill because it does start to restore some of the research 
and development funding for technology programs that was lost 
during the 1989 session. 

Ouest ions From committee Members: REP. KAnAS asked if this is 
coming from the interest flow off the coal tax trust? Mr. 
Hubbard said yes, it is earnings from the trust that would 
normally be appropriated to the school equalization fund and the 
general fund. 

REP. CODY said there was a statement made about losing money in 
'89. REP. SOUTHWORTH said this is a brief history of the Science 
and Technology Alliance. When the program was originally funded 
in 1985 and re-funded in 1987, it included a funding for Research 
and Development and Seed Capital Investments. The Supreme Court 
overturned the '87 bill for some technical reasons and the 
program came back in 1989 for reauthorization and they focused 
the new funding primarily on the seed capital side and in the 
process the funding level for the Research and Development side 
went down considerably. These two bills would start to restore a 
little of that funding. 

closing by Sponsor:, REP. SOUTHWORTH asked the committee to 
withhold action on this bill until they see what action the 
Senate takes on SB 242. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 950 

Montana Family Policy Act 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. VIVIAN BROOKE, House District 56, Missoula, said this bill 
is the Family Policy Act. It was amended in subcommittee and the 
appropriation request is for a study committee which would be 
composed of 4 members from the House, 4 from the Senate and a 
representative from the Governor's office. She said the study 
committee during the interim would try to coordinate the agencies 
that are dealing with families and children and try to bring 
about some type of reform in how we approach families and 
children. 

Proponents' Testimony: John ortwein, Montana Catholic Conference, 
submitted written testimony. EXHIBIT 4. 

Tom Olsen, DFS, said they support the bill and it is completely 
consistent with their goals. EXHIBIT 5. 

Jean Camus, Montana Council for Families, a private non-profit 
organization devoted to children and their families. This bill 
arises out of the private sector's understanding of what we need 
to do for children and families. It is a major significant 
reform that is going on around the country. She said this brings 
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together the interest of the state in spending its money more 
efficiently and effectively and does what is good for children 
and families. 

closing by Sponsor: REP. BROOKE encouraged the committee to take 
a careful look at this bill because it is an investment in the 
future. It costs $547 a year for a boy to have a big brother and 
about $27,000 a year to keep a boy in Pine Hills. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 13 AND 234 

House Bill 13--Annex of Veterans' Home in Galen 

House Bill 234--Appropriation for Veterans' Home 
project from Capitol Project Funds 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. "BOB" PAVLOVICH, House District 70, Butte, said House Bill 
13 is an act to provide and ef;tablish an annex to the Montana 
Veterans' Home in Galen. He said in the last session HB 202 was 
a 2 cent raise in the cigaret1:e tax to generate the money for the 
40 to 50 bed unit in Galen and also to build a 100 bed unit in 
Glendive. That money has been put in the DOA revolving fund and 
this bill would allow us to build a 40 or 50 bed unit at Galen 
for the veterans of Montana if the state should decide to close 
it. 

REP. PAVLOVICH said House Bill 234 is basically the same as HB 13 
except this one appropriates 1:he money for the 100 bed unit in 
Glendive. The money has been appropriated, and the only reason 
construction has not been started on that project is because the 
federal matching funds are no1: there. He said do not take our 
money, we saved it and it is ours. EXHIBITS 6 A-3. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said last session the Legislature approved this 
and asked if there was no appropriation for it? REP. PAVLOVICH 
said there was an appropriation of $30,000 out of that money 
collected for the committee, hut no appropriation for the 
building. 

Proponents' Testimony: Robert Van Der Vere, citizen Lobbyist, 
said anything we can do for the veterans he is for it. He is a 
WW II Merchant Marine Veteran and it took 45 years to get that 
status, but agrees with REP. PAVLOVICH, keep your hands off that 
money. 

Tom Pouliot, VFW said he is in support of these bills. The past 
two days in Billings they had a conference on Aging Veterans and 
a lot of numbers will come out: of that conference that are 
important to whether or not WE! have nursing homes for veterans. 
Most of our WW II veterans are around 70 years old and many of 
them will be in need of some sort of nursing home services. He 
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George Poston, Montana veterans' committee said the age of the 
veterans is increasing and at the present time there is a waiting 
list on nursing home beds for veterans. He said he felt within 
one year after being built both the nursing home at Galen and the 
one at Glendive will be full. 

Dick Baumberger, DA, said they strongly urge committee support 
for both House Bills. 

Hal Manson, American Legion of Montana, said they request that 
both of these bills be considered. There is an overflow of 
nursing home bed needs at Columbia Falls, and even if the one at 
Glendive was built, it is a long way for people from western 
Montana to go, so we will need an annex and strongly urge it be 
built. We also ask HB 234 be concurred in. 

Joe Brand, Member, Post 689, Helena, said he came to testify in 
support of HB 313 and will also support HB 13. He said western 
Montana's population has gained quite heavily in the past 10 
years and presumed it will increase more in the next 10 years. 
There is a need for a nursing home facility in this area. During 
WW II Montana had the most per capita veterans in the service of 
any state in the United states. He said we have had some 
problems where private concerns would no longer take some state 
patients, and there was a problem in Missoula a few years ago, he 
thought Montana should have a backup facility against some of 
these private providers. 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON, District 23, Glendive, said he was in favor of 
both bills. HB 234 is here because of the language that 
authorized the veterans' home in eastern Montana did not contain 
language to make the appropriation valid for the next biennium. 
It is here to move that appropriation into the next biennium and 
to authorize the spending of the state funds as well as the 
federal funds. He said his latest information is that we are 
either first or second on the priority list for the coming 
biennium. 

REP. TOM ZOOK, House District 25, Miles City asked to be listed 
as a proponent for both bills. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. CODY asked REP. JOHNSON if 
he was extending his appropriation from the last session through 
the next biennium? What if the federal government once again 
don't come through with the money? Will you have to come back 
again in '93. REP. JOHNSON said we were 14th on a list of 13 
that were approved last time. REP. CODY asked if this was the 
only way, to come back each biennium? REP. JOHNSON said no, 
language could be placed in this that would continue it 
indefinitely and we failed to do that in the bill since we were 
so certain it would be built. with the approval of the sponsor 
that could be done. REP. BARDANOUVE said the Fiscal Analyst 
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REP. KAnAS asked where the $1.5 million already collected in 
cigarette taxes is? REP. BAR:OANOUVE said it is in the Long Range 
Capital projects. 

closing by Sponsor: REP. PAVLOVICH said he would like to amend 
the bill so the funding would continue if we don't get on the 
priority list, and with the help of the Legislative Council he 
would approve that amendment. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 20 

Appropriate General Fund for Service Women's Memorial 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. "BOB" PAVLOVICH, House District 70, Butte explained this 
bill as a one time appropriation of $25,000. Congress has passed 
legislation authorizing the construction of a living memorial to 
honor the 1.2 million women veterans and the 400,000 women in 
active duty in military servi,ce. He said this memorial will be 
built at Arlington Cemetery and the other 50 states in the Union 
are all donating $25,000 toward the project. EXHIBITS 7, 8, 9 
and 10 were handed to the secretary. 

proponents' Testimony: Tom Pouliot, VFW, said women have 
participated and have been a part of all our fighting and it is 
time they were recognized and have a memorial of their own. 

Doris Brander, USNR (W), Avon WW II Veteran, said she had been 
working on this for the past year. Most of the 56 counties have 
proclaimed a day for the Women Veterans and also for all women in 
the military. Everyone is pl1eased across the state to finally be 
recognized and remembered for what we did. She said one of the 
thrills she had was finding 165 names of WW I Army Nurse Corps. 
They enlisted in 1917, 1918 and 1919, and some of them stayed in. 
She thought it would be wonderful to remember those people and 
get them down in history for people to know their names. The 
living memorial will be a record of all who have served and after 
100 years of history in Montana, those women who served in the 
first World War are the peoplle that were born in Montana and made 
Montana what it is. 

Joe Brand, VFW Post 689, Helena, said he supports this 
legislation and many of the bills that has been before the 
committee, it has always been noted that when there was a 
veterans' bill before the committee it has only tried to include 
the men. That has never been the case. In any war we have had 
there have been women who have served as faithful or more so than 
many men. In WW II there was a corps in every branch of the 
service for women. He urged lsupport for this bill. 

Hal Manson, American Legion o:f Montana, said he has been firmly 
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behind this type of legislation nationwide ever since it first 
began. 

Robert Van Der Vere, citizen Lobbyist, said during his cru1s1ng 
in the Merchant Marines in WW II one of the worst places he had 
ever been in was just out of New Guinea which was under attack by 
the Japanese. The nurses stood up under the terrible conditions 
and he hoped this legislation was passed. 

George Poston, united veterans committee of Montana said they are 
in support of this bill and said wherever he was stationed during 
his military service there were women serving. He said this is a 
long over due recognition of women in the service and he hoped 
the committee would pass this bill. 

Diane sands, Montana Women's Lobby and on behalf of the 52 
organizations that belong to the Women's Lobby and her aunt who 
is a veteran of WW II as an army nurse all rise in support of 
this bill. She said they felt it is an important bill to honor 
the women as veterans and women in the military. 

Dick Baumburger, DA, said they firmly support this bill. 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell said she 
had worked on this project some last summer and they have some 
women veterans at Columbia Falls at the Veterans' Home. She said 
she thought there was about 7,000 women veterans in Montana, and 
this is a good bill. 

Genevieve Adair, Women Vets, WAAC and WAC, said the WAAC and WAC 
are no longer in existence, but hope the committee keeps in mind 
that the women want to help and on that basis she felt they 
should be recognized with this memorial. 

Helen Dawson, Navy Veteran in the WAVES, urged support for this 
bill. 

Millicent Clark, Navy Veteran, WW II asked support for this bill. 

Questions from committee: REP. KIMBERLEY asked if there is a 
Veterans of the Korean War memorial. He said he thought he had 
made a contribution to one not too long ago, and wondered if 
there really is such a thing. Doris Brander said they are trying 
to raise money for that too. She said she had run across some of 
the veterans back east, but with the women's memorial they don't 
have any money. They are raising it themselves with their $25 
registration fee, but you have to remember the ones that have 
passed away both WW I and WW II, they need help because who is 
going to pay for them. 

Mr. Poston said there is a fund going for the Korean veterans and 
it has just gotten started in Montana, but is being done nation 
wide, and there will be a memorial built. 
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REP. GRADY asked what the negative effect would be if Montana 
didn't donate money to this mE~morial. REP. PAVLOVICH said it 
would just be a kind of black eye to the state. 

Sponsor Closing: REP. PAVLOVICH said on the bottom of page 1 and 
page 2, on the House floor we have been recognizing National 
Women's Historic Month and Lt .. Gov. Kolstad has already 
proclaimed March 29, 1991 as c:mr National Womens' Historic 
History Month and thought it lvould be very appropriate to pass 
this bill, get the money and made a law by then. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 455 

Appropriate Money to Dep1:. of Military Affairs to 
Construct Libby Armory 

Presentation and opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY LOU PETERSON, House District 1, Eureka, said this would 
appropriate money for the arm()ry at Libby and said they do have 
some different figures. There a federal contribution is $827,000 
and they are wondering if there might be some small bonding 
portion they might lock into em that part since they knew how 
short on general fund the committee was. The federal funds have 
been appropriated and the land has been purchased and they are 
ready to go on it. 

Proponents' Testimony: Lt. Col. Kenneth cottrill, Montana 
National Guard discussed the history of the Libby Armory and the 
history of this particular pr()ject. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. CODY said they just 
finished a project in Culbertson and asked how they funded the 
new armory they put up. Lt. Col. cottrill said the one just 
completed was a maintenance building and was almost 100% 
federally funded. He said thE~ armory was built in 1981 and was 
funded with the same process CiS this project, through the 
Legislature to get matching st.ate funds. 

REP. GRINDE asked how many armories we have in the state now and 
Lt. Col. Cottrill said 26 facilities they own and are leasing 4. 
REP. GRINDE asked who determines where they go and why? Lt. Col. 
cottrill said the selection base for armories is based on a 
couple different criteria. One is the type of units we place in 
an area and it is somewhat a political issue also. REP. GRINDE 
asked what the closest armory to Libby is right now and Lt. Col. 
cottrill said Whitefish. REP. GRINDE asked if there is any 
reason you have to have so many of these facilities around the 
state, but couldn't you take the one projected for Libby and 
combine it with Whitefish? Is it necessary to have these all 
over when we have that many now? Lt. Col. cottrill said they try 
to layout armories in a scheme that the communities are large 
enough to support the personnE~I, that people who want to belong 
to the National Guard don't have to travel extensive distances, 
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and that there are units that are a reasonable size for the 
communities. If we asked for a 200 person armory at Whitefish we 
probably couldn't recruit 200 people, but we can recruit for 60 
people in the community and we can recruit for 60 people in the 
Libby area. The National Guard has the responsibility under 
state mission to provide emergency support and they look at 
having armories in strategic locations to provide that emergency 
support. 

closing by Sponsor: REP. PETERSON said they do have their land, 
the 10 acres were donated and is there, they have their design 
which is ready to go and are combining for that kind of community 
support throughout Lincoln County for this armory. They have a 
fine group of people training there, and have already used in 
Lincoln county some of those emergency services of the National 
Guard in flood and fire conditions. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said this is not the ordinary allocation and 
asked what the ordinary allocation would be and Lt. Col. cottrill 
said this allocation is the same as they used on the others. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 777 

Approve Energy Conservation Projects and 
Authorize Bond Issuance 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JOE QUILICI, House District 71, Butte, said this bill 
authorizes issuance of general obligation bonds to fund state 
energy building projects. They did this last session for various 
units of state government. Last session a bill was passed to set 
GO bonds of $3 million to retrofit the Montana Development Center 
in Boulder, Montana State Hospital at Galen and at Warm springs, 
the Center for the Aged at Lewistown and the School for the Deaf 
and Blind in Great Falls. During the interim we did not know the 
status of Galen and Warm Springs and the DNRC scaled back on 
these projects and DNRC partially retrofitted Warm Springs and 
MDC at Boulder, the Center for the Aged in Lewistown and the 
School for the Deaf and Blind in Great Falls is finished. They 
did that with the existing state money rather than issue $3 
million GO bonds. This bill will ask for a reauthorization of 
the $550,000 of oil overcharge money and the authorization to 
bond programs that are now specified in this bill. He said he 
also had an amendment to put in, instead of reappropriating the 
$550,000 in oil overcharge money he will amend it down to 
$400,000 because they said they can do it without the added 
$150,000. He said the Dept. worked in a prudent manner, are 
getting the job done, we want to retrofit these buildings, and 
these oil overcharge monies are specifically designated for 
certain uses, and this is one of them. 

Proponents' Testimony: Tom Livers, DNRC, spoke in favor of HB 
777, his written testimony. EXHIBIT 11. 
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Hugh Jesse, U of H, Director ICivil Services said they definitely 
support this bill. The enerqy conservation measures this bill 
would fund has potential savi:ngs of $2 million over the next 10 
years. 

Nobby Johnson, supervisor of :Building & Grounds, School District 
in Great Falls, said he is in support of HB 777 and handed out 
EXHIBIT 12, on the last building they retrofitted at the Valley 
View School in Great Falls and shows the savings that can be 
achieved if you pass this legislation and explained the exhibit. 
He said in the 5 month heatin9 period there has been an average 
of 47% savings. 

Christine Paulson, Graduate Student, U of H, said the spirit of 
this bill is in keeping with some of the other energy bills that 
have come up during the sessil::m, and focuses on energy 
conservation which is an important component of Montana's energy 
strategy. EXHIBIT 13. 

EXHIBITS 14, 15 and 16 were given to the secretary. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. CODY asked who does the 
energy audits on these buildings, DNRC? REP. QUILICI answered 
yes. REP. CODY asked if he was here when the committee heard 
REP. RANEY's bill? . On being 'told yes, she asked how he felt 
about that and REP. QUILICI said he thought they could look at 
the money he was asking for since they had lowered this amount. 
REP. CODY said there is $3 million bonding in here, but does the 
$400,000 change that amount? Mr. Livers said the authorization 
is up to $3 million in bondinc;J and doubt if they need the whole 
$3 million, it merely gives them flexibility in case the projects 
change during the time base, CJr there is some lost opportunity in 
a building such as a heating system going out which makes it 
particularly cost effective tCJ go in and fix the building. 

Tape 1, side 2. 
REP. CODY asked if they did all the audits themselves and Mr. 
Livers said on the relatively straight forward buildings they do 
the audit themselves. On the more complex facilities they do 
contract with private engineering firms in Montana. 

REP. KIMBERLEY asked how is the priority list on page 2 
determined? Mr. Livers said it was list based on cost 
effectiveness of projects. They looked at the projects primarily 
based on energy saving potential and the other thing which was 
weighed more heavily this year than in past years was the 
relative stability of the building. 

REP. GRINDE asked when the oil overcharge money ends and REP. 
BARDANOUVE said it has been c()ming in over the years as the 
company pays their fines. Mr .. Livers said he could give a 
general idea. All the cases that are going to be filed have been 
filed so they are processing a set of cases. He said he knew for 
certain that Texaco and city Services will be paid out over the 
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course of the next 4 years. Settlement agreements which call for 
periodic payments are already in place. There are a number of 
other cases that are currently being processed. They may end up 
being settled in a lump sum, they may end up being settled in a 
manner similar to Texaco and City Services and paid out over 
time. The money is limited in size, it is coming in smaller and 
smaller amounts and will ultimately taper off. In addition the 
interest earnings on the monies when they are paid to the state 
must be used for the same purposes as the principle, it is almost 
impossible to spend any appropriation to zero, so these monies 
will continue throughout time even in small amounts because the 
interest earnings will not have been spent, but need ultimately 
to be spent for the purpose intended. 

REP. ZOOK said on the chart it shows the "blip" without HB 777 in 
'92 and asked if that was becasue of what was happening in the 
Persian Gulf and energy costs are expected? Mr. Livers said that 
he is taking a look at the elitist of the science complex for 
some work that will have to be done at U of M on the ventilation 
system. If this retrofitting work is done that is an unavoidable 
cost. 

Closina bv SDonsor: REP. QUILICI said he did not think this 
would be the last energy retrofit bill that comes before this 
committee, and hopefully it won't. Over the past 2 years he has 
been working on the National Energy Strategy, working with DOE 
and various states on this strategy. Since the Gulf war it has 
taken a back seat, but now the President is requesting we start 
working on the national energy strategy again. Part of it is 
energy conservation. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 414 

Establishing a Water Quality Rehabilitation Account 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BEN COHEN, House District 3, whitefish, said this bill 
diverts funds that would normally go into the general fund. 
section 1 establishes the Water Quality Rehabilitation account. 
Section 2 talks about statutory appropriations and section 3 is 
the part that we should address. He said the bill caps the 
account so it can never go over $100,000 and any additional fines 
and penalties will go into the general fund. 

ProDonents' Testimonv: stan Bradshaw, Montana Trout Unlimited, 
spoke in favor of HB 414 and urged committee support. 

Kevin Keenan, Environmental Enforcement Officer, DHES, said they 
support this bill and would be available for questions. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. CODY asked how much money 
has been filtering into the general fund from these fines and 
penalties and how long would it take to set aside the $20,000 to 
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come up with the $100,000. REP. COHEN said on the fiscal note it 
shows the amount of fines that: will be collected in '92 and '93 
could not be reliably estimatE~d, however in '90,$39,500 in fines 
was collected and deposited ill the general fund, so $20,000 would 
have gone to this account and $19,500 to the general fund. 

REP. CODY asked what they are dealing with this now? Hr. Keenan 
said currently they are unablE~ to deal with it because they are 
not budgeted for emergency sit:uations. This would give us the 
ability to go at a moments notice to take care of a situation 
that does not meet the definition in EPPS, and it is a situation 
that cannot be budgeted for ahead of time since we don't know 
what it will be. 

closing by Sponsor: REP. COHEN said one emergency is the grain 
spill, the grain gets rained ()n, sprouts, ferments, and the 
grizzly bear eat it and they have drunken grizzly bears on the 
Middlefork and the B.N. train comes along and kills them. They 
are a hazard to themselves as well as others. 

HEARING ON HOOSE BILL 702 

Coal Tax for Clean Coal Technology 

Presentation and opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JERRY DRISCOLL, House District 92, Billings, said this is 
for clean coal funding researc:h and would provide a $250,000 loan 
to the MHD-Corrette project ill Billings. 

Proponents' Testimony: Steve Huntington, MHD Development 
corporation, said this is the second in a package of 2 bills that 
attempt to establish a clean coal technology development program 
in Montana. HB 701 contains Cl funding mechanism to be used in 
the future, but contains no appropriation and is in House 
Taxation. HB 702 would benefit early stage clean coal technology 
development projects. He went: through the bill listing the major 
parts. 

Jack Sherrick, General Manager of the MHD facility in Butte said 
this measure helps them to prolong and extend the MHD life, not 
only in the state of Montana, but in Butte. The 1990 
appropriations from the federal government for funding in Butte, 
require a clean coal proposal in the next couple years, industry 
has anted up their share, federal government is coming with their 
share and if the state of Montana gives their share, they will 
have it and see the value of it in the Billings area as well as 
in the coal industry. 

Jim Mockler, Montana Coal Council, submitted written testimony. 
EXHIBIT 17. 

REPS. KIMBERLEY, QOILICI, and CODY, asked to be listed as 
proponents. 
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closing by Sponsor: REP. DRISCOLL said he felt it important that 
if the loan is made and if you can't stand a million dollar hit 
on the general fund, that part can be amended, and you may want 
to consider coordinating this bill with HB 684 which is the local 
impact money. 

REP. KAnAS asked how would you do a loan? REP. DRISCOLL said 
that is what the bill does, and it is shown on page 8. 

HEARING ON HOOSE BILL 9 

Cultural and Aesthetic Project Grants Appropriation 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell, handed out 
EXHIBIT 19, which is the "gray" bill to be used in the committee 
and said this bill establishes the priorities for the cultural 
and aesthetic grants which are given out by the Montana Arts 
Council and are authorized through the SUbcommittee. She said if 
the money is insufficient it will be prorated so each project 
gets some money. The projects are listed in the bill that were 
funded. She suggested the committee look them over and she would 
answer questions about any project the committee was interested 
in. They had a meeting last evening and there was some mix-up as 
to whether county funding property tax exemptions could be 
included as part of the in-kind services and they listened to the 
people from the Archie Bray Foundation and the Holter Museum and 
they have some amendments since we felt it might be appropriate 
to give them each $5,000 because of the mix up. EXHIBIT 19. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said several years ago the committee made it a 
condition that the local governments had to put up some money 
before we put up money to show a support for local projects. The 
Art Council came up with these and they are not too sure they are 
happy with it, but they wanted an exemption. It was not really 
their intent and that qualifies them. These projects were not 
approved but are better qualified than some that were approved. 
It was not quite fair to kick these off when some were approved 
under the same condition. 

REP. GRADY said some counties are able to put a 1 mill levy in to 
get that local support and other counties under 105 can't do 
that, but they do have other tax exempt status which gives them 
local support. He was asked if that would be the reason on page 
5, line 10 where it says "income from the endowment may not be 
used to reduce county mill levy support"? REP. CONNELLY said 
that was correct. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. PECK said he noticed 
there is an operational support for MSU Shakespeare in the Parks 
on page 2, and on page 5 an expansion of permanent endowment. He 
asked if the expansion of permanent endowment went directly into 
their endowment fund? REP. CONNELLY said yes, they have a fund 
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set up and they can collect mc:mey from organizations. REP. 
BARDANOUVE said either 2 or 4 years ago the Council recommended 
that certain cultural organizations begin building an endowment 
so the interest off the endo~nent would enable them to continue 
operating. The Council has rl~commended we make some donations 
right to the endowment fund and in the past couple sessions we 
have contributed to the endo~nent so they will have a permanent 
long time income. 

REP. PECK asked how many groups they are contributing to in terms 
of a permanent endowment? David Nelson, Montana Arts council, 
said eleven. Discussion was held on the requirements, acceptance 
and types of organizations that could receive an endowment. They 
also discussed some public criticism of the process from a 
gentleman from Chouteau County, discussion on the incident and 
discussion with the gentleman.. REP. CONNELLY said HB 842 to be 
heard today will clarify some of it and there will be a committee 
that will study this over the interim. She said when they went 
back and studied the grants that had been given over the years, 
they found a lot of the criticism the man had was not accurate 
because the committee "bent over backwards" to see that the rural 
areas got something. 

REP. QUILICI asked if someone could tell him what the Water Shed 
Foundation, The Sacred Bear in Two Worlds for $27,000 is (page 3, 
line 11). REP. BARDANOUVE said this is a video project and on 
the religious history and culture of Missoula. REP. CONNELLY 
said it was shown on public tEa1evision, is a one hour program and 
it will give Montana national exposure on the cultural and 
religious aspect of the area. REP. QUILICI asked if this was 
used on our public TV at U of M? REP. CONNELLY said yes, and it 
goes out to the schools also. 

REP. SYWSGOOD said he was trying to sort out the amendments on 
the back of the bill that was passed out (EXHIBIT 20) and REP. 
CONNELLY said there are just c::hanges in the amounts. REP. 
SYWSGOOD referred to page 2 oj: the amendments, amendment 21, page 
7, line 25 following 24 and inserting a change in the names, but 
they appear in the bill on lines 27 and 28. His concern is that 
Bannock State Park is on line 25, page 7 and asked if this is a 
misprint on the amendment, or what? REP. CONNELLY said this is 
the gray bill we put together j' and Hr. Nelson said it refers to 
the master bill. 

REP. CONNELLY referred to pagEa 8 line 1 and said this would be a 
study to try to resolve some ()f the criticism that was directed 
toward the grant awards and make recommendations to the committee 
at the next session. REP. Kru)AS asked, on that eva1uation--it 
says project evaluations. will you evaluate each project and 
present a report on each projEact, or a report on the results of 
the deliberations for changinq the process? REP. CONNELLY said 
there will be a report on each project too, to see if they use 
the money the way they were t() use it. REP. KAnAB asked if there 
was a process for that evaluation that the Arts Council will use? 
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Mr. Nelson said at each session the Legislature receives a large 
book which contains the evaluation for the projects. They use 
professional evaluators, don't evaluate every grant since that is 
beyond the scope, but they set up a priority list, evaluate the 
largest grants and evaluate them in cycles so they may not be 
evaluated every time. Over a period of years anybody who 
receives a grant will eventually be evaluated. They usually 
evaluate 15 or 20 and that evaluation is part of the 
recommendation that goes to the Legislature. REP. KAnAS asked if 
that would be a response to the criticism received and Mr. 
Nelson said no, this is done as part of the normal cycle. He 
said other issues such as speedier ways to evaluate, talk about 
issues of interest, etc. for which there is noting budgeted for, 
they will still report back on. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 9 

Motion: REP. CONNELLY moved all amendments (EXHIBITS 18 and 19) 
be adopted. Second by Rep. Kimberley. (This included the 
amendments on the list and also the ones passed out. EXHIBIT 20 
was handed in from LFA, final amendments on HB 9.) 

Discussion: REP. SWYSGOOD said he had no objection to the 
amendments, but would like to know where they go in the bill 
since it could get sticky when they are at the bottom of the list 
of and there may not be sufficient funds to complete them. He 
was assured the new ones went at the very end of the list and 
that Mr. Haubein knew where they went and would put them in the 
proper place. REP. SWYSGOOD agreed. 

vote: Motion passed unanimously. 

REP. SWYSGOOD discussed his problem in locating where the 
amendments went, and was concerned with the two projects added. 
Mr. Haubein said they would be below the other action. He said 
all these amendments are on the Council system and Mr. Person has 
coordinated them for him. When you act on them they will be 
directly in the bill. 

Motion/vote: REP. THOFT moved HB 9 as amended do pass. Second 
by Rep. Johnson. Motion passed unanimously. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said he was still having some problems with the 
amendments. Some make sense if you refer to the master bill and 
some if you refer to the gray bill which makes it confusing. 
REP. CONNELLY said the gray bill is the result of the amendments 
and perhaps this could be gone through in executive action. 

REP. CONNELLY went through the bill and said HB 9 contains 96 
grants totalling $1.258 million and they reviewed 129 grants. 
She said the funding for the grants comes from 1/3 of the 
interest received from the Parks Acquisition Trust fund, and that 
comes from a portion of the Coal Severance Tax. There was 
$17,936,701 in the trust fund June 30, 1990 and the Project 
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Advisory Committee received grant requests totalling $3.3 million 
and prioritized and recommended grants totalling $1.3 million. 
These grants are administered by the Montana Arts Council, 
reviewed by the Advisory Committee and then LRP committee reviews 
that work. The financial and in-kind services are required for 
most of the grants and they are funded in the priority in the 
bill. The revenue projections are such, that if all grants are 
funded at the level in the bill that was approximately $58,000 
and last nights addition would be another $20,000 is funded, 
there would be $38,000 left for FY '93. They added language which 
would allow up to $150,000 of any of the money remaining in the 
fund to be matched with the National Endowment of the Arts 
because they quite often have programs we can use if we have 
matching money. They have a rural program they are promoting and 
would like to be able to take advantage of. 

EXHIBIT 21 was given to the sE~cretary. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 841 

Exempt Alfalfa Seed Committee/Staff from State Pay Plan 
and State Appropriation Funds 

Presentation and opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BERGSAGEL, House District; 17, Malta said these people are 
simply asking that they have the responsibility of their own 
actions. He said it was amended in the Agricultural Committee to 
alleviate the concerns of the state Personnel Division in State 
Administration. Left in the hill are the parts that will allow 
the Alfalfa Seed Committee to freely distribute funds for alfalfa 
research. Presently the funds are generated solely through 
producer check off and that will continue and those funds go 
through budgetary process. These people are asking that process 
be eliminated and this become a statutory appropriation. 

Proponents' Testimony: Pete Reynolds, Winnet said he serves on 
the Alfalfa Seed Committee and this particular year he is the 
Chairman of the committee. They are in favor of this bill 
primarily because the irregularity of the weather conditions 
etc., the production of alfalfa seed varies from year to year. 
They think the flexibility of this bill would help to balance the 
funds out with the production .. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. ZOOR asked if all the 
money that goes into this fund paid by the seed growers 
themselves? REP. BERGSAGEL said yes and these people are not 
going to do any wild things with this money and he could not see 
a need for budgetary review. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. BERSAGEL said he would appreciate the 
favorable consideration of thE~ committee on this bill. 
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Tax Credit for contribution to University 
System Foundation 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. "BERV" KIMBERLEY, House District 90, Billinqs, said this 
bill has not been on the House floor, but had a full hearing in 
the House Taxation Committee. This has a funding mechanism for 
providing some funding for both the units of the Montana 
University System and includes 3 independent 4 year colleges. 
Carroll, the College of Great Falls and Rocky Mountain College 
are also included in the bill. A person would be allowed a tax 
credit for the amount of donation to an endowment or the trust 
fund of your favorite school. Small businesses, corporations and 
partnerships are also encouraged to participate and the tax 
credit would be limited to 10% of $5,000, which means it would be 
a $500 maximum. There is also a sunset for the bill. The fiscal 
note was passed around and he said the Dept. of Revenue told him 
it is 'expected to have minimal expenditure impact on the Dept. 

Proponents' Testimony: Ken Heikes, Montana University system, 
said they are in favor of this bill and said it provides a 
linkage between the private and the public sector. The dire 
straights that higher education funding is in, and also the 
private colleges, this might encourage additional gifts to the 
endowment. The ta~ credit is only for those funds given to the 
endowments of the colleges or their foundations, it is not for 
the regular operating money that would go to those particular 
institutions for scholarships or athletics or things of that 
type. 

committee Ouestions: REP. JOHNSON asked if the term "University 
System" would also include the community colleges. Hr. Heikes 
said it is an endowment under the auspices of the University 
System and he was not sure. Dawson has an endowment and others 
may also. Vo-Techs currently do not have any, and one of the 
things those at Eastern are looking at is whether there should be 
linkages there but the question has not been resolved yet. 

SDonsor Close: REP. KIMBERLEY said this is a good bill and the 
only other proponent they had in the other committee was Russ 
Ritter, the local mayor who served as a spokesman for the three 
independent colleges in the state. He said they had no 
opposition to this bill. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOOVE remarked that the committee did not have this 
bill yet, but had heard it without getting it. 

HEARING ON HOOSE BILL 842 

Revise Cultural Grant Application and Award Procedure 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell, said this 
bill cleans up the language they had discussed in subcommittee. 
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The Arts Council had asked if' they could move the date from sept. 
to Aug 1st so they would have more time to put together the 
projects they presented to the Advisory Committee. On the second 
page of the bill they added language which would clarify 
acceptance of county or municipality portion to prove they could 
be included in the proj ect as: part of their grant. She said she 
had an amendment on page 2, line 3, EXHIBIT 22, the word 
"project" should be "facility". The bill removes the private 
grant requesters from the req~irement that they must have county 
or municipal support either i.n kind or financial. The 
requirement is maintained for a facility that is owned by a 
county or municipality. 

Proponents' Testimony: Hr. Dave Nelson, Montana Arts council, 
said originally the criteria for the grant set forth the fact 
that any private museum could receive one cultural and aesthetic 
grant but the next grant had to show governmental local support. 
This was done before I-lOS and it was pointed out that even 
though they did not have loca,l support they felt eligible for the 
grant process. He said they had pointed out the need for local 
support since the review commlittee would be unable to make the 
grants legally without it. All but two of the grants had local 
support. Because of I 105 and the need for clarification by the 
Legislature they would bring this amendment to the committee and 
it would relieve those grants, which are not a part of local 
government, from that matching requirement. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 10 

Oil Overcharge Appropriation 

Presentation and opening Stat,ement by Sponsor: 

REP. BARDANOtJVE, House District 16, Harlem, said this is a bill 
the Long Range Planning Committee had worked on and Hr. Jamison 
had done most of the work on the bill. He handed out EXHIBIT 23, 
which is the revised copy of House Bill 10 which the committee 
would work from. He asked Hr'. Jamison to explain the bill. 

Proponents' Testimony: Van J'amison, Administrator Energy 
Division, DNRC, said HB 10 appropriates the oil overcharge money 
being paid to the state of Montana which either remains 
unexpended from the last biennium or is anticipated to be paid 
during the next biennium. He said the oil overcharge money 
contained in this bill comes from two categories, Exxon funds and 
stripper well funds. He explained the restrictions on the monies 
and went over the bill for the committee. He explained they are 
over appropriating the money coming in, and their revenue 
estimate was very conservative. 

Steve Powell, Commissioner of Ravalli county and Chairman, 
Montana Local Government Energy Committee, said in section 8 of 
House Bill 10, they do stand in favor of the proposed amendments 
which appear in the gray bill which includes an increase in 
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funding for their operation. They would propose a minor 
amendment to the wording at the end of the section. The 
amendment addresses a little more flexibility in administering 
the program in order to adapt to the needs of the specific 
problem. The amendment is being worked on. Mr. Jamison said it 
would essentially strike the last sentence on page 7, line 7 of 
the gray bill and insert "this program will also provide general 
technical assistance to local jurisdictions and provide grants 
for specific energy conservation demonstration projects which 
provide opportunity for long term energy savings and require 
local jurisdictions to match the grants." Mr. Person is making 
the technical adjustments in the bill for them 

Judy Carlson, HRDC, said they are involved in the weatherization 
and were involved in the sUbcommittee. They urged support of HB 
10 as written. 

Christine M. Paulson, Graduate Student, 0 of M, submitted written 
testimony. EXHIBIT 24. 

Questions from Committee: REP. SWYSGOOD asked what impression 
the sponsor had of the earlier bill on the wind farm taking oil 
overcharge money and what effect that would have on these 
projects that are funded if the other bill was implemented. REP. 
BARDANOUVE said he did not know the relationship. Karen Barclay, 
Director, DNRC, said the plan from the executive is that there 
would be enough money to fund all of these, the only program on 
the bubble is the last one in DNRC. In making the amendment in 
HB 777 there is a $100,000 reduction and that provides the 
$70,000 for the wind proposal in HB 20 and allows all these 
projects to be funded as well. REP. SWYSGOOD said if the wind 
bill was put on the bottom of the list and not super-priority as 
stated by the sponsor, then there is probably funding for it. 
Mr. Jamison said that would put the wind on the bubble and make 
it the lowest priority project. within DNRC, since both of those 
appropriations would be made to his agency, they took a look at 
which program in their mind should receive the higher priority 
and it is their opinion that the wind project, because of the 
long term development implications associated with it is a higher 
priority, but if it should be the highest priority is up to the 
committee. 

REP. KADAS said he has the amendments Commissioner Powell spoke 
of, and asked if it should be handed out now or wait. REP. 
BARDANOUVE said to enable the LFA and the Legislative Council to 
have the time to work on these big bills he would like to have 
executive action on them today. REP. KADAS said these amendments 
would implement the gray copy with the change Commissioner Powell 
suggested. EXHIBIT 25. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOOSE BILL 10 

MOTION: REP. KADAS moved HB 10 do pass. 
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Discussion: REP. BARDANOOVE asked what this would change and 
REP. KADAS said it gives the local government office a little 
more flexibility in administering the grant. 

Motion/Vote: REP. KADAS moved to amend House Bill 10 which would 
essentially strike the last sentence on page 7, line 7 of the 
gray bill and insert "this prlogram will also provide general 
technical assistance to local jurisdictions and award matching 
grants to local jurisdictions for specific energy conservation 
demonstration projects which provide opportunity for long term 
energy savings." His amendment includes EXHIBIT 26 and changes 
the word "department" in the ,amendment would be stricken and the 
word "program" inserted. Seclond by Rep. Cody. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

SUBSTITUTE MOVTION/Vote: REP. KADAS moved House Bill 10 do pass 
as amended. Second by Rep. Thoft. Motion passed 17 to 1 with 
Rep. Cobb voting no. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 934 

Judicial District Alignment study 

Presentation and opening Statement by sponsor: 

REP. FRED THOMAS, House District 62, stevensville, said this bill 
would give Ravalli County a district court judge. He handed out 
EXHIBIT 26 and said the bill sets up a study commission. There 
is a discrepancy amongst district courts in population and in 
case loads across the state and they are proposing this be 
studied to see if any of the district lines should be redrawn. 
He said district 4 is compris,ed of 107,000 people and, with 4 
judges in that district, their average population should be 
89,000 and they are 20% high and the case loads 31% high. 

proponents' Testimony: George Corn, Ravalli County, County 
Attorney, said he supports HB 934. The Commissioners have asked 
that he speak for them on this bill, and said the question was 
why do they need a 21st Judicial District. He said the reason is 
they don't have enough judge 'time in Ravalli County to run an 
effective legal system down there, and are unable to deliver the 
basic services people come to expect from our system of 
government. He said the 4 judges sit in Missoula and the 
Missoula County court calendar is loaded. Missoula County alone 
had as many criminal cases filed as the 13th judicial district 
which is twice it's size. He handed out EXHIBIT 27. 

REPS. BOB THOFT and CHARLES SWYSGOOD asked to be listed as 
proponents. 

Charles Racht, Ravalli County Bar Association, said he favored 
the bill and told of an example of a trial he had which took 7 
trial days and it took them 3 years to schedule a judge that 
could give them that much time. He told of days the Judge had to 
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leave the trial and when they finished, it took an entire month 
to get 7 trial days and they had a jury tied up for an entire 
month. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. CODY said in going 
through this list on the percentages over and under the average, 
(EXHIBIT 26) why haven't we done something about redistricting? 
Hr. Racht said that is in the first part of this bill which would 
set up a committee to analyze the question of redistricting. 

REP. CODY said in spite of the fact that you need a judge, 
wouldn't it be wiser to put the commission in place and 
redistrict and then give them the judge? Hr. Racht said those 
questions were discussed and it was decided not to wait to ask 
for a judge but to ask now. 

REP. KIMBERLEY said he had talked to the district judges in his 
district and they give him a different picture. They talk about 
their workload which is heavy, but also say if they could ever 
get lawyers off center when they travel to these out-going 
communities, they could get that workload accomplished. Hr. Corn 
said he could appreciate that from the judges in his district but 
thought the makeup of a district is pretty significant. He said 
their size, relative to the size of Missoula, is larger than the 
surrounding counties that are in the district with Billings. One 
of the things the lawyers in the more rural areas face is that 
the larger town controls the district so you can't get your cases 
together because you never have a definite time. If you have 
witnesses from out of state or that are involved in any kind of 
business, you need a little lead time, and you don't get that in 
our case. 

REP. KIMBERLEY asked if it was a sort of 50-50 argument, that the 
judges are equally as correct in that a lot of lawyers are not 
prepared. Hr. Corn said he would hate to go on record of 
speaking for that. He did not think that was the case, and often 
the lawyer was chomping at the bit to get his case before a judge 
and it takes 3 years to do it was a perfect example. 

REP. BARDANOUVE asked about the cost for a new judge which would 
mean that salary plus a secretary etc. REP. THOMAS said the 
fiscal note addresses the costs for the partial year and the full 
year of '93. He said for the state it would be $25,000 and 
$66,000 and a $91,000 impact. 

Hr. Racht asked to respond to REP. KIMBERLEY's question and said 
in some ways the characterization is somewhat unfair in regard to 
preparation. The reason is that their usual situation is that 
they get a trial calendar in March for the April trials and they 
are listed at the beginning of that trial calendar a number of 
criminal cases and many of them don't go. They have to wait 
until they know the cases are going to go. If you have a case 
like the one he had recently where there were 9 expert witnesses 
required to come into court, and it is a problem getting all 
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these witnesses together. ThE~ judge's secretary calls them and 
says some cases have folded and your case is ready to go next 
Tuesday and the judge will hear it next Tuesday. Many of these 
people may be allover the country and they start scrambling 
trying to get these people t0gether. This happens because the 
judge can't give them a day cE~rtain, he just doesn't know when he 
can hear the case and they can't make the preparation referred 
to. He said on the trial period for his case which took the 
whole trial term for his 7 days of trial, there wasn't another 
lawyer that had a chance to present a case on those dates, yet 
they were all calling his office on a daily basis to see if they 
could get on the calendar. 

REP. BARDANOUVE discussed some of the increased population in 
Ravalli County and the decrease in population in some of the 
eastern counties. He felt there was a real justification for a 
realignment of judges. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. THOMAS thanked the committee for a good 
hearing and said he looked fOl~ard to favorable action on the 
bill. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 718 

Create Water Quality Special Revenue Account 
and Set Fees 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM ELLIOTT, House District 51, Trout Creek, said this bill 
would permit the DHES to collE~ct fees to offset the cost of the 
Water Quality Bureau when they go out to monitor discharge 
permits. He said this comes from his area where there is a good 
possibility of 3 major mining projects with tailings ponds, one 
of which is in excess of 400 acres. currently the Water Quality 
Bureau has sufficient staff and sufficient money to go out and do 
pretty scattered monitoring. They have about 50 high priority 
areas to which they go and these would be the effluence coming 
out of the major cities sewagE~ plants, and a couple of large 
companies like Stone Containers and Cenex at Laurel which they 
manage to hit once a year. He said of the 200 minor discharge 
permits they visit them on a Gatch as catch can basis and visit 
between 40 and 45 a year. Currently they do not visit the mines 
at all. The money provided by this bill would enable them to 
double their visits to the major dischargers and hit about 50 
more minor ones and check the mines and check their discharges 
once a year. He said this is split level monitoring which 
compares the companies sample with the state's and then compare 
to see that everything is correct. 

Proponents' Testimony: Abe Harpestad, DHES, water Quality Bureau 
said he has been in this bureau for 17 years and in those 17 
years their permitting staff has not increased. Their permit 
comes from the state but is buttressed by federal requirements. 
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The permitting rules they operate under now are 117 pages long 
and when he started they were 21 pages long. The number of 
dischargers have also increased and they have tried to get around 
some of the problems caused by exempting some classes of 
industries from requiring a ground water discharge permit. The 
majority of those are in the Dept. of state Lands, the Hard Rock 
Mines, and because of not requiring a permit, the DSL doesn't 
inspect for water quality and we say it is their permit and the 
mine is essentially over looked. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. COBB asked if the 
Department is supporting this bill and Mr. Horpestad said this 
bill came about because of some bad problems we had in REP. 
ELLIOTT's district with a mine. The citizens came in and were 
very upset and he drafted a bill, but by the time the bill was 
drafted and went through the administration process it was too 
late to be considered. The department does support the bill and 
would cover approximately 2 FTE plus analytical processing. REP. 
COBB asked the sponsor if he wanted this for monitoring. He said 
this is for the application, reviewing the application and also 
monitoring. Even though the fees are supposed to be for 
monitoring, on page 3 there is cost for processing an application 
as well as monitoring. He was concerned that this is a 
proprietary account. they can charge the fees they want and add 
the people they want and was wondering how far it was to be 
expanded. REP. ELLIOTT said he would like to see both done. As 
he understood it the fee would be a process of the application 
and the fee would be used for monitoring. Industry was in on 
this bill and did not have any difficulty with the bill. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said he felt the bill leaves the cost and fee 
structure is rather open ended to the determination of the 
department. REP. ELLIOTT said it is left to the board. REP. 
SWYSGOOD said they show in the bill they have costs associated 
with what they do currently. Why couldn't those fees be 
incorporated in the bill so people would know what they were 
looking at? This would eliminate the local entities coming in 
and saying it is unfair, we didn't know about this, etc. Hr. 
Horpestad said the numbers on the fiscal note are estimates and 
the kinds of these inspections to be visited are somewhat up in 
the air. At the present time they do not visit the big mines at 
all. state law prohibits the degradation of water quality to any 
degree and are starting to implement that requirement. At the 
present time they have at least 3 of those petitions before the 
Board of Health and do not know what those will cost yet. They 
are very lengthy. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. ELLIOTT said as a part of his campaign 
he had a brochure made up and one of the questions was how 
important is water quality to you. He said he was surprised at 
the results because out of 460 people responding, which is a mail 
back rate of 7%, 98% of those responding said it was extremely or 
highly important to them. Three people didn't care and no one 
said no. It is an important issue in his area and he felt water 
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is an important issue in the entire state of Montana. He urged 
passage of this bill. 

The committee recessed for lunch and reconvened after 3 p.m. 

The following exhibits were handed to the secretary. EXHIBIT 28 
on HB 684, EXHIBIT 29 on HB 497, and EXHIBIT 30 on HB 514. 

Tape 2, side 2 
HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 6 

Appropriate Funds for Water Development and 
Renewable Resource Grants/Loans 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell, said this 
bill appropriates money to the Department of Natural Resources 
and Conservation for loans and grants under the Water Quality 
Development and Renewable Resources Development Program. It also 
authorizes loans from Water Development Bond proceeds and 
Resource Development Bond proceeds and appropriates funds to pay 
the debt service and to reauthorize grants and loans approved by 
the last legislature and reallocates some of the Trust Account 
interest income for water development grants. She said it puts 
certain conditions on some of the loans and grants. EXHIBIT 31, 
the gray bill for HB 6. EXHIBIT 32, proposed amendments. 
EXHIBIT 33, revised amendments from LFA. The bill includes 13 
water development grants for $889,812 in addition to one water 
development project loan of $150,000. The grants are in priority 
order and will be funded in the order in which they appear in the 
bill. There are 18 RRD grants for $1,276,966 and 3 RRD project 
loans for $312,500. Reauthorization is given to 9 projects for 
$1,403,780 and they appropriated to the department $125,000 for 
emergency projects. A total of 60 grant requests for both 
programs were considered and 31 were approved which included both 
private and governmental agencies that are eligible for water 
development grants. Only governmental agencies are eligible for 
RRD grants. RRD grants included grants to DNRC for the Battle 
Creek Storage unit which will be a joint project with the 
Canadian province of Saskatchewan. She said section 5 and 3 
there is language included to address the Legislative Audit 
exception which questions some of the grants as being valid. The 
amended bill includes the intent language for the 53rd 
Legislature which states that a minimum of $1 million be 
available for each of the programs for the '93 session. This was 
addressed because of amounts dwindling due to other projects 
coming in and taking more and more of the funds. She said the 
committee felt after the people had worked so long and hard to 
put together their applications they shouldn't get squeezed out 
because someone got in a bill at the last minute and took the 
project money. This would leave a minimum amount they could rely 
on each year. She said a lot of the money has been going to 
operating expense, and the committee did not feel that was right. 
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She said there were amendments (EXHIBITS 32) and the revised 
amendments (EXHIBIT 33) for the committee to consider. 

Proponents' Testimony: John Tubbs, Chief of Resource 
Development, Conservation and Resource Development Division, and 
in charge of these grants, gave out amendments EXHIBIT 34, which 
are amendments to the original bill and at the lower half of the 
page they refer to the gray bill. He said the first amendment to 
insert $50,000 is the Ft. Shaw project on page 4 of the gray 
bill. He said they had asked for a $100,000 water development 
grant and a $50,000 RRD grant and the Dept. recommended the 
$50,000 grant in water development and $50,000 in RRD. With the 
grant they would also be authorized to get a $50,000 loan at the 
bond rate so they would have their total of $150,000 needed for 
the project. He said the next amendment which would be on page 5 
of the gray bill would add 5 small loans, listed on the 
amendment. He said these were below the list, but in going over 
the list they were deemed to have repayment capabilities and 
could take a small loan out. The communities desired this option 
and this would allow the Dept. to issue loans at the bond rate. 

REP. BARDANOOVE asked Hr. Tubbs if he would prepare about a 2 
page summary for use on the floor in regard to these projects. 
Hr. Tubbs said he would do so. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. CODY asked what the rate 
is on the bonds now and Hr. Tubbs said a safe figure would be 7%. 
They saw a bond sale on the public market that was under 6% last 
month, but the market has gone up a little since then. REP. CODY 
asked if they determine the rate at the time they sell the bonds 
for the project and Hr. Tubbs said yes, and they do have some 
proceeds they would loan out for some of the loans but they are 
also at a good rate which would be about 7.2%, He said if the 
bond rate is 6% they can add at least a percent to the loan for 
the cost of closing, etc. 

REP. BARDANOOVE said a couple of years ago they asked the Dept. 
to build up a little reserve in case of bad loans, and asked for 
Hr. Tubbs to clarify that. Hr. Tubbs said they do have a 
reserve fund that is building. The coal severance tax is the 
only vehicle to payoff a bad loan. If a community cannot make a 
semiannual payment, someone has to pay the bond holders and the 
state is obligated to make that payment. They would go back to 
those people and recoup lost interest and get the money since 
they have never had to foreclose on a public entity, they still 
have to meet the payment at the time. 

REP. GRINDE said on page 4, line 7 and 8 of the gray bill, the 
Montana State Library Drought Monitoring System, he said he was 
curious as to what the State Library does in drought monitoring. 
Hr. Tubbs said that particular grant is one of the outcomes of 
the State Water Planning process and their drought plan. They 
went through and identified a number of things, one was that they 
needed to divide the state up into more areas because now there 
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is only 5 major regions that drought statistics are collected for 
and they will divide it up into water basins. The state 
libraries have the national resources informational system housed 
within it and that facility is there to disseminate information 
to the public and state agencies, and this would be additional 
work they would do. DNRC, in combination with USGS, would keep 
track of stream flow monitoring, SCS would get snow reporting 
information, the weather service would provide additional 
information, and DNRC has taken the lead in combining the 
information into one place and giving it to the national resource 
information system for dissemination. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said about 4 sessions ago we passed a bill which 
basically put the Montana Library as a resource information 
center and we have been supporting that. They are building up a 
tremendous amount of information about so many aspects. If you 
have to have an EIS, an agency or a corporation can go there and 
get a tremendous amount of information they need and it is used 
by anyone who needs the resource information. 

REP. GRINDE said when these go out, how well are they monitored, 
and are there any reversions? Mr. Tubbs said the first step is 
for the Dept. to approve the scope of work and assigns a grant 
agreement with eac~ applicant which goes int detail of what their 
plan is, what they can purchase, and next they only disperse the 
grant funds as they become available because of the interest off 
the RIT account and the coal severance tax coming in. They make 
dispersals on a claim payment type of basis. They incur a debt, 
the Dept. checks to see that it is a valid cost and if so deemed, 
disperses the money for it. They do not give them an up-front 
check for the amount of the grant. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 6 

Motion/vote: REP. CONNELLY HB 6 be amended. Second by Rep. 
Swysgood. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion/vote: REP. CONNELLY moved HB 6 do pass as amended. Second 
by Rep. Swysgood. Motion passed unanimously. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 7 

Appropriate Money for water Development Lans 
and Approve Bond Issuance 

presentation and openinq Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell, said the 
gray bill would be coming into committee soon EXHIBIT 35, but she 
could explain what the bill was about until it arrived. HB 7 
appropriates money to the DNRC for loans under the water 
Development Program and includes the issuance of Coal Severance 
Tax bonds to provide funds for loans to political subdivisions 
and local governments for water development projects. It 
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reauthorizes coal severance tax bonds for certain projects that 
were approved last session and also appropriates the coal 
severance tax income for debt service. It authorizes the 
creation of a state debt and places certain conditions on the 
loan. There are some funds available from previous sales of coal 
severance tax bonds and will use those as they are approved on 
projects also. The Board of Examiners issue the coal severance 
tax bonds in an amount not to exceed $13,382,594. The funds 
appropriated for these costs come to a maximum of 4% of each bond 
sale and the interest rate for the project that are in group A, 
may be 2% below the long term bond rate for the first five years 
and then up to the regular state bond rate for the next 15 years, 
assuming it is a 20 year loan. Group B would be 1% below the 
long term bond rate for the first 5 years and then at the regular 
state bond rate for the remaining 15 years. In group 3 the 
interest would be at the regular rate for the 10 years. REP. 
CONNELLY went on through the projects with a brief explanation of 
the project and financing for each. She asked the Dept. to 
explain why the Seeley Lake project was different. 

Proponents' Testimony: John Tubbs, DNRC, said the Seeley Lake 
loan was amended to allow the deferment of principal for 3 years 
which was a request from Seeley Lake-Missoula county water 
District because they questioned meeting the needed payments for 
the first 3 years. That does increase slightly the cost of the 
50% of the Coal Severance Tax proceeds that flow into the pot 
because during that period those monies would be paid by the 
trust; however, in the following 17 years of the 20 year loan 
that principal is amortized out and by the end of the 20 year 
loan Seeley Lake will have paid back those monies. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. BARDANOUVE asked about 
the interest on the first 3 years? Mr. Tubbs said they would be 
making interest payments during those first 3 years, they are 
deferring the principal. 

REP. CODY said the first 3 years of payments on principal are 
very minute anyway so it wouldn't have that much of an fiscal 
impact, does it? Mr. Tubbs said no, especially since it is less 
than a million dollars. The principal payments would be light. 

REP. PECK said we passed a bill out of this committee to 
reauthorize the Evergreen Water and Sewer district in Kalispell 
and on page 7 you have another $3.2 million for it. Is that a 
duplication? REP. CONNELLY said the gray bill is not the final 
bill and it will be correct in it. They found out the engineer 
had figured the wrong amount of money so the amount that was in 
the bill that passed was not quite enough. There is still a 
little in here, but nowhere near that amount. Mr. Tubbs said 
there was an error on the engineering part of the Evergreen 
project in estimating the state match and this is also over a $10 
million project. Most of the money is coming from either federal 
grants or a federal loan program that DNRC also administers. 
There are two parts of the amendment you will be able to see in 
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the gray bill, one is to amend it to the full amount of 
$3,778,028 and that is the amount they will need to cover the 
state match. They have lanquage in the bill that will come 
before you that says if HB 648 is passed and approved, strike the 
$3,778,028 in line 8 and insert $551,128, the difference between 
the $377,028 and the $3.2 million that is in that bill. 

Mr. Haubein said HB 7 is still being copied. There are a lot of 
copying requests and they are having trouble keeping up. 

Mr. Tubbs said there was one request that came in late from REP. 
BOHARSKI and they have been working with it in the last week and 
the Dept. Director has made a decision on her recommendation. He 
said they had been asked to bring the decision to the full 
committee. He said REP. BOHARSKI in his district, the Lakeside 
Water and Sewer project, they took out a loan from the Water 
Development Loan program in '87 and due to cost over runs and a 
very expensive project, plus over estimating the number of hook 
ups, they have extremely high sewer bills. If they were to pay 
the sewer bill full cost, they would be paying around $83 a month 
for sewer at Lakeside, they are actually paying $45 a month and 
have a tax assessment to collect the rest of the revenue. REP. 
BOHARSKI came before the LRP in the final executive decision 
process and asked for a loan of $251,700 that would refinance a 
private loan they took out and a land payment they have up 
coming. He passed out an amendment, EXHIBIT 36, and said LRP 
asked that the Dept. make a recommendation on this loan. REP. 
BOHARSKI asked for this project to receive a 3% loan for 30 
years, and upon review the Dept. Director said there is one other 
project that came in late, Mill Creek, and asked for a cost over 
run. LRP recommended, for that loan a 6% or bond rate up to 30 
years. The DNRC recommendation for REP. BOHARSKI's request is 
that it also receives a 6% rate or at the bond rate up to 30 
years for the $251,000. 

REP. KIMBERLEY asked where the East Bench irrigation district is 
and REP. SWYSGOOD said that is in his district. 

REP. CODY asked about the amendment in Group E. She said you are 
adding $251,700 and that is not a problem? Mr. Tubbs said it is 
not a problem in terms that they do have the bonding capacity to 
handle an additional $251,000. REP. CODY said when someone comes 
in for something like this late after you have already considered 
the projects, it looks like the pressure is being brought to bear 
on the Dept. to approve this type of thing. If you had that 
flexibility in there before, why didn't the next project get 
funded? REP. CONNELLY said this was authorized in '87 and they 
reauthorized it in '89, but because they didn't have as many hook 
ups and the engineer had misjudged the amount of money needed, 
they got behind on their payments and finally got them caught up, 
but as a result, they are paying around $40 a month for their 
water and the county had to come in and put another charge on top 
of it. Some of these people are paying up to $180 a month for 
their water and sewer. The committee did not feel it was fair 
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and tried to work out something on this. She said she had been 
working with Senator Himsl on this and when he was not re-elected 
REP. BOHARSKI took it over. It is not something new. Hr. Tubbs 
said it was somewhat new in that it was a cost over run and they 
had financed through a local bank during that time and are 
carrying an interest rate of about 13 1/2% on that loan. This 
will payoff that loan and give them a lower interest rate. He 
said except for feasibility reasons they did not turn any 
applicants away for this large public loan program so there isn't 
a competitive situation involved here. 

REP. CODY asked if there is any government entity or any of these 
loans that have been going on through the loans that are not 
making their payments? Hr. Tubbs said Lakeside was the one 
public entity that was not making their payments and through a 
tax assessment they collected the 3 years they were behind. They 
collected 3 years of principal and interest, paid the Dept. and 
have collected the upcoming payment and partial for the Sept. 
payment. They are still under a pretty big burden. The real 
solution for the Lakeside problem is embodied in another loan 
such as the Somers project. They are going to hook up to the 
Lakeside Treatment Facility and it will expand the number of 
people using that facility and should provide a great 'deal of 
relief to Lakeside., 

REP. CODY said should there ever be another problem like this, 
how are you going to address it? Hr. Tubbs said it is extremely 
difficult, but they would take any course of legal action they 
could. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 7 

HOTION/vote: REP. CONNELLY moved House Bill 7 be amended (the 
lakeside amendment, EXHIBIT 37). Second by Rep. Peck. Motion 
passed 17 to 1 with Rep. Menahan voting no. 

HOTION/Vote: REP. CONNELLY moved amendments EXHIBIT 37. Second 
by Rep. Nisbet. Motion passed unanimously. 

HOTION/Vote: REP. CONNELLY moved HB 7 as amended do pass. 
Second by Rep. Nisbet. Motion passed 17 to 1 with Rep. Menahan 
voting no. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 8 

Appropriate Money for Reclamation and Development Grants 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. MARY ELLEN CONNELLY, House District 8, Kalispell, handed out 
EXHIBIT 38, the gray bill for HB 8 and EXHIBIT 39, proposed 
amendments to the bill. This bill appropriates money to DNRC for 
grants for designated projects under the Reclamation and 
Development Grant program. It also prioritizes grants and 
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amounts and establishes conditions for those grants. The money 
for this comes from the interest income from the Resource 
Indemnity Trust Fund (RIT) and the grants are made in the order 
of priority. Funds not accepted or used by the higher projects 
must be provided for projects that are lower on the list. A 
sponsor of a project who has applied for a grant other both the 
R&D and either the water Development program or the RRD program 
may not receive this. If you are qualified and accepted under 
one program, you do not get the other. These projects are 
subject to certain conditions such as the scope of work and the 
budget and any other funds that might be required have to be 
documented. They have to show satisfactory completion of the 
conditions described on the recommendation and the agreement must 
be executed in a timely manner. There may be other requirements 
that are put on by the Dept. for a specific grant and any money 
not spent or unencumbered on June 30, 1993 would revert to the 
account to be used on other projects. They authorized 24 
Reclamation and Development grants for $4,160,992 and they have 
money available ($2,675,797) so they are over-committed by about 
a million dollars, but this gives the Dept. authority to make 
additional grants if they should get more money or is some of the 
higher priority projects falloff. The Dept. received 39 grants 
in the amount of $4,460,773 and those grants are available to 
state, local and tribal governmental agencies and may not exceed 
$300,000, and in this case matching funds are not required. The 
revenue comes from 26% of the RIT interest earnings. She went on 
to explain parts of the bill which concerned the Berkley pit 
water. 

ouestions From Committee Members: REP. BARDANOUVE said you sit 
in that committee and you realize how many problems Montana has 
with its land. Thousands of acres have been contaminated by 
salts, mining, oil wells etc. He said we may be big, but there 
is a tremendous amount of land that has real bad problems. 

REP. CODY said under the Montana Board of Oil and Gas 
Conservation abandoned well plugging project "c", is there no 
other monies available outside of this for that type of project? 
REP. BARDANOUVE said if they can establish the owner of the 
abandoned well, they can come back for that, but so often on 
these abandoned wells the well has changed hands several times 
and the owner is no longer the owner. The companies have been 
dissolved or bankrupt or Whatever, and the oil companies think 
they have a right to some of the RIT money and get all the 
repairs of the wells from RIT funds because they pay in money and 
think that is their contribution to conservation. He said there 
is a bad situation developing in Sheridan County which can 
contaminate all the underground water and the land there from the 
big oil boom they had up there. 

REP. CODY asked, on page 4, lines 25 and 26, why are the tribes 
scratched out here? Mr. Tubbs said it was withdrawn because the 
tribe received federal funds through the BIA. 
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REP. THOFT asked under the rehab money which is about $800,000, 
he thought the Dept. does plug some oil wells with that money too 
and Mr. Tubbs said it is for the Engineering Bureau on dams. 
There is an oil and gas production damage litigation account 
which has about $50,000 a biennium and it is used for emergency 
situations. 

MOTION/Vote: 
(EXHIBIT 39). 
unanimously 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 8 

REP. CONNELLY moved House Bill 8 be amended 
Second by Rep. Menahan. Motion carried 

MOTION/Vote: REP. CONNELLY moved HB 8 as amended do pass. 
Second by Rep. Nisbet. Motion passed 17 to 1 with Rep. Peck 
voting no. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said 4 members of the House have agreed to have 
their bills moved from tomorrow to today. Mrs. Cohea handed out 
some updates on bills heard, to have executive action on and cost 
of the bill, as well as the revised copy of HB 2 that will be 
used on the House floor. 

HEARING ON 553 

Provide 2 Percent Annual Increase to Monthly Benefits -
Teachers Retirement System 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. DAN HARRINGTON, House District 68, Butte, said this bill 
passed the floor of the House. This would set up a 2% annual 
increase in monthly benefits for the Teachers Retirement System 
and is funded at about $2.6 million over the biennium for the 
teachers in retirement and then goes to 1.12 to the employers and 
1.14 to the employees which would be an increase in their 
contributions to the pension. 

Proponents' Testimony: Eric Feaver, Montana Education 
Association, said the regret the MEA had in placing this bill 
before you was that it is coming in to the very legislature that 
appears to be determined to tax retirement benefits for the first 
time in our state. He passed out EXHIBIT 40 and said this bill 
was never intended to be the answer to taxing retirement 
benefits. He explained the graph and tables on the exhibit and 
said TRS has declined since 1975. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. BARDANOUVE asked Mr. 
Feaver if most teachers have social security and was told most 
teachers do. There is only a handful of school districts in this 
state that do not and the only one he could think of was Ft. 
Benton. REP. BARDANOUVE said you referred to the Federal 
retirees system and Mr. Feaver said those do not include social 
security. REP. BARDANOUVE asked how many pension systems the 

AP032191.HM1 



HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE 
Karch 21, 1991 

Page 34 of 40 

Federal retirees have and Hr. Feaver said to his knowledge there 
are two primary federal pensions. If he were a federal retiree, 
he would have one pension. REP. BARDANOUVE said he felt Hr. 
Feaver was not being fair, these teachers get full social 
security plus their pension and compare it to those who receive 
only one retiree system. REP. KENAHAN said the teachers would be 
paying nearly 16% on their pension to be matched by the others 
and the public employees only pay about 8% and their pensions are 
higher. 

Closina by Sponsor: REP. HARRINGTON said the teachers get social 
security, but they also pay very high social security. We have 
made available to these teachers they may retire at the age of 54 
to 56 so many of these people who have spent 30 years in the 
school system have some problems but go many years before being 
able to receive social security. He referred to EXHIBIT 41, the 
latest fiscal note. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 827 

Appropriation for certified communities Program 

Presentation and Opening Statement by sponsor: 

REP. HAL HARPER, House District 44, Helena, Speaker, said this 
bill would appropriate $530,000 for the biennium to the Dept. of 
Commerce which would provide annual grants to certified 
communities at 50 cents per capita for the 1990 census for the 
area certified with the maximum amount being $25,000 per 
community and a minimum of $1,000. The match required is $3 
local dollars for every state dollar and is to benefit economic 
development in the state. 

Proponents' Testimony: Evan Barrett, Butte Local Development 
Corporation, said they were expecting this bill tomorrow and, as 
a result, are waiting for a packet of support letters from 
different organizations around the state. EXHIBIT 42. The key 
element of this bill is that it has public support throughout the 
state both of rural and large communities of Montana. 

Lori Shadoan, Bozeman Chamber of Commerce and Gallatin 
Development corporation, the Belgrade Chamber, spoke in strong 
support of House Bill 827. 

Questions From Committee Members: REP. ZOOK asked Hr. Barrett, 
under this bill what is defined as rural. Hr. Barrett said there 
is no definition of rural, it is each certified community could 
participate. At present there are about 68 communities in 
Montana that have the certified communities program already 
accredited by the Dept. of Institutions. REP. ZOOK asked what 
the smallest certified community he knew of was and Hr. Barrett 
said probably Bridger, but was not certain. The reason the floor 
was put into the bill at $1,000 was so the matching monies could 
be meaningful and a small town like Bridger could raise the 
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REP. CONNELLY asked where the money came from for the existing 
programs for the certified communities program and Mr. Heffner, 
Business Development Division, DOC, said the certified 
communities Program is in the Dept. of Commerce and is funded 
with general fund. It is a support program, not a financial 
relationship program and there is no money in there now that 
provides dollars in relationship. This would be a new element in 
the Communities Program that would not only do the support and 
preparation program but would also be able to provide some 
matching funds. It would use the existing program elements, and 
not require additional certification. 

REP. JOHNSON asked about the population area, and asked if that 
would be confined only to the city limits? SPEAKER HARPER said 
no, it would not. REP. JOHNSON said he th.ought the community of 
Glendive itself was certified but was not sure it extends into 
the county. SPEAKER HARPER said there is a minimum in the bill 
and REP. JOHNSON was concerned that with 50 cents per capita the 
smaller areas would tend to lose. SPEAKER HARPER said there is 
also a maximum of $25,000. 

REP. BARDANOUVE asked if there were amendments and SPEAKER HARPER 
said there were a number of amendments put on in committee to 
assure that the money was specifically directed and the language 
on page 3 verifies what the certified communities lead 
organization means, but it is well defined with the Business 
Development Division in the DOC. 

Closing by Sponsor: SPEAKER HARPER said in further answer to 
REP. JOHNSON's question, there is an entire reservation that is 
certified under this program, so it is not benefitted necessarily 
to cities. He said he realized this committee looks very closely 
at expenditures from the general fund and you want to make sure 
you get something back. He said he felt this is one area where a 
small amount invested would bring in a harvest, and if not, we 
are all in a "heap of trouble". 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 282 

Payment in Lieu of Taxes to Counties for 
certain state Land 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. LINDA NELSON, House District 19, Medicine Lake, said this 
bill revises the formula that is used in computing payments to 
counties with more than 6% of state land. She said the gist of 
this bill is found on page 3 and 4 and the fiscal note is not 
valid since the bill has been amended to the point where there is 
no money in the bill. The money that would be prorated through 
this bill is contained in the budget of the state Lands 
Department. She said the counties are meeting today and will 
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decide if they even want this bill after all the amendments, and 
if the committee is to act on the bill she would request a delay 
until after the meeting to do so. 

proponents' Testimony: Gordon Morris, Executive Director, 
Association of counties, said they had the bill introduced and 
the language in the bill at present was worked out after some 
comprehensive meetings with state Lands, the counties that would 
be impacted, the DOR and all parties concerned felt the formula 
that is in the bill was superior to the one that is in current 
law. MACP did come in and ask for an increased appropriation, 
but this is definitely not a money bill. 

Questions From committee Members: REP. BARDANOUVE said, then you 
take the amount of money and if his county had a little more, so 
it would end up with less and a county with less would end up 
with more? Mr. Morris said the formula in the bill now computes 
an average value for that land and the new formula would then be 
used to distribute the $235,000 that is budgeted. There would be 
some shifting among the 18 state land counties, but was not 
certain as to how significant that would be. 

REP. THOFT asked if it were possible to get that shift on paper 
very soon and Mr. M~rris said he thought it could be done. They 
could work with the DSL on it and come up with a demonstration 
using the formula in the bill. Mr. Kuchenbrod, DSL, said they 
could do that and have some figures put together they can use and 
have them ready tomorrow. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said he was concerned about the shift. His county 
has more state land acres than any other county in the state, yet 
percentage wise according to land mass, is about 10% of their 
land area. He asked how this would affect the county where he 
has more acres but perhaps not as much percentage as Daniels 
County, for example. Mr. Morris said he thought the numbers 
would show that the money will shift relative to the high mill 
levy counties versus the low mill levy counties. The higher the 
mill levy is in the county, the likelihood is they will get less 
money under this bill, and a low mill levy would get more money. 
He thought Beaverhead County would probably get more under this 
bill. He said the imputed value is based on a state-wide average 
and those counties that are below the state-wide average will get 
more and those above will get less, based on this formula. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said under the current formula used to dispense 
this money, anyone with state land in their county has never 
received the amount they had coming because there is no money. 
He asked if this is going to make them any better off or worse 
off by switching this formula? Mr. Morris said that is the irony 
in the bill, the state lands counties actually intended to try to 
get more monies, yet when we talked about this not resulting in 
more money, he felt they failed to understand that point. 

REP. KADAS asked why should the counties that make less effort 
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get more money than the counties that make more effort? Mr. 
Morris said it is the case where in making a higher tax effort, 
and the money being calculated on the state average, the lower 
the tax effort they get more. REP. KADAS said he was more 
concerned about the philosophy of why it is done this way and Mr. 
Horris said it is not the case of why we want to do this, working 
with the DOR and DSL they felt this was the best and most readily 
calculatable formulas they could come up with. 

REP. CODY asked what the taxable value of Daniels County is and 
said it was very poor because they have taxable land and that is 
why their mill levies are so low. Mr. Morris said Daniels 
County's taxable value as of FY '91 is $6,434,211 with a 
population of 2,600. The percentage of state land is 24%. REP. 
BARDANOUVE said he was paying 522 mills in his county. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. NELSON said Sheridan County is not 
covered under this bill at all since they have a minimum amount 
of state lands, but she also represents Daniels County which does 
have a lot and they are not sure whether they are winners or 
losers under this bill, and if it will cause a lot of squabbling 
among the counties, they will not want to proceed with this 
anyway. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said if there was further information on this 
bill they would give time on it in the morning since she had 
advanced the bill in the interests of time. He said when Montana 
was given 2 sections out of every township, some of those 1,636 
sections were already taken up by railroads, homesteaders, etc., 
and in order to get the full allocation of land for the state 
Montana picked land in the areas where there were big chunks of 
land. Where they took a big chunk of unclaimed unhomesteaded 
land and those counties had a much larger portion of state land 
in the other counties where they only had the section 1636 taken 
up. He mentioned Blaine County in the Bear Paw Mountains that 
was taken to make up for the loss of land in other counties. 
Daniels County also had a big chunk of unclaimed land that was 
taken up. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 923 

Automatic Withholding for Child Support 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. PAULA DARKO, House District 2, Libby, said this bill is part 
of a package of 4 billS, 3 of them which are still alive which 
would conform our statutes with federal regulations to allow us 
to get child support enforcement service money and allow us to 
not be penalized on our AFDC from the federal government. The 
sanctions range from 1% to 5% on AFDC and $470,000 for child 
support enforcement services. She said this was the most 
necessary of those and we either do it immediately or face the 
losses. She said the money to SRS allows for automatic income 
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withholding and the procedure for that and also a procedure to 
make sure these children who are a victim of divorce would have 
insurance provided for them either through a mandate through the 
support order or through the parent who has the child. She said 
this bill would need an amendment for an immediate effective date 
and David Niss has been preparing the amendment, but they 
expected the bill tomorrow and the amendment would get to you 
later. 

Proponents' Testimony: John McRae, staff attorney with the Child 
support Enforcement Division, SRS, spoke in favor of HB 923 and 
assumed the committee was primarily interested in the financial 
aspects of this bill and how it affected the state. Congress has 
declared that as a condition for the use of federal monies to 
finance AFDC, we must have a child care enforcement program 
within the state and as a part of that program they mandate 
certain procedures, techniques and remedies we must have and use. 
If we do not have them within the state available for use,we can 
suffer financial sanctions. If we don't perform those functions 
we can also be sanctioned. One of the remedies they have 
required the state of Montana to have is the income withholding 
and it originated back with the 1984 amendments with the social 
security act. It requires that an individual who is subject to a 
support order becomes delinquent in the payment of support in an 
amount equal to 30 'days delinquency they were subject to 
immediate withholding for the amount of his wages to pay for 
child support. In 1988, Congress again amended the procedure 
which caused us in 1989 to enact immediate withholding, so we 
have the delinquency withholding plus, for all orders commencing 
in Jan. 1990. All new orders and modifications of existing 
orders are subject to immediate withholding unless the court 
found some exception to exempt them from the process. We have 
this in place in Montana, and now it is necessary to fine tune 
it. In 1989 the subject matter referenced in the federal 
sanction letter was omitted and this bill would correct that. 
Since passage of the 1988 Family Support Act new regulations came 
out last fall and have now added those new regulations to this 
bill to bring it into compliance. After putting immediate 
withholding into effect last year they ran into some practical 
problems in the application and those are some we also attempted 
to correct in this bill. He said the only thing that is really 
new in this bill is the withholding for medical insurance which 
is a requirement for receiving the federal money. 

Questions From Committee Members: CHAIRMAN BARDANOOVE asked if 
there were actual dollar figures on this bill and Linus Carleton, 
Administrative Services Bureau Chief, eSED, SRS, said they put 
together the fiscal note for this bill. Their studies of this 
bill show the cost for application of this legislation is already 
taken care of in the modification to their current level budget 
they have asked for in HB 2. They asked for the addition of 
certain resources for the program and those resources in the 
modification they feel are sufficient to take care of any cost of 
implementing this legislation. The revenue expected to be 
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generated from this bill should be savings to the medicaid 
program because third parties will cover the cost of the medical 
services provided rather than the medicaid program. Based upon 
the current case load and the estimate of the case load in the 
second year of the biennium is $108,575 in savings to the 
medicaid program in '92 and $340,946 in savings in FY '93. 

REP. CODY asked Mr. Carleton about the statement that we needed 
to reform our law to federal regulations, did you mean what was 
done last session did not allow SRS to collect for non-AFDC 
people? Rep. Carleton said that was not really a part of the 
problem. One of the things on regulations, they are primarily 
interested in the way the original version was worded. They did 
not have a standard as to how people could opt out of immediate 
withholding and the regulations have addressed the standard and 
provided some criteria as to what findings the court must have, 
and basically it comes down to the best interests of the child to 
opt out. REP. CODY said she had received calls from some of her 
constituents and they say unless you are on AFDC you can't get 
the Child Enforcement Bureau to help you collect that money and 
was wondering if that is addressed in this bill. Mr. Carleton 
said the problem of their getting to all of the cases is a 
different problem than this bill addresses. 

REP. ZOOK said he understood there is no general fund impact in 
this bill and the Dept. will absorb what is expected. Mr. McRae 
said that is his understanding. 

closing by Sponsor: REP. DARKO said a lot of you had to fill out 
the little slips of paper that said you were not responsible for 
child support payments and this bill would get rid of that 
necessity. with no general fund impact and the return on the 
federal dollars, this is a good bill and would ask for favorable 
consideration and will need an immediate effective date. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 923 

MOTION/Vote:: REP. BRADLEY moved House Bill 923 be amended to 
reflect an immediate effective date. Second by Rep. Zook. 
Motion passed unanimously 

MOTION/Vote: REP. CODY moved House Bill 923 do pass as amended. 
Second by Rep. Kadas. Motion passed unanimously. 
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Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 9 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended • 

And, that such amendments read: 
1. Page 3, line 2. 
Strike: "50,000" 
Insert: "73,400" 

2. Page 3, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "Lewistown Arts Center 

3. Page 4, line 24. 
Strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

4. Page 4, line 25. 
Strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

5. Page 4, line 26. 
Strike: "25,000" 
Insert: "21,917" 

6. Page 4, line 27. 
Strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

7. Page 4, line 28. 
Strike: "15,000" 
Insert: "13,150" 

8. Page 5, line 1. 
Strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

9. Page 5, line 2. 
Strike: "15,000" 
Insert: "13,150· 

an 

Operational Support 1,500" 

f!."7fl 
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11. Page 5, line 4. 
Strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

12. Page 5, line 7. 
Strike: "25,000" 
Insert: "21,918" 

13. Page 5, line 8. 
Strike: "19,770" 
Insert: "17,332" 

14. Page 6, lines 8 and 9. 

March 21, 1991 
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Strike: lines 8 and 9 in their entirety 

15. Page 7, line 2. 
Strike: "2,000" 
Insert: "4,000" 

16. Page 7, line 12. 
Following: "House" 
Insert: ,"or Director" 

17. Page 7, lines 13 and 14. 
Strike: lines 13 and 14 in their entirety 

18. Page 7, line 19. 
Strike: line 19 in its entirety 

19. Page 7, line 20. 
Strike: "1 , 0 00" 
Insert: "3,000" 

20. Page 7, line 24. 
Strike: "2,500" 
Insert: "4,000" 

21. Page 7, line 25. 
'Following: line 24 
Insert: "Museum of the Northern 

Great Plains 

Old Trail Museum 

Visions From the Land 

Jesse Gleason Studio 
Acquisition 

10,000 

5,000 
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Helena Arts Council 

Helena Arts Council 

Archie Bray Foundation 

Archie Bray Foundation 

22. Page a, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
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Expansion of Holter 
Museum of Art 
Education Program 

Expansion of Holter 
Museum Endowment 
Project 

Save the Beehives -
Historic Renovation 
Project 

5,000 

5,000 

5,000 

Endowment Establishment 5,000" 

Insert: "(5) The amount of $150,000 is appropriated to the 
Montana arts council from money that may revert from 
appropriations made in [section 1(2)] to match national 
endowment for the arts funds. The appropriation in this 
subsection may be used only for rural and other underserved 
programs throughout the state." 

23. Page 8, line 4. 
Following: "[section 1(2»)" 
Insert: "less money appropriated in [section 1(5)]" i 

~ 
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Mr. Speaker; 

House Bill 10 
We, the committee on Appr02riat~ons report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

. ............, 

Signed:: \;i ALtA· "J»)/\.A/:).~ 
Francis Bardanouve, Cha~ 

And, that such amendments read: 
1. Page 4, lIne 5. 
Following: ftand" 
Strike: "$600,000" 
Insert: "$550,000" 

2. Page 6, line -8. 
Following: "appropriated n 

Strike: 8$126,000" 
Insert: "$235,000" 

3. Page 6, lines 13 and 14. 
Strike: -identifying energy conservation measures." 
Insert: "developing a program for retrofitting local government 

buildings with energy conservation measures, similar to the 
state building energy conservation program established by 
Title 90, chapter 4, part 6, for state buildings. Priority 
must be given to developing a self-sustaining local 
government building energy conservation program. The 

~'>'c program may be based upon mechanisms that include but are 
not limited to leveraging private and public funds, selling 
the energy savings to utilities, pooling groups of local 
government facilities into larger retrofit packages for 
financing or sale to utilities, and working with the 
depar~~ent to pool state and local government retrofit 
packages for sale to utilities. The department shall submit 
to the 53rd legislature a report that is based upon the work 
completed by the local government entity and that includes 
options and recommendations for a self-sustaining local 
government building conservation program and the legislation 
necessary to implement the program. The department shall 
also provide general technical assistance to local 
jurisdictions and award matching grants for specific energy 
conservation demonstration projects that offer opportunities 
for long-term energy 5 a,rings • " 
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4. Page 8, line 7. 
Following: "appropriated" 
Strike: "$700,000· 
Insert: "$650,000" 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropria~ions report that 

Bouse Bill 6 (first reading copy white) do pass as amended • 

Siqned. ~~ 
Francis Bardanouve, Chairman 

./ 
And, that such amendments read: 
1. Page 1, lIne 24. 
Strike: -$106,508-
Insert: -$72,208-

2. Page 4. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: -PRIVATE APPLICANT 

Wastewater Collection and Treatment 
System 

3. Page 4, line 18. 
Following: -50,000-
Insert& "50,000-

4. Page 4. 
Pollowing: line 20 

50,000 $150,000· 

Strike: line 21 through line 26 in their entirety 

5. Page S. 
Following: line 2 
Strike: line 3 through line 11 in their entirety 

6. Page S. 
Following: line 11. 
Insert: ·PRIVATE APPLICANT 

Sun River Water System 7,500 

CHINOOK, TOWN OF 
Milk River Weir Replacement 200,000 

BELT, TOWN OF 
Sewage System Improvements 100,000 

GLASGOW, TOWN OF 
Glasgow Water and Wastewater 80,950 
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MISSOULA CITY/COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
Linda Vista Sewer Interceptor 

FAIRFIELD, TOWN OF 
Fairfield waterway 

100,000 

14,169 

(5) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 

7. Page 6, line 26 through page 10 line 3. 
Strike: page 6, line 26 through page 10, line 3 in their entirety 
Insert: ·YELLOWSTONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

Streambank Reinforcement $ 100,000 

JEFFERSON VALLEY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Cereal-Legume Energy Efficient 
Crop Rotations 48,677 

NEIHART, TOWN OF 
Neihart Water System Improvements 50,000 $150,000 

EKALAKA, TOWN OF 
Water Supply and Storage Project 49,975 100,000 

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY, MONTANA WATER RESOURCES CENTER 
Public Education in Water 
Management 100,000 

STILLWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Evaluation of Plastic Lining and 
Fabrication Process 56,848 

BROADWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Water Management 
Demonstration Project 100,000 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF, WATER MANAGEMENT BUREAU 

Beaverhead County Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

POLSON, CITY OF 
Wellhead Protection Program 76,055 

THREE FORKS, TOWN OF 
Water System Improvements 100,000 

1:.1'1:.1:. 
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PORT SHAW IRRIGATION PROJECT 
Rehabilitation and Betterment 
Study 50,000 

BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 
Blacktail Creek Restoration 100,000 

LIBERTY COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Sweetgrass Hills Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

MISSOULA COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Diversion 
Alternatives 85,250 

FALLON COUNTY 
Baker Lake Erosion Control 
and Recreation Path 15,361 

DARBY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 9 
Darby School Park Project 25,300 

MEAGHER COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
South Side Canal Lining 
P~oject 37,500 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF 

Battle Creek Storage Unit 82,000 

62,500 

(4) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302.-

8. Page 11, line 17. 
Strike: "by 51st legislature· 
Followini: "." 
Insert: (1) " 

9. Paqe 12, line 4. 
Following: line 3 
Insert: ·(2) The 50th legislature, in House Bill No.7, Laws of 

1987, approved a grant from the renewable resource 
development account to Eastern Sanders Conservation District 
for $86,300 for recharge enhancement of the Little 
Bitterroot Aquifer. Among the contingencies contained in 
the grant authorization was a requirement that a commitment 
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be obtained from the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation for federal 
matching funds. It has sirtce been determined that the 
federal matching funds will not be forthcoming. The grant 
for the above described entity is hereby authorized for 
$86,300, with the contingency for federal matching funding 
from the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation deleted. Further, the 
additional sampling of surface water and ground water for 
herbicides and pesticides must be conducted." 

10. Page 14, line 15. 
Following: "conservation.' 
Insert: "Grants to state entities from prior bienniums are 

reauthorized for completion of contract work." 

11. Page 14, line 16. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 13. Funds available. It is the 

intent of the legislature that the water development grant 
program be a minimum of $1 million and the renewable 
resources~rant program be a minimum of $1 million for the 
1993 legislative session." 

Renumber. subsequent sections 

fil1~5 
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Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 7 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended • 

i d 
t~ i~\) J'I. ~ '\ •. _ 

S gne : t . M.' Ol=<'Y'-.fo.Y"-' ) 
Fr~s Bardanouve, ~hairman 

And, that such amendments read: 
1. TItle, line 15. 
Followinq: "DEBT," 
Insert: "TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF REVENUE BONDS," 

2. Page 2, line 4. 
Strike: "$13,382,594" 
Insert: "$ 7,975,583" 

3. Page 2, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: "The principal portion of the debt service payment of the 

loan for the Seeley Lake-Missoula County water project.may 
be deferred for a period of 3 years. The interest on the 
loan may be adjusted for the deferral." 

4. Page 3, line 4. 
Strike: "$1,623,720· 
Insert: "$1,163,720" 

5. Page 3, line 12. 
Strike: "$747,808" 
Insert: "$749,797" 

6. Page 3, line 15. 
Strike: "0'" 
Insert: "3'" 

7. Page 3, line 20. 
Followinq: line 19 
Insert: "GROUP E Notwithstanding the provisions of [section 51, 

the interest rate for the project in this group is 6' or the 
current bond rate, whichever is lower, for up to 30 years. 

MILK CREEK WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 
Milk Creek Gravity Sprinkler Irrigation 
Project 

Loan Amount 

$151,000 

., 



LAKESIDE WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 
Lakeside Wastewater Facility 

8. Page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12. 

March 21, 1991 
Page 2 of 3 

251,700· 

Strike: page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12 in their entirety 

9. Page 5, lines 4 through 6. 
Strike: "$5,100,000" on line 4 through "$8,282,594" on line 6 
Insert: "$7,975,583" 

10. Page 5, line 8. 
Strike: "$13,382,594" 
Insert: "$7,925,583" 

11. Page 7, line 8. 
Strike: "3,226,900· 
Insert: "3,778,028" 

12. Page 7, line, 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "(If House Bill No. 648 is passed and approved, strike 

3,778,028 in line 8 and insert 551,128.)" 

13. Page 7. 
Strike: line 21 through line 23 in their entirety 

14. Page 8, line 1. 
Strike: "250,000" 
Insert: "272,500" 

15. Page 11. 
Following: line 3 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 8. Authorization to issue revenue 

bonds. tIl In addition to the authority contained in 17-5-
716, the board of examiners may issue revenue bonds of the 
state to refund in whole or in part bonds issued to finance 
water development projects approved by the legislature 
pursuant to Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and Title 85, 
chapter 1, part 6. The principal and interest on refunding 
bonds issued pursuant to this section are payable solely 
from the project or projects for which the refunded bonds 
were issued. 

(2) The revenue bonds may be issued in an amount 
sufficient to refund all or a portion of the outstanding 
bonds, to pay costs incident to the issuance and sale of the 
refunding bonds, and to fund the establishment of necessary 
reserves. The refunding bonds must be designated as ·State 
of Montana Water Development Revenue Bonds". All the power 



March 21, 1991 
Page 3 of 3 

and authority granted to the board of examiners and 
pr

7
ovi

h
sions with resPect to the

f
lssuance ofibonds under Tit1e 

1 , c apter 5, part-7, except or tne prov S10n pledg ng ene 
coal severance tax to the payment of the bonds, apply to the 
issuance of the revenue bonds. In authorizing the issuance 
of the revenue bonds, the board of examiners shall determine 
that the refunding of the outstanding bonds and the issuance 
of the revenue bonds are in the best interest of the state. 

(3) Revenue bonds may not be issued under this section 
to refund bonds issued to fund a loan to a political 
subdivision or local government body unless the political 
subdivision or local government body whose loan repayments 
would be pledged to the payment of the refunding bonds has 
consented to the refunding. 

(4) Revenue bonds issued pursuant to this section 
without the pledge of the coal severance tax to the payment 
of the bonds are not coal severance tax bonds or a state 
debt. 

NEW SECTION. Section 9. Codification 
instructIon. [Section 8] is intended to be codified as an 
integral part of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and the' 
provisions of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, apply to [section 
8] •• 

Renumber: subsequent sections 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 21, 1991 
Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 8 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended • 

And, that such amendments read: 
1. Page 1, line 24. 
Following: -(2)-
Strike: -(a)-

2. Page 3, lines 4 through 7. 
Strike: lines 4 through 7 in their entirety 

3. Page 4. 
Following: line 5 
Insert: -BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 

Upper Clark Fork River Basin Coordinator 

4. Page 4. 
Strike: lines 6 and 7 in their entirety 

5. Page 4, line 11. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: -STATE LANDS, DEPARTMENT OF 

Well Assessment and Abandonment 

6. Page 4, lines 21 through 24. 
Strike: lines 21 through 24 in their entirety 

7. Page 4. 
Po11owing: line 26 
Insert: -YELLOWSTONE COUNTY 

Yellowstone Co. LIS/GIS Project 

MSO BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT 
Trout Stream Restoration 

MONTANA SALINITY CONTROL ASSOCIATION 
Supplemental Funding for Soil and Water 
Nonpoint Source Pollution Control and 
Management 

60,000· 

300,000-

50,000 

45,500 

62,500 



March 21, 1991 
Page 2 of 2 

(3) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitute$ a valid obliqation ofethese funds 
for purposes of encumoer1ng tne funas ~1to1n to I~~J 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 

8. Page 5, line 24. 
Following: line 23 
Insert: "(5) The recipient of the water, air, soils testing, and 

evaluation center (WASTEC) grant shall consider the pilot 
plant treatment of contaminated water from the Berkeley pit 
project and the detoxification of acid mine drainage from 
the Berkeley pit waters project that were submitted for 
consideration as reclamation and development grants projects 
during the 52nd legislature." 

Renumber: subsequent subsection 

9. Page 6, line 7. 
Following: "conservation." 
Insert: "Grants to state entities from prior bienniums 

reauthorized for completion of contract work." 

10. Page 6, line 9. 
Followingf "to the" 
Strike: "grant." 
Following: "development" 
Insert: "grants" 

11. Page 6, line 12. 
Following: line 11 

are 

Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 7. Funds available. It is the 
intent of the 52nd legislature that the funds available for 
the reclamation and development grants program for the 1993 
legislative session be a minimum of $3 million.~ 

Renumber: subsequent section 

6116 H 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 22, 1991 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 923 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

J"--) '\ 
• ,A, ! .. r--':;J 

Signed: i --', iI'l ,.", ." .~. I.j C~ 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 14. 
Following: RMCAR 

Francis Bardanouve, Cbiliman 

Insert: ., AND PROVIDING AN IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVE DATE-

2. Page 50, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Strike: aNEW SECTION. Section 25. Effective date. [This act) is 

effective on passage and approval.-

620725SCaHnd 



BILL NO. 

HB 9 

Rep. Connelly 
Cultural and aesthetic 
project grants 
appropriation 

HB 10 

Rep 
Bardanouve 
Oil overcharge 
appropriation. 
Discussion of the oil 
overcharge appears on 
page G-9 of the Budget 
Analysis. 

-;) -.;ll-q( I 
• HOUSE APPROPRIA TION COMMITTEE • 

A PFof,id-£Di 

APPROPRIATION 
AMOUNT/FUND 

Daily Bill Summary 
March 21, 1991 

COMMENTS 

$1,258,080 
Coal tax 
interest 

trust 
The bill appropriates funds to the 
Montana Arts Council who shall award 
grants for projects authorized in the 

$2,826,000 
Oil overcharge 

bill. Projects not funded in fiscal 
1991 have priority and are 
reappropriated to fully cover the 
appropriations or until October 1, 
1992. If any appropriations are 
reverted, $ 11,000 is appropriated to 
the Montana Arts Council for project 
evaluations. If funds are 
insuff icient to fund all the listed 
projects, the Montana Arts Council 
shall allocate the funds on a pro 
rata .basis. 

The .bill appropriates oil overcharge 
money to the following projects listed 
in priority order: 
1) $1~200, 000 to the Department of 
Social and Rehabilitation Services for 
home weatherization; 
2) $100,000 to the~ Department of 
Social and Rehabilitation Services for 
energy assistance to low income 
persons; 

G~ 3) $200,000 to the Department of 
Agriculture for biological control of 
leafy spurge and spotted knapweed; 

~ 4) $200,000 to DNRC for demonstration 
of vegetable oil fuel substitutes; 
5) $126,000 to DNRC as a grant to 

b~ identify energy conservation measures; 
6) $100, 000 to DNRC to fund local 

~ energy efficiency or renewable energy 
projects; 
7) $200,000 to DHES to remove and 
replace leaking home heating oil tanks 
owned by low-income home energy 
assistance recipients; and 
8) $700,000 to DNRC for use in the 

,~ institutional conservation program for 
schools and hospitals. 

I 
I 
I 
I 

I 

I 
I 
I 
I 



HB 13 

Rep. Pavlovich 
Establish a Veteran's 
Hom\! annex at Galen 

HB 20 

Rep. Pavlovich 
Appropriating funds to 
the Department of 
Military Affairs as 
Montana's contribution 
toward the construction 
of the national women 
in military service for 
America memorial 

HB 179 

Rep. Phillips 
Creating a statutory 
appropriation of $50,000 
annually of lottery 
revenue to the 
Department of Military 
Affairs for upgrading 
and maintaining the 
veterans' cemetery at 
Fort Harrison 

HB 234 

Rep. Pavlovich 
Appropriating capital 
projects funds and 
federal funds to the 
Department of 
Administration for the 
construction of a state 
veterans' nursing home 

The appropriation 
has not been 
specified 

$25,000 
General Fund 

Biennial Impact 
$100,000 
Propr~etary Funds 

$100,000 
General Fund 
impact due to 
revenue loss for 
school state 
equalization 

Biennial Impact 
$1,991,897 
Capitol Projects 
Funds 

$3,699,237 
Federal Funds 

~)(.. Ii-
:3 -.;.Li-1 ( 

A Pfl~OI61«)h..l 
This bill would establish a 40-bed 
veteran's nursing home annex at Galen 
subject to the following provisions: 
1) necessary renovation does not 
exceed $300,000; and 2) the beds are 
eligible for federal veterans 
administration per diem payments. 
Renovation costs will be paid from 
the Long Range Building Program. The 
fiscal note estimates operating 
expenses at $1,660,338 for the 
biennium. 

The memorial will 
Arlington national 
appropriation is for 

be constructed 
cemetery. 
fiscal 1993. 

Y\ \C.-~ 
~ \0 '0~ \ i (\"2; 

\C.''l'\' \ ' 

at 
The 

-......, 1\ 
Effective July 1, 1991, $50,000 of 
lottery revenue would be paid to the 
Department of Military Affairs €ach 
fiscal year for maintenance of the 
veterans' cemetery. The effect of 
this statutory appropriation would be 
to reduce the revenue available for 
state equalization to schools as net 
lottery proceeds are statutorily 
appropriated to the Superintendent of 
Public Instruction for' distribution as 
state equalization aid to schools. 
Although there are several fund 
sources which support public school 
funding, reductions in other fund 
sources are offset by general fund. 

This bill reauthorizes construction of 
the veterans' nursing home. House 
bills 202 and 547, passed by the 
1989 legislature, appropriated funds 
for the construction of a veterans' 
nursing home and raised cigarette 
taxes to fund the state share of 
costs. However, the bills 
appropriated funds for the 1991 
biennium only and federal funding was 
not received during that time. 

-



HB 455 

Rep. Peterson 
Appropriation to the 
Department of Military 
Affairs to construct an 
armory in Libby, MT 

HB 524 

Rep. Raney 
Oil overcharge 
appropriation for wind 
farm transmission study 

HB 710 

Rep. Bradley 
Appropriation for capitol 
first floor metamorphosis 

HB 777 

Rep. Quilici 
Approval of energy 
conservation projects and 
authorized bond issuance 

HB 842 

Rep. Connelly 
Revises the cultural 
grant application and 
award procedure 

Biennial Impact 

$495,600 
General Fund 

$704,000 
Federal Funds 

$70,000 
Oil overcharge 

$2,150,000 
Long range 
building fund 

$550,000 
Oil overcharge 

No appropriation 

~)(. -A 
3-d-.(-11 
A 'f~ iCf\ \~I~ ~ 

This bill appropriates funds for the 
construction of an armory in Libby. 
The federal government will support 
75% of approved construction costs. 
The state share for construction is 
about 40% because there are features 
of the planned armory that the 
federal government will not share in 
construction costs. Ongoing 
operational expenses would be fully 
supported by general fund. The 
department estimates annual operating 
costs of $10,000. 

This bill appropriates funds from the 
stripper well payments to the 
Department of Natural Resources and 
Conservation fir a study to assess 
the ability of the present electrical 
transmission system in Montana and the 
Pacific Northwest to accommodate the 
development of wind farms in Montana. 
The appropriation must be matched at 
least $2 to $1 with private or 
federal revenue. The bill makes this 
project the highest priority of any 
programs funded from stripper well 
payments. 

This bill appropriates funds to the 
Department of Administration for the 
planning and construction of remodeling 
the first floor of the capitol. 

This bill appropriates stripper well 
payments to the Department of Natural 
Resources and Conservation for the 
energy conservation program. This bill 
makes this appropriation the highest 
pr ior i ty of any other appropr iations 
by the legislature. Approval is 
given to 11 energy conservation 
projects. Authorization is given to 
the Board of Examiners to issue nd 
sell bonds up to $3 million to fund 
the approved energy conservation 
projects. The statutory appropriation 
transferring money authorized by the 
legislature for administrative 
expenditures from the energy 
conservation program account to a 
special revenue fund, is removed. 

The bill requires a grant for 
facility owned by a county 
municipality to have financial and 
kind support for the project from 
county or municipality. 

a 
or 

in­
the 



PHASE ONE 
ITEa COST 

6UILD!NIi, TilTkL 0.0 
RCADS 2S% 19.9 
FENCING 50! 9.~ 

~ATER :j'{STEM 
PUl\PI'IIELL 4.4 
2 fI( P {PE 50t 12 • .1 
1 1/2 PIPE SO! 0.0 
TRENCHIN6 7.3 

ELECTRICAL 2.9 
WALKWAYS 25I 1).1} 

LAI~DSCAPIHS 2SI 3.0 
CONTINGENCY 3.0 
DESIGN FEES 11.9 

TOTAL: 74.0 
,.. 
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22.~ 

0.0 
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15.7 
0.0 

17.3 
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Confirmation and Demonstration of Wind Power Along 
the Rocky Mountain Front of Montana 

£XH'BIT~4ss .. ···_· __ d 

DATE 3-d( ~f / 
t:lB 524 

Construction and operation 
of a cold-climate wind 

turbine test facility on the 
Rocky Mountain Front 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

\ 
\ 

\ 
\ 

\ 
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\ 
\ 
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Infeasible wind 
resource areas 

-~ dropped from 
further consideration 

Measure the spatial extent, 
shear, and turbulence 

characteristics of promising 
wind resource areas 

Preparation of wind resource 
development plans to minimize 

environmental impact and 
reduce planning uncertainty 

and investment risk 

Development and· construction 
of a 30 megawatt wind farm 

demonstration project 



o House Appropriations Committee EXH1B1T~ M 

Montana House of Representatives DATE ,3- .:2/-6 /p 1 

March 21, 1991 tJS
7 

SeVY' ~" si 

submit the following testimony in support of HB 524: 

A wind farm transmission study will determine if wind generation 

is a feasible energy resource for Montana. The Northwest Power Planning 

CounCil, in their recent Draft 20-year Power Plan, lists wind as a 

"promising" resources which "may offer the potential for producing 

several thousand megawats of cost-effective energy." The Plan 

recommends research as a way to addfe.5S ,the uncertainty of wind 

generation. The Plan includes "developing a commercial-scale wind 

demonstration project" as a component of this research. 

The Council identifies Bonneville, along with benefitting 

ratepayers, as possible funding sources for a wind confirmation study as 

proposed by this Bill. House Bill 524 allocates the much-needed matching 

funds for this work. These funds are drawn from an appropriate and 

available source, oil overcharge payments. But most importantly, this 

study helps provide for a long-term investment in Montana's economy and 

energy security. Thus, I also support Section 6, which gives this program 

priority over the other programs identified in HB 777 and HB 10. 

In closing, I urge the House Appropriations Committee to pass House 

Bill 524 as an essential building block in comprehensive Montana energy 

strategy. 
Sincerely, 

().kL14tZi~7I11, ~ 
Christine M. Paulson 
Graduate Student 
Environmental Studies Program 
University of Montana 
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CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVIi AND MIiMBIiRS OF THIi COMMITTIiIi 

I am John Ortwein, representing the Montana Catholic Conference. 

The family is our primary national resource. Its strength is our 
nation's strength. History demonstrates that the family is the most effective 
institution for nurturing children,and for developing within children aU the 
biological, psychological, intellectual, and spiritual capacities which produce a 
mature, loving human being .. 

Today, the family is the victim of neglect. The family is not so much 
under attack as it is taken for granted. Where there has been governmental 
action which touched· upon family life, it has usually been piecemeal,and ill­
thought-out. The time has come to adopt a better approach. We should be 
bold about the central place of the family in our state's life. 

HB 950, the Montana Family Policy Act, does just that. 

The Montana Catholic Conference supports HB 950 . 

o------------------------------------------------------~~~----~~~~~~~~~o 
Tel. (406) 442·5761 P.O. BOX 1708 530 N. EWING HELENA, MONTANA 59624 
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TERESA OLCOTT COHEA 
LEGISLATIVE FISCAL ANALYST 

STATE OF MONTANA 

Dffice. of tfu. ..£.e9~lati(Je 9ucal dlnaly~.t 
STATE CAPITOL 

HELENA. MONTANA 59620 
406/444·2986 

January 10, 1991 

Representative John Johnson 
Montana State House of Representatives 
Seat #79 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Johnson: 

House Bill 202 of the Fifty-first Legislature increased the cigarette 
sales tax from 16 cents to 18 cents per packag'e containing 20 cigarettes. 
The bill also appropriated $2,021,897 from the capital projects fund for the 
1991 biennium for the following purposes: 

1) $30,000 to the Department lof Military Affairs to pay costs of a 
study to consider locations for the construction of state nursing 
and domiciliary homes for Vj~terans in Montana; and 

2) $1,991,897 to the Department of Administration for matching 
federal funds used for cClnstruction and remodeling of state 
nursing and domiciliary homes for veterans in Montana. The bill 
also provides authority for the department to expend the federal 
funds, should they become available. 

During fiscal 1990, the state lreceived $856,672 from the two cent 
cigarette tax increase enacted in House Bill 202. Through December 31, 
1990 or six months of fiscal 1991, the state has collected an additional 
$683,821 for a total of $1,540,493 since the enactment of the tax on 
November 1, 1989. It is estimated the state will collect another $683,000 by 
the end of fiscal 1991 for a total of $2,223,000 for the 1990-91 biennium. 

While the appropriations contain~~d in House Bill 202 end on June 30, 
1991, the bill contained no "sunset" date on the two cent tax increase. 

If there is any further information that may be of assistance, please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 

TJ2.cr.RJl-10.1tr 

Sincerely, 

t1'.2A.~ X). ~ 
Terry W. Johnson 
Principal Fiscal Analyst 



STATE OF MONTANA EXHIBIT. (5,8 
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STATE CAPITOL • 
HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

406/444-3122 
DEPUTY LEGISLATIVE AUDITORS: 

MARY BRYSON 
Operations and EDP Audit 

LEGISLATIVE AUDITOR: JAMES GILLETT 
Financial·Compliance Audit SCOTT A. SEACAT 

LEGAL COUNSEL: 
JOHN W. NORTHEY 

January 17, 1991 JIM PELLEGRINI 
Performance Audit 

Representative Robert Pavlovich 
House Chambers 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Pavlovich: 

The attached schedule shows the estimated revenue collected as a 
result of Hous~ Bill 202 from the previous legislative session as 
you requested. Cigarette taxes are deposited into long-range 
building program of the Debt Service Fund and the long-range 
building program fund in the Capitol Projects Fund. The two-cent 
cigarette tax increase is not deposited in a separate account so we 
could not locate a balance on SBAS that represents collections 
related to the tax increase. However, we are able to calculate the 
effect of the tax increase based on the total cigarette taxes 
collected, and differences between the past tax rate and the current 
rate. We calculated that an additional $1,557,075 in cigarette tax 
revenue was collected between November 1, 1989, when the two-cent 
tax increase became effective, and December 30, 1990. 

I hope this information is helpful to you. If you need additional 
information please call me. 

WDG/j/f9.1r 

Attachment 

Sincerely, 

'-J~~~ F$./&-(..:') ( / /P' / ;//.. // 
Wayne D. Guazzo 
Audit Manager 



FYE 90 
2 

Oct. 89 

Dec. 90 

3 
Total Collected 

SCHEDULE OF CIGARETTE TAl( COllECTIONS 
Between November 1,1989 and December 31,1990 

Capital Debt Agency 
Project F. Service F" Fund 
Distrib. Distrib. 

S3,028,489 $8,538,592', 

n4,090 3,048,5n' 84,229 

1,799,528 4,382,292 3,213 

$4,053,927 S9,8n,308 $87,442 

Source: SBAS form 631 for object of rev. 0655 for ·agency 5801. 

Total 
Cigarette 
Tax 
Collected 

S11,567,081 

3,906,895 

6,185,033 

S14,013,677 

NOTES: 1. Agency Fund amounts are periodically distributed to the Cap. Projects and Debt Service Funds 
by statutory formula. 

2. Amounts collected thru October 31,1989 are deducted because November 1, 1989 was the 
effective date of the 2 cent tax increase. 

3. The total collected represents the total cigarette tax collected since the 2 cent Increase. 
took effect. 

Actual amount of tax collected at 18 cents per pack. 

Minus estimated amount if the tax were collected at 16 cents per pack rate. 

Estimated revenue collected since the new 2 cent cigarette tax increase 
"took effect··thru December 31,1990. 

Z:'USERS'GUAZZO'REQUEST'91·l·25.~K1 

S14,013,677 

12,456,601 

S1,557,075 
============ 



STATE OF MONTANA 
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January 17, 1991 JIM PELLEGRINI 
Performance Audit 

Representative Robert Pavlovich 
House Chambers 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Pavlovich: 

The attached schedule shows the estimated revenue collected as a 
result of House Bill 202 from the previous legislative session as 
you requested. Cigarette taxes are deposited into long-range 
building program of the Debt Service Fund and the long-range 
building program fund in the Capitol Projects Fund. The two-cent 
cigarette tax increase is not deposited in a separate account so we 
could not locate a balance on SBAS that represents collections 
related to the tax increase. However, we are able to calculate the 
effect of the tax increase based on the total cigarette taxes 
collected, and differences between the past tax rate and the current 
rate. We calculated that an additional $1,557,075 in cigarette tax 
revenue was collected between November 1, 1989, when the two-cent 
tax increase became effective, and December 30, 1990. 

I hope this information is helpful to you. If you need additional 
information please call me. 

WDG/j/f9.lr 

Attachment 

Sincerely, 

·/,~?;'~ft~~J) r 
wa~ D. Guazzo 
Audit Manager 



FYE 90 
2 

Oct. 89 

Dec. 90 

3 

Total Collected 

SCHEDULE OF CIGARETTE TA)[ COLLECTIONS 
Between November 1,1989 and December 31,1990 

Capital 
Project F. 
Distrib. 

$3,028,489 

774,090 

1,799,528 

$4,053,927 

Debt 
Service F. 
Distrib. 

$8,538,592 

3,048,577 

4,382,292 

$9,8n,308 

Agency 
Fund 

84,229 

3,213 

$87,442 

Source: SBAS form 631 for object of rev. 0655 for Ilgency 5801. 

Total 
Cigarette 
Tax 
Collected 

$11,567,081 

3,906,895 

6,185,033 

$14,013,677 

NOTES: 1. Agency Fund amounts are periodically distributed to the Cap. Projects and Debt Service Funds 
by statutory formula. 

2. Amounts collected thru October 31,1989 are deducted because November 1, 1989 was the 
effective date of the 2 cent tax increase. 

3. The total collected represents the total cigarette tax collected since the 2 cent increase. 
took effect. 

Actual amount of tax collected at 18 cents per pack. 

Minus estimated amount if the tax were collected at 16 cents per pack rate. 

Estimated revenue collected since the new 2 cent cigarette tax increase 
·took effect·-thru Decenber 31,1990. 

Z:\USERS\GUAZZO\REQUEST\91·L-25.WK1 

$14,013,677 

12,456,601 

$1,557,075 
============ 
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lDIIERE!I$, women hdl]e served in l!he Unil!eo $l!al!es milil!ary from l!he earliesl! 
oays of our republic, as well as in l!he Conl!inenl!al Army of l!he American 
Rel]olul!ion, as nurses, spies ana soloiers on l!he front lines; ana 

lDHERE!I$, women serl]eo in l!he lDar of 1812; ana 

mHERE!I$, women playeo increasingly imporl!ant roles in the Cil]il lDar as 
exemplifieo by Doctor mary malker, an Army surgeon who was awaroeo the 
Congressional meoal of Honor, ana Dorothea Dix ano Clara Barton formeo a nursing 
serl]ice corps; ano 

lDHERW, women nurses successfully serl]eo unoer a cil]ilian contract to meet 
emergency neeos ouring the ~panish-American mar; ana 

lDHERW, the Army Nurse Corps was formeo in 1901 ano the Nal]Y Nurse Corps 
was formeo in 1908; and 

IDiIERW, approximately 35,000 women serl]eo ouring morIo mar 1 -- 296 
American Nurses gal]e their lil]es -- 100 of whom were burieo in france; ano 

mHERW, 400,000 women serl]eo in morlo mar 11, more than eighty were 
imprisoneo in enemy camps ano ol]er 200 gal]e their lil]es; ano 

lDHERW, some 50,000 women serl]eo ouring the Korean lDar; ano .. 
1DiIERW, approximately 7,500 serlJeo in ~ietnam from 1962 to 1973; eight 

gal]e their lil]es; ano 

lDHERW, 400,000 Serl]e in the actil]e military serl]ices, National Guaro, 
ana Reserl]es of our country; ana 

lDHERW, there are approximately 1.2 million lil]ing women I]el!erans, 5,000 
of whom resioe in l!he $l!al!e of ffionl!ana; ano 

IDHERW, l!he conl!ribul!inns ano sacrifices of these women hal]e nol! receil]eo 
oue recognition. 

N~, tHEREf~RE, 1, $tAN $tEPHEN$, GOl]ernor of the $l!al!e of ffionl!ana, 00 
hereby proclaim march 29, 1991 as 

ana encourage all ffionl!anans to recogniAl! women who hal]e serl]eo in l!he Armeo 
forces of s of America. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto 
set my hand and caused the G REA T SEAL OF 
THE STATE OF MONTANA to be affixed. 
DONE at the City of Helena, the Capital, this 
hurteent:h day of Januan , in the 
year of our LORD, one thousand nine hundred 

andnjnetl,l-nne . 

STAN STEPHENS 
Governor of Montana 
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IT'S ABOUT TINI·E! 

A MEMORIAL 
FOR ALL MILITARY WOMEN, 
ALL. SERVICES, ALL TIME ... 

'l ' 

WOMEN 
IN <;,;i;¥. .;' 

MILITARY \)\'-\ 02' 
SERVICE ~'¢ .. 

FOR 
" AMERICA 

MEMORIAL 

1M 

ALL WE NEED IS YOU. 
REGISTER SPONSOR CONTRIBUTE 

take your place in history. assure her patriotism Help buifd the memorial 
is never forgotten. for our Military Women 

past and present. 

CALL 1-800-222-2294 
WRITE: 

Women In Military Service Memorial 
Dept 560 

WaShington, DC 20042-0560 
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DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION II __ 
TESTIMONY ON HOUSE BILL 777 EXHIBIT _ 1--1[-=--:: 

INTRODUCTION 

:t'E3i ~ 
~~- ""If 

My name is Torn Livers. I'm repre~senting the Department of Natural 
Resources and Conservation, and I'm here to support House Bill 777. 

Two years ago the Montana Legislature unanimously established a 
bond-financed energy conservation program for state buildings. 
This program uses the proceeds from general obligation bonds to 
pay for energy efficiency improv1ements, then uses the energy cost 
savings to pay the debt service IOn the bonds. 

Under this program, the Department of Natural Resources and 
Conservation is directed each biennium to present to the Governor's 
Office, and subsequently to thE! Legislature, a proposed energy 
retrofit package. House Bill 777 contains the retrofit package 
proposed by DNRC and the GOVj~rnor' s Office for the 1992-93 
biennium. 

WHAT HOUSE BILL 777 DOES 

House Bill 777 does four things: 

1. It authorizes up to $3 million in general obligation bonds 
for energy conservation projects for the coming biennium. 

2. It drops from the exist:ing legislation the statutory 
appropriation to the Department of Natural Resources and 
Conservation for a portion of the bond proceeds. 

3. It withdraws the $3 million bond authorization approved for 
this program last biennium. 

4. It reappropriates $400, 000 in oil overcharge money to the 
Department as seed money for the program. 

I'll speak briefly to each of these actions. 

1. $3 million bond authorization for 1992-1993 biennium 

The $3 million in bond proceeds will fund energy efficiency 
improvements at the UnivE!rsity of Montana in Missoula, 
Eastmont Human Services Center in Glendive, the Pine Hills 
School in Miles City, and the Cogswell Building here on the 
capitol complex. I've included in your packet a summary of 
these projects, and I would be happy to answer questions on 
them at the end of the testimony. 
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2. Removing the statutory appropriation 

The statutory appropriation in the existing law is not 
necessary to the operation of this program; it is being 
dropped at the request of the Legislative Fiscal Analyst. 

Each biennium, a portion of the bond proceeds is set aside to 
pay for next biennium's engineering analyses, design work, 
training and administration. DNRC will submit a package 
similar to this one for approval by each Legislature. Each 
session, the Legislature will have the authority to approve 
DNRC's appropriation for the coming biennium, rather than 
these funds being appropriated statutorily. 

3. Withdrawal of bond authorization for 1990-1991 biennium 

The previous Legislature authorized DNRC to sell up to $3 
million in general obligation bonds for energy work at the 
Montana Developmental Center in Boulder, the Montana State 
Hospital at Galen and Warm Springs, the Center for the Aged 
in Lewistown, and the School for the Deaf and Blind in Great 
Falls. Because of major changes proposed at the large 
institutions,'DNRC put much of this work on hold. The Galen 
project was delayed until further notice, and the Boulder 
project was scaled down from over $1.3 million to about 
$130,000. The remaining projects, including Warm Springs, 
were scaled back slightly or came in under budget. 

With these projects scaled back, DNRC was able to proceed with 
the remaining work without selling bonds, relying instead 
entirely on oil overcharge money appropriated by the 1987 
Legislature. The uncertainty surrounding Boulder, Galen and 
Warm Springs raised questions about whether the savings would 
payoff the bonds before changes took place. As a result, 
DNRC chose not to put the state in debt for these projects; 
instead, we're funding only those measures that pay for 
themselves quickly and that can be funded through existing oil 
overcharge funds. 

We have not and do not intend to sell bonds during this 
current biennium, fiscal years 1990 and 1991. The withdrawal 
of last session's bond authorization for the current biennium 
merely formalizes DNRC's intent. ' 

4. Reappropriation of oil ove.rcharge funds 

Last session the Legislature appropriated $550,000 of oil 
overcharge money to DNRC to pay for engineering analyses, 
design work, training of state building operators and program 
administration. Because of the delays and changes mentioned 
above, DNRC has only spent $150,000 of this money, to pay for 
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the engineering analyses at the University, Eastmont, Pine 
Hills and the Cogswell Building. The remaining $400,000 has 
not been spent. This bill would reappropriate this money to 
DNRC to use for the same purposes for which it was originally 
approved. 

This oil overcharge seed money enables us to complete all the 
front-end work -- administration, energy analyses and design -
- before we sell bonds. Bonds are not sold until we're ready 
to do the actual installation of the energy improvements. 
This drastically reduces the time period between when we start 
incurring interest charges on the bonds and when the revenue 
stream from the savings is realized. In the future, this seed 
money will come directly from bond sales. Once established, 
the program requires no additional infusion of funds other 
than the bonds themselves j' which will be repaid through 
savings. 

SAVINGS 

The documentation is solid that this program will provide needed 
improvements to state buildings and save the state money. The 
projected energy and cost savings are based on a range of very 
conservative economic and engineering assumptions. The projects 
are structured so that measures with longer payback can be dropped 
if financing terms at the time of the bond sale demand a higher 
return on investment. 

I'd like to call your attention to the chart I've handed out. The 
top line shows current utility costs for the four facilitie.s, 
projected over twenty years. This is the projected cost to the 
state if we do none of this work" 

The lower line shows the projected annual cost if the bonds are 
sold and the energy conservation work is done. It includes both 
the reduced utility costs and the bond repayment. In this example, 
the bonds are retired in ten years, which accounts for the sharp 
drop halfway through on the lower line. 

The area between the two lines represents the estimated savings to 
the state. As you can see, the state realizes a small net savings, 
even while the bonds are being repaid, and considerably greater 
savings once the bonds are retirE~d. 

I think this chart clearly points out that there is a significant 
cost to the state associated with not doing this work. In other 
words, the cost of doing nothing is greater than the cost of doing 
the work proposed in this bill. We're reaching the point where we 
can't afford the cost of doing nothing. State government already 
spends more than $13 million per year to heat, light and cool its 
buildings. 
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In 'selecting the projects being presented today, DNRC looked both 
to energy savings potential and to relative stability in long-term 
use. Our experience with Boulder, Warm Springs and Galen proved 
that facilities with a high degree of uncertainty in future use are 
not good candidates for bond investments. 'fhe University of 
Montana constitutes the bulk of the work for the next round and 
represents a shift toward facilities with more predictable futures. 

SUMMARY 

The program that this bill would fund increases the efficiency 
and redllces the cost of state government. It saves both 
energy and money. 

It provides needed improvements at the University of Montana, 
Eastmont, Pine Hills, and the Cogswell Building. 

It saves general fund dollars, especially in the long term. 

The retrofit projects provide work in the private sector, 
utilizing local engineers, architects, craftsmen and 
suppliers. 

This program was seen as a good idea two years ago when it was 
unanimously approved by both houses of the Legislature. The 
program was designed so that the Legislature has an opportunity to 
review and approve the work proposed each biennium. House Bill 777 
represents your opportunity to review and approve the work for the 
coming biennium. I urge you to support this bill, and I will try 
to answer any questions you have. Thank you. 
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House Appropriations Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
March 21, 1991 

submit the following testimony in support of HB 777: 

The state energy conservation program is an important component to 

Montana's energy strategy. Since the legislature has direct control over; 

and accountability for, public buildings, this is a logical place to begin 

large-scale energy efficiency improvements. 

The benefits of retrofitting state buildings are at least threefold. 

Energy savings in public facilities can serve as a model to the rest of the 

Montana community. Secondly, the efficiency improvements will curtail 

the cost of operating public facilities. Money saved is money earned for 

other government programs and lower rates for Montana taxpayers. In 

addition, projects sited for efficiency improvements will create jobs for 

experienced Montana retrofitters. 

Section 3, for bond authorization, is an essential to the survival of 

this program. Although it creates a state debt, this is an investment in 

Montana's economic and energy future. Moreover, the bonds are repaid by 

the energy savings in these public buildings. 

This program deserves a portion of the oil overcharge payments as 

allocated in Section 1. In the event that these funds are unavailable, the 

energy conservation program could be funded entirely by general 

obligation bonds. Therefore, I submit an amendment to HB 777, Section 1 

(3) as follows, "HB 524, if passed, will receive priority over HB 777 for 

appropriations from stripper well payments for the fiscal years 1992-93." 

Sincerely, 

C- k1v~dLA/Lc0rl/ ' 4£d~ 
Christine M. Paulson 
Graduate Student 
Environmental Studies Program 
University of Montana 
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SUMMARY OF ENERGY PuD~~OPOSED FOR BOND FUNDING 

'O'e. 
The following summarizes the energy c()nservation projects proposed at 
state facilities for the 1992-1993 biennium. 

UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA (MISSOULA) 

Engineering studies have been completed on the central plant and the 
following buildings: Health Science, Science Complex, Music, Math, 
and the Mansfield Library. Studies of the Chemistry-Pharmacy 
Building and the Pharmacy-Psychology building are underway, and DNRC 
is now identifying additional buildin~rs to include in the retrofit 
package. 

Electrical efficiency improvements -- Lighting system improvements 
include installing controls to turn off or reduce lighting when not 
needed, replacing ballasts in fluorescent fixtures with more 
efficient models, and upgrading lighting fixtures with more energy 
efficient systems that also provide higher quality of lighting. 
Inefficient fans will be replaced with more efficient and more 
controllable systems. 

A cogeneration system is proposed at the central boiler plant. This 
system will use waste steam from the campus boilers to generate 
electricity, reducing the amount purchased from the utility. 

Heating efficiency improvements -- StE!am is used to heat, cool, and 
provide hot water for most of the buildings on campus. The following 
measures have been identified: installing more efficient heating 
controls, reducing heat loss from the buildings by insulating and by 
reducing unnecessary exhaust, replacing inefficient heating 
equipment, modifying systems to more E!ffectively deliver conditioned 
air to the occupants, and reducing heat wasted in the hot water 
distribution system. 

Steam for most of the campus is produced in gas-fired boilers at the 
central heating plant. In addition to the cogeneration discussed 
above, equipment will be installed to capture lost energy at the 
boiler plant. 

Additional building improvements -- St;udies to be completed by the 
end of this year will identify improve~ments to lighting, heating, 
cooling, domestic hot water, and venti.lation systems in three to four 
more buildings on campus. 

Cost and savings estimates -- The totaLl cost of the proposed measures 
in the studies completed to date is just under $1.4 million, with an 
estimated annual savings of approximately $280,000, for a simple 
payback of just under 5 years. DNRC anticipates leveraging federal 
funds in excess of $500,000, which lowers the cost to the state to 
less than $900,000. The work that will be proposed in the additional 
studies is expected to raise the total state investment to an 
estimated $1.7 million, with a similar payback period. 



PINE HILLS SCHOOL (MILES CITY) 
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Energy conservation work is proposed for 16 buildings, including the 
central heating plant. Projects include updating temperature control 
systems, converting incandescent lighting to fluorescent, 
retrofitting the gym lighting system for more efficient and higher 
quality lighting, converting the heating systems in some of the shop 
space to gas-fired infrared heating for improved efficiency and 
comfort, and converting to more efficient heating, ventilation and 
air conditioning systems in Range Rider and Sundance Lodges. 

Proposed energy conservation measures related to the central heating 
plant and distribution system include insulating steam lines and 
condensate return lines, installing a pony boiler for meeting the 
reduced summer time loads of the campus, and installing small point­
of-use water heaters for buildings with small domestic hot water 
loads. 

Energy improvement cost: 
Estimated annual savings: 
Simple payback: 

$190,000 
$ 27,000 

7 years 

EASTMONT HUMAN SERVICES CENTER (GLENDIVE) 

The energy improvements proposed for the five buildings on this 
campus include converting from incandescent lighting to fluorescent, 
upgrading temperature control systems to include night setback, and 
installing electronic ignition systems on the furnaces. 

Energy improvement cost: 
Estimated annual savings: 
Simple payback: 

$8,600 
$5,000 

1.75 years 

COGSWELL BUILDING (HELENA) 

Efficiency improvements -- Steam heating, controls, lighting, and 
boiler efficiency improvements will be installed on one or two major 
buildings at the Capitol Complex. Improvement costs and savings are 
pre-study estimates. 

Estimated energy improvement costs: 
Estimated annual savings: 
Simple payback: 

$200,000 
$ 25,000 

8 years 
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STATUS OF 1989 STATE BUILDING ENERGY CONSERVATION PRO.m~2!S-"""''''~''''r-~·~~,,, 
January 18, 1991 t.j (r,l,;5\'-=3 ---~ 

Cf\\~~ 
MONTANA STATE HOSPITAL AT WARM SPRING~a~ 

The design phase is complete. Temporary boilers were placed in 
the Receiving Hospital Building when the existing boilers failed. 
Work is underway installing the new permanent boilers, and the 
smaller boilers will be placed in residential units, replacing 
the older, inefficient units there. 

The next step is to bid the remaining work, which includes boiler 
plant improvements, temperature cont:rol improvements, and various 
heating improvements throughout the campus. 'rhe Department of 
Institutions has requested a hold on the project, so the bid date 
is not known. 

MONTANA DEVELOPMENT CENTER (BOULDER) 

The design for the campus energy conservation work is scheduled 
to be completed before spring so the retrofit can be complete 
before next heating season. The scope of work has been reduced 
from the original project, due to major changes at the campus 
proposed by the Department of Instit:utions. The retrofit now 
will be limited to those measures that will pay for themselves 
within three to four years. 

MONTANA STATE HOSPITAL AT GALEN 

The Department of Institutions requested this project be put on 
hold due to uncertainty about the future use of the facility. 
The energy study was completed, but no design or retrofit work 
was done. 

CENTER FOR THE AGED (LEWISTOWN) 

The energy study is complete; the design and specifications have 
been prepared and are now being reviewed by engineers from DNRC 
and the Architecture & Engineering Division. The design 
estimates for several measures were higher than the study 
estimates, so DNRC is reevaluating the cost effectiveness of 
completing those items. The retrofit is planned for completion 
before next heating season. 

MONTANA SCHOOL FOR DEAF AND BLIND (GREAT FALLS) 

The design for this project is near completion. Current plans 
call for completing the cooling improvements before the hot 
summer weather, and the remaining work by the end of this year. 
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HB 701 and HB 702 
House Taxation Committee, 3/8/91 

James D. Mockler, Montana Coal Council 

It is with regret that scheduling conflicts prohibit me from 

appearing before this committee in support of HB 701 and HB 702. 

Since 1975 the coal industry has paid in excess of $1.4 

billion in taxes on coal mined in Montana, and to my knowledge, 

this is the first time anyone has proposed legislation to directly 

enhance the industry through development of technology. 

On behalf of those involved with the production of Montana 

coal, I wish to thank the sponsors of these two bills and urge the 

committee to act favorably on them. 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 9 

INTRODUCED BY CONNELLY 

BY REQUEST OF THE MONTANA ARTS 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT ESTABLISHING PRIORITIES FOR 

CULTURAL AND AESTHETIC GRANT AWARDS i APPROPRIATING MONEY FOR 

CULTURAL AND AESTHETIC GRANTS; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE." 

9 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

1illlJ.0 NEW SECTION. section 1. Appropriation of cultural and 

~11 aesthetic qrant money -- priority of disbursement. (1) The Montana 

12 arts council shall' award grants for projects authorized by and "3 limited to the amounts appropriated by this section. Money must be 

.. 14 disbursed in priority order, first to projects covered under .. 
15 sUbsection (2), and second to projects listed in subsection (3) . 

• 16 The Montana arts council shall disburse money to projects 
IIiII 

17 authorized by [sections 1 through 4] through grant contracts 

'-18 between the Montana arts council and the grant recipient. The 

19 award contract must bind the parties to conditions, if any, listed ... 
20 with the appropriation in sUbsection (3). 

; 21 .. (2) If the money in the cultural and aesthetic projects 

22 account is insufficient in the biennium ending June 30, 1991, to 

t..23 fund projects in the amount for Which they were approved, the 

24 approved amount for the projects is reappropriated from the account 
j. 

25 until money has been disbursed to fully cover appropriations or 

1 HB0009 
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1 until october 1, 1992, whichever comes first. 

2 (3) The following projects are approved and the following 

3 amounts are appropriated to the Montana arts council for the 

4 biennium ending June 30, 1993, from the cultural and aesthetic 

5 projects account: 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

Benefiting Organization 

MSU Shakespeare in the Parks 

Montana Arts Council 

Project 

Operational SIJpport 

Montana Folklife Programs 

Amount 

$27,500 

50,000 

Conditions: For projects dealing with Native American culture, the relevant tribal cultural committees or 

nonreservation organizations should be contacted and involved in project planning. 

Montana Institute of the Arts Foundation 

Helena Presents 

Vigilante Theatre Company 

Montana Performing Arts Consortium 

Operational SIJpport 

Expansion of IPrograms & Staff for Myrna Loy Center 

Operational SIJpport 

Dance on Tour/Underwriting Assist./Admin. Support 

, 5,000 

30,000 

, 5,500 

40,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used as follows: $25,000 for operations and $'5,000 for dance on tour. No 

grant funds may be used to support tour coordinators. 

Yellowstone Art Center Facility Expansion 50,000 

Conditions: In view of this major fundraising task, the organization shall contact the state historic preservation 

office early in the process, as use of federal funds will require review of the project according to the secretary 

of the interior's standards on historical rehabilitation. Funds may not be released until documentation of 

consultation with the state historic preservation office is received by the Montana arts council. 

UM Montana Repertory Theatre Montana RepEirtory Theatre Tour 50,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only to support in-state touring to help build up the Montana repertory 

theatre's in-state constituency. 

MSU KUSM Public Television 

Native American Cultural Institute 

Native Voices Public Television Workshop 

Big Sky Indian Market 

2 

32,500 

9,000 

HB0009 



•. 1 
1.2 

; 3 

'-4 

i 5 
II. 

6 

! 7 .. 

52nd Legislature 

E.XHIBIT- / 8 _-= 

DATE '3 .-- d I-=~~-

HB 1 
Alberta Bair Theater Corporation Development of Programming and Marketing 

Montana Historical Society Oral History Office 

Hockaday Center for the Arts Operational Support 

HB 0009/gray 

10.000 

130.00073.400 

15.000 

Montana Arts Council Rural Arts Org. Development & Artists in Schools 35.000 

Young Audiences of Western MT Young Audiences Outreach 

Missoula Children's Theatre Building Capital Campaign 

Montana Art Gallery Director's Association Exhibition Fee Support for Montana Art Galleries 

10.000 

35.000 

25.000 

8 Conditions: Grant funds may not be used for board travel. 

i 9 
l1li 

, 0 

[ .4 
I. 
15 

; .6 .. 
17 

.. 8 .. 
19 

.. 0 

International Choral Festival Development and Marketing for 1993 Choral Festival 5.000 

Montana Committee for the Humanities Speakers Bureau 25.000 

Watershed Foundation The Sacred Bear in Two Worlds 27.500 

Town of Sunburst Film - The Invisible Border 10.000 

Conditions: Grant funds may not be released until receipt of documentation of governmental status by the 

Montana arts council. Grant funds may be used only for post-production work to complete the film. Grant 

funds may not be used for marketing. 

Dull Knife Memorial College library Northern Cheyenne Photographic Art/Archive Project 20.000 

Conditions: Grant funds may not be released until receipt of documentation of governmental status by the 

Montana arts council. 

Aleph Movement Theatre Leonardo Project 10.000 

Beall Park Art Center Exhibition/Performance Space Development 3.500 

? 1 Conditions: Each dollar in grant funds must be matched by three dollars in cash or in-kind goods and services. 

Iii( 2 or both. 

: )5 I . 

i. 
26 

Custer County Art Center 

Bigfork Center for the Performing Arts 

LEWISTOWN ARTS CENTER 

Missoula Children's Theatre 

Operational Support 

The 3rd and 4th Annual Gathering at Bigfork 

OPERATIONAL SUPPORT 

Operational Support 

:27 
lilt 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only to support in-state touring. 

28 Northern Lights Institute Support for Artists and Writers 

.. 
3 

-

15.000 

, 5.000 

15.000 

10.000 

HB0009 
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1 Conditions: Grant funds may be used only for Montana artists and writers. 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

Helena Civic Center Auditorium Renovation Program 10,000 

Conditions: Documentation of discussion with state historic preservation office regarding resolution of any 

design problems must be submitted to the Montana artl' council prior to release of funds. 

Western Heritage Center 

Paris Gibson Square 

Montanans for Quality TV 

Fort Peck Fine Arts Council 

The Real West: Farming & Ranching Families 

Exterior Sculpture 

Animal of the Mind Series 

Northeastern Montana Satellite Development Project 

15,000 

5,000 

10,000 

20,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only for strengthening the Fort Peck fine arts council's satellite network 

--performing arts series and touch prOject. The council shall endeavor to include more Native Americans in its 

decisionmaking process. 

12 Montana Indian Art & Cultural Association American Indian Contemporary Arts Symposium 3 & 4 10,000 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28 

Conditions: Grant funds are. to be used to support hl:)norarium and travel. Funds may not be used for 

videotaping. 

Great Falls Symphony Association 

String Orchestra of the Rockies 

Yellowstone Chamber Players 

Blackfeet Community College 

Fox Comm. for the Performing Arts 

Cascade Quartet Outreach 

Small CommLlnity Tour 

Concerts for Outlying Communities in Montana 

Revival of Blackfeet & Plains Indian Games 

Operational Support 

10,000 

10,000 

10,000 

2,000 

, 0,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used solely for educational programs and personnel. Clerical staff may not 

be supported with these funds. 

Hellgate Writers, Inc. Literary Centl~r, Phase II , 3,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may not be used for printing an(j mailing of the corporation's newsletter or to support 

travel for fund raising purposes. 

Alberta Bair Theater Corporation 

Bigfork Center for the Performing Arts 

Glacier Orchestra and Chorale 

Beall Park Art Center 

Expansion of a Permanent Endowment 

Permanent Endowment ExpanSion 

Establish Permanent Endowment 

Challenge Gr,ant 

4 

10,0008,767 

20,000 17.534 

~21.917 

10,0008,767 

HB0009 
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Billings Symphony Society 

Yellowstone Art Center 

Clack Museum Foundation 

Gallatin County Historical Society 

MSU Shakespeare in the Parks 

Expansion of Endowment 

Endowment Expansion 

Establish Endowment 

Endowment Expansion 

Expansion of Permanent Endowment 

Hi,GGO 13,150 

20,GOO 17,534 

18,00013.150 

10,0008,767 

20,00017,534 

Conditions: Release of grant funds is contingent upon obtaining all matching funds for the FY 1990-91 

challenge grant. 

Great Falls Symphony Association 

Bitterroot Public library Foundation 

Endowment Expansion 

Establishment of a Permanent Endowment 

28,00021,918 

1Q,770 17,332 

Conditions: Income from the endowment may not be used to reduce county mill levy support. The income 

must be used to fund additional services not otherwise available. 

Carbon County Arts Guild Special Expansion Project 5,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may' not be used to purchase a computer. 

Montanans for Quality TV The Montana Media Catalog 10,000 

Grandstreet Theatre lighting Expansion and Update 10,000 

Powder River Historical Society Preservation of Powder River County History 2,000 

Livingston Depot Foundation Education Coordinator for Depot Center 12,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only for staff involved with arts education. Clerical staff may not be 

supported with these funds. 

Montana Ballet Company Operational Support for Montana Ballet Company 7,500 

Garden City Ballet Administrative & Artistic Support 7,500 

Montana Agriculture Center of Ft. Benton Harvest Time in Those Early Years 4,000 

Conditions: An original application must be received prior to release of funds. 

Garfield County Library Preservation and Usage of County Newspapers 5,000 

Custer County Art Center Artist·in-Residence/Schools Pilot Program 7,000 

Helena Symphony Society Director of Development 10,000 

Missoula Symphony Association Professional Manager, Office Space, Software 5,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only for the manager's salary. 

5 HB0009 
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Montana Assn. of Symphony Orchestras Artistic Leadersihip Project 10,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used as follows: $7,500 for conference and $2,500 for musicians. 

Montana State Theatre Association Operational Support 

Conditions: Grant funds may not be used to pay for meals. 

Montana Public TV Association 

Montana Dance Arts Association 

Billings Preservation Society 

Daly Mansion Preservation Trust 

Community Vicleo Production Project 

Operational Support 

Moss Mansion Kitchen Restoration 

Administrative & Financial Development Project 

3,000 

10,000 

5,000 

30,000 

15,000 

Censitiens: Grant fl:Jnss FRa'( 138 'uSGS t9 sentrast with a finaneial 69nSI:Jltant fjre'o'isea the trl:Jst FRatshes the 

ijrant iFt sas'" 9Ft Ftet less thaFt a ene te eFte FRats"'. 

Blackfeet Community College 

Growth Thru Art, Inc. 

Broadway 215 

Pottery/Ceramics Art Lab 

Stabilize Organization by Increasing/Adding Staff 

Administrative Support 

2,000 

10,000 

4,000 

Conditions: Grant funds must be used for the facility manager's first year's salary. The organization shall 

submit a fundraising plan by June 30, 1992. 

Very Special Arts Montana 

Celebrate Missoula 

Copper Village Museum 

Custer County Art Center 

Administrative & Artistic Support 

Administrative & Artistic Support 

Director of Programming & Education 

Architectural Plans 

10,000 

10,000 

5,000 

3,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only to fund half of architectural and structural engineering services. 

Gallatin County Historical Society 

Treasure County 8gers 

Photographic Archives 

Folklife Addition 

2,500 

3,000 

Conditions: The state historic preservation office shall E~valuate plans for soda fountain restoration prior to 

release of funds. 

Granite County Museum/Cultural Center Rehabilitate Historic Building for Center 5,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be released only upon receipt of documentation that the organization is working 

with the state historic preservation office as they develclp their construction plan. 

Montana Alliance for Arts Education General Mana~ler 5,000 

6 HB0009 
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Stevensville Museum Stevensville Museum 2,500 

Bitterroot Community Band Purchase Music and Equipment 1,000 

Montana Puppet Guild Blanche Harding· Montana's Puppet Lady 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used only to support the documentation of Harding's personal and professional 

life and her artistry as a teacher and puppeteer. Funds may not be used to support production of "Lewis and 

Clark's Adventures·. 

Daly Mansion Preservation Trust Restoration & Stabilization Project 15,000 

Conditions: Grant funds must be used for restoration of aspects of building directly related to public safety . 

MSU School of Art Backgrounds • Interaction of Culture & Visual Arts 18,000 

Conditions: Grant funds may be used to support six visiting artist lectures. Grant funds may be released only 

upon documentation that the lectures are significantly marketed to the general public and held at a time and 

~12 place convenient to the general public. 

13 Garnet Preservation Association . Restoration· Kelley Saloon & Hannifen House 

i..l4 

15 

11116 

19 .. 
20 

21 .. 
22 

.. 23 

24 

.. 25 

26 

28 

.. 

OR DIRECTOR 5,000 

CenElitieR6i TAe Unites itates sej:lartFRent ef tRe inteFieF, Ill::lF8al::l af lanEt FRana€l8FRent, sRallj:lF8\'iEte $19,000 

eaSR in ~atsRiAi f'anse j:lFi9F t9 r919ase ef f'ans6. 

Big Sky Association for the Arts Artistic Support for Big Sky Music Festival 10,000 

Dillon Depot Restoration Committee Railroad Depot Restoration 2,000 

UM KUFM Radio Music Library Enhancement 3,000 

Biddle Community Heritage Center Construction of Community Hall 1,000 

8itoteFF89t Va1l9'( Pbls/is TV i8/f Sl:Istainin€l CeFRFRl::lnit'( Tele'o'isi9A 9,000 

Prairie County Museum Restore Burlington Northern Depot 

Conditions: The recipient shall submit the project director's resume, budget narrative, and a letter from the 

state historic preservation office prior to release of funds . 

Bannack State Park 

Milwaukee Rode Cultural Project 
to· r I J I '. J, , r: ~ 
I'"J.~~'.I""" "". '1';. ,,,,~~.., .\.. .... .; ,"::;0' 

·rOW~j OF ~QRHENroN-
'. L.j T'r~ i \ ~.'\ I..d ('{ '---. 
TGWN-Qf C-HQTEAU 

Oral History Program at Bannack State Park 

- Montana Memories· Volume II 
f-'i£'~~,J 

VISIONS FROM THE LAND 
...::( ~ ~ ( G i C7 ~ ."1 .:'..f..,,,, Q', :.:C 
, OL-Q=-l'RAU.-MUSEUM 

7 

, j 

!~.~ -t. ~ /;-1:--" 
I 

2,310 

MOO 4,000 

10,000 

5,000 

HB0009 
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1 (4) The amount of $11,000 is appropriated from money that may 

2 revert from appropriations made in sUbsection (3) to the Montana 

3 arts council for project evaluatil:>ns. The evaluations must be 

4 performed after July 1, 1992, and the results must be included in 

5 a report on proj ects funded by [sections 1 through 4] to be 

6 submitted to the 53rd legislature. 

7 (5) THE AMOUNT OF $150,000 IS APPROPRIATED TO THE MONTANA 

8 ARTS COUNCIL FROM MONEY THAT MAY REVERT FROM APPROPRIATIONS MADE IN 

9 [SECTION 1(2)J TO MATCH NATIONAL ENDOWMENT FOR THE ARTS FUNDS. THE 

10 APPROPRIATION IN THIS SUBSECTION ~~Y BE USED ONLY FOR RURAL AND 

11 OTHER UNDERSERVED PROGRAMS THROUGHOUT THE STATE. 
, 

12 NEW SECTION. section 2. Reversion of granted money. (1) 

13 On October 1, 1992, money reappropriated in [section 1 (2) ] LESS 

14 MONEY APPROPRIATED IN [SECTION 1 (5) 1, but not disbursed, reverts to 

15 the cultural and aesthetic projects account provided for in 15-35-

16 108. 

17 (2) On July 1, 1993, the unencumbered balance of the 1993 

18 biennium grants reverts to the cultural and aesthetic projects 

19 account provided for in 15-35-108. 

20 NEW SECTION. section 3. Pro rata reduction of grant 

21 awards. If money in the cultural and aesthetic project account is 

22 insufficient to fund projects at thE! appropriation levels contained 

23 in [section 1 (3) J, the Montana arts council shall allocate the 

24 available money on a pro rata basis to the authorized projects. 

25 NEW SECTION. section 4. Effective date. [This act] is 

8 HB0009 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 9 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Planning Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
February 7, 1991 

1. Page 3, line 2. 
strike: "50,000" 
Insert: "73,400" 

2. Page 3, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "Lewistown Arts Center Operational Support 1,500" 

3 . Page 4 , line 24. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

4 . Page 4, line 25. 
strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

5. Page 4, line 26. , 
strike: 1125,000" 
Insert: 1121,917" 

6. Page 4, line 27. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: 118,767" 

7. Page 4 , line 28. 
strike: 1115,000" 
Insert: "13,150" 

8. Page 5, line 1. 
strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

9 . Page 5, line 2 . 
strike: "15,000" 
Insert: "13,150" 

10. Page 5, line 3. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

11. Page 5, line 4. 
strike: 1120,000" 
Insert: "17,534 11 

12. Page 5, line 7. 
strike: 1125,000 11 

1 HB000901.ARP 



Insert: "21,918" 

13. Page 5, line 8. 
strike: "19,770" 
Insert: "17,332" 

14. Page 6, lines 8 and 9. 
strike: lines 8 and 9 in their entirety 

15. Page 7, line 2. 
strike: "2,000" 
Insert: "4,000" 

16. Page 7, line 12. 
Following: "House" 
Insert: "or Director" 

17. Page 7, lines 13 and 14. 
strike: lines 13 and 14 in their entirety 

18. Page 7, line 19. 
strike: line 19 in its entirety 

19. Page 7, line 20. 
strike: "1,000" 
Insert: "3,000" 

20. Page 7, line 24. 
strike: "2,500" 
Insert: "4,000" 

"'" (,< 

21. Page 7, line 25. 0~) 
Following: line 24 ./ 
Insert: "TGWh o!~-:=:Benten 

T:9wR sf -Chateau-
(, ~::.~ T \"c ~; )"\."\ ...A.. J ( ..(. ,...., 

22. Page 8, line 3. 
Following: line 2 

'. 

Visions From the Land 
Ol-d-Trail--Museum 

10,000 
5,000" 

Insert: "(5) The amount of $150,000 is appropriated to the 
Montana arts council from money that may revert from 
appropriations made in [section 1(2)] to match national 
endo~hlent for the arts funds. The appropriation in this 
subsection may be used only for rural and other under served 
prograns throughout the state." 

23. Page 8, line 4. 
Following: "[section 1(2)]" 
Insert: "less money appropriated in [section 1(5)]" 

2 HB000901.ARP 



/' 

IVY 
~v Amendments to House Bill 

First Reading Copy 

EXHIBIT L9. 
No. ~TE 3-;2/-9' / • 

HB q 
Requested by Representative Mary Ellen Connelly 

Prepared by Jim Haubein 
March 21, 1991 

1. Page 7, following line 24. 
Insert: "Helena Arts Council Expansion of Holter 

Museum of Art 
Education Program 

5,000 

Helena Arts Council 

Archie Bray Foundation 

Archie Bray Foundation 

1 

Expansion of Holter 
Museum Endowment 
Project 

Save the Beehives -
Historic Renovation 
project 

Endowment Establish­
ment" 

5,000 

5,000 

5,000 

hb009001. APE 



Amendments to House Bill No. 9 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Planning Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
February 7, 1991 

1. Page 3, line 2. 
strike: "50,000" 
Insert: "73,400" 

2. Page 3, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "Lewistown Arts Center 

3. Page 4, line 24. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

4. Page 4, line 25. 
strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

5. Page 4, line 26. 
strike: "25,000" 
Insert: "21,917" 

6. Page 4, line 27. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

7. Page 4, line 28. 
strike: "15,000" 
Insert: "13,150" 

8. Page 5, line 1. 
strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

9. Page 5, line 2. 
strike: "15,000" 
Insert: "13,150" 

10. Page 5, line 3. 
strike: "10,000" 
Insert: "8,767" 

11. Page 5, line 4. 
strike: "20,000" 
Insert: "17,534" 

12. Page 5, line 7. 
strike: "25,000" 

Operational Support 1,500" 

1 HB000901.ARP 



Insert: "21,918" 

13. Page 5, line 8. 
strike: "19,770" 
Insert: "17,332" 

14. Page 6, lines 8 and 9. 
strike: lines 8 and 9 in their entirety 

15. Page 7, line 2. 
strike: "2,000" 
Insert: "4,000" 

16. Page 7, line 12. 
Following: "House" 
Insert: "or Director" 

17. Page 7, lines 13 and 14. 
strike: lines 13 and 14 in their entirety 

18. Page 7, line 19. 
strike: line 19 in its entirety 

19. Page 7, line 20. 
strike: "1,000" 
Insert: "3,000" 

20. Page 7, line 24. 
strike: "2,500" 
Insert: "4,000" 

21. Page 7, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "Museum of the Northern 

Great Plains 

Old Trail Museum 

Helena Arts Council 

Helena Arts Council 

Archie ,Bray Foundation 

Archie Bray Foundation 

22. Page 8, line 3. 
Following: line 2 

2 

Visions From the Land 

Jesse Gleason studio 
Acquisition 

Expansion of Holter 
Museum of Art 
Education Program 

Expansion of Holter 
Museum Endowment 
Project 

Save the Beehives -
Historic Renovation 
Project 

10,000 

5,000 

5,000 

5,000 

5,000 

Endowment Establishment 5,000" 

HB000901.ARP 



Insert: "(5) The amount of $150,000 is appropriated to the 
Montana arts council from money that may revert from 
appropriations made in [section 1(2)] to match national 
endowment for the arts funds. The appropriation in this 
sUbsection may be used only for rural and other underserved 
programs throughout the state." 

23. Page 8, line'4. 
Following: "[section 1(2)]" 
Insert: "less money appropriated in [section 1(5)]" 

3 HB000901.ARP 
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Amendmen~s to Hou~e Bill No. 842P~~~~f~ 
F1rst Read1ng Copy ~~~ 

Requested by Representative Connelly 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

• 1. Page 2, line 3. 
strike: "project" 
Insert: "facility" .. 

III 

.. 

Prepared by Greg Petesch 
March 5, 1991 

1 hb084201.agp 



52nd Legislature HB OOIO!gray 

~j;,O 
1 HOUSE BILL NO. 10 

2 INTRODUCED BY BARDANOUVE 

3 BY REQUEST OF THE OFFICE OF BUDGET AND PROGRAM PLANNING 

4 

5 A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT APPROPRIATING OIL 

6 OVERCHARGE MONEY FOR PROGRAMS ADMINISTERED BY THE STATE OF 

7 MONTANA; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE." 

8 

9 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

10 NEW SECTION. Section 1. Policy. As a result of 

11 overcharges on sales of domestic crude oil, the federal 

12 courts have ordered or approved settlements requiring the 

13 repayment of the total amount of overcharges, plus interest, 

14 into escrow accounts to be distributed by the U. S. treasury 

15 to the states, territories, and possessions of the United 

16 States. It is the policy of this state to use the oil 

17 overcharge money distributed to the state to supplement 

18 state and federal programs that the state administers and to 

19 use the money in a manner consistent with federal court 

20 orders establishing or approving the payment of the funds to 

21 the state of Montana. 

22 NEW SECTION. Section 2. Definitions. As used in [this 

23 act], the following definitions apply: 

24 (1) "Cities service payments" means the oil overcharge 

25 payments and any interest accrued on the payments made to 

~n • ... ,,,.,, •• counal 
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1 the U.S. treasury for distribution to the state of Montana 

2 pursuant to the consent agreement between cities service oil 

3 and gas and the U. S. department of energy as affirmed by 

4 the federal energy regulatory commission. 

5 (2) "Exxon payments" means the oil overcharge payments 

6 made by the exxon corporation to the U. S. treasury for 

7 distribution to the state of Montana pursuant to the order 

8 of the U. S. district court for the District of Columbia in 

9 Civil Action No. 78-1035. 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

(3) "Getty oil payments" means the oil overcharge 

payments made to the U. S. treasury for distribution to the 

state of Montana pursuant to the order of disbursement 

issued in Civil Action No. 77-347 (MMS) in the U. S. 

district court for the district of Delaware and any interest 

accrued on the payments. 

(4) (a) "Stripper well payments" 

overcharge payments made to the U. 

distribution to the state of Montana as the 

means the 

S. treasury 

result of 

oil 

for 

the 

19 final settlement agreement in the U. S. district court for 

20 the district of Kansas, Cause No. M.D.L. 378, and any 

21 interest accrued on the payments. The term also includes but 

22 is not limited to cities service payments, as defined in 

23 subsection (1), getty oil payments, as defined in subsection 

24 (3), texaco payments, as defined in subsection (5), and any 

25 unspent project funds, as defined in subsection (6). 

-,2- HB 10 
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(b) The term does not include stripper well payments 

2 that have been expended or legally obligated or that have 

3 been incorporated into any of the existing federal energy 

4 programs as the result of prior appropriations by the 

5 legislature. 

6 (5) "Texaco payments" means the oil overcharge payments 

7 made to the U. S. treasury for distribution to the state of 

8 Montana pursuant to the texaco final consent order, 53 Fed. 

9 Reg. 32929, August 29, 1988, and any interest accrued on the 

10 payments. 

11 (6) "Unspent project funds" means stripper well 

12 payments that were not expended or otherwise legally 

13 obligated during the 1991 biennium but that were 

14 appropriated for the 1991 biennium in Chapter 597, Laws of 

15 1989, in: 

16 (a) section 4; 

17 (b) section 6 ( 1) ; 

18 (c) section 7 ; 

19 (d) section 8 ( 1) ; and 

20 ( e) section 9 ( 1) • 

21 NEW SECTION. Section 3. Deposit of oil overcharge 

22 revenue. All funds from stripper well and exxon payments 

23 must be deposited by the state treasurer in the federal 

24 special revenue fund. All interest earned on these funds or 

25 payments must also be deposited in the federal special 

-3- HB 10 



HB OOlO/gray 

1 revenue fund. 

2 NEW SECTION. Section 4. Low-income home weatherization 

3 appropriation. There is appropriated $600,000 from the 

4 exxon payments contained in the. federal special revenue fund 

5 and $6ee,eee $550,000 from the stripper well payments 

6 contained in the federal special revenue fund to the 

7 department of social and rehabilitation services for use in 

8 the home weatherization program created in 90-4-201. 

9 NEW SECTION. Section 5. Matching funds for low-income 

10 energy assistance appropriation. (1) There is 

11 appropriated .$100,000 from the stripper well payments 

12 contained in the federal special revenue fund to the 

13 department of social and rehabilitation services for the 

14 purpose described in subsection (2). 

15 (2) The department of social and rehabilitation 

16 services shall match private contributions to energy share, 

17 inc., to be used to assist persons not eligible for federal 

18 low-income energy assistance whose income is less than 150% 

19 of the federal poverty threshold published by the U. S. 

20 bureau of the census in the most recent edition of its 

21 publication, Poverty in the United States. All of the funds 

22 appropriated under subsection (1) must be used for clients' 

23 fuel bills or other energy needs. 

24 NEW SECTION. Section 6. Biological agents for weed 

25 control -- findings -- appropriation. There is appropriated 

-4- HB 10 
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1 $200,000 from the stripper well payments contained in the 

2 federal special revenue fund to the department of 

3 agriculture to continue the collection and distribution of 

4 biological agents to control leafy spurge and spotted 

5 knapweed. The project will reduce energy consumption by 

6 reducing the need for repeated chemical applications and 

7 will build upon the accomplishments derived from the funding 

8 provided in section 8, House Bill 621, Laws of 1987, and in 

9 section 7, Chapter 597, Laws of 1989. 

10 NEW SECTION. Section 7. Safflower oil as diesel fuel 

11 substitute or extender appropriation. There is 

12 appropriated $200,000 from the stripper well payments 

13 contained in the federal special revenue fund to the 

14 department of natural resources and conservation for the 

15 demonstration of vegetable oil fuel substitutes or extenders 

16 designed to reduce petroleum consumption and result in a new 

17 potential cash crop for Montana farmers. Stripper well funds 

18 must be matched at least dollar for dollar with private or 

19 federal revenue, or both. The appropriation must be used to: 

20 (1) contract with Montana farmers to grow high oleic 

21 safflower strains such as montola 2000, which was developed 

22 by the Montana state university agricultural experiment 

23 station through previous research funded by the department 

24 of natural resources and conservation; 

25 (2) field-test lube oil additive mixes to minimize 
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1 polymerization in diesel engines that use vegetable oil 

2 fuel; 

3 (3) evaluate engine testing results from safflower fuel 

4 oil use; and 

5 (4) perform preliminary market development for montola 

6 2000 or other high oleic strains. 

7 NEW SECTION. Section 8. Technical assistance to local 

8 governments -- appropriation. There is appropriated $%%6,666 

9 $235,000 from the stripper well payments contained in the 

10 federal special revenue fund to the department of natural 

11 resources and conservation to award a grant to a public or 

12 private entity to provide technical assistance to local 

13 government entities for the purpose of ±defte±£y±ft~--efte~~y 

14 eoft~e~~ae±oft-mea~~~e~. DEVELOPING A PROGRAM FOR RETROFITTING 

15 LOCAL GOVERNMENT BUILDINGS WITH ENERGY CONSERVATION 

16 MEASURES, SIMILAR TO THE STATE BUILDING ENERGY CONSERVATION 

17 PROGRAM ESTABLISHED BY TITLE 90, CHAPTER 4, PART 6, FOR 

18 STATE BUILDINGS. PRIORITY MUST BE GIVEN TO DEVELOPING A 

19 SELF-SUSTAINING LOCAL GOVERNMENT BUILDING ENERGY 

20 CONSERVATION PROGRAM. THE PROGRAM MAY BE BASED UPON 

21 MECHANISMS THAT INCLUDE BUT ARE NOT LIMITED TO LEVERAGING 

22 PRIVATE AND PUBLIC FUNDS, SELLING THE ENERGY SAVINGS TO 

23 UTILITIES, POOLING GROUPS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT FACILITIES 

24 INTO LARGER RETROFIT PACKAGES FOR FINANCING OR SALE TO 

25 UTILITIES, AND WORKING WITH THE DEPARTMENT TO POOL STATE AND 

-6- HB 10 
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2 NEW SECTION. Section 11. Institutional 

3 -.;). ( -'1 I 
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conservation 

3 program -- appropriation. There is appropriated $7aa,aaa 

4 $650,000 from the stripper well payments contained in the 

5 federal special revenue fund to the department of natural 

6 resources and conservation for use in the institutional 

7 conservation program for schools and hospitals administered 

8 by the department pursuant to 10 CPR 455. 

9 NEW SECT ION. Section 12. Condi t ions applied to 

10 appropriations. The appropriations made in [sections 4 

11 through 11] are biennial appropriations subject to the 

12 following conditions: 

13 (1) One-half of the total amount appropriated to each 

14 program in [sections 4 through 11] is appropriated in fiscal 

15 year 1992 and one-half is appropriated in fiscal year 1993. 

16 As biennial appropriations, the unexpended funds 

17 appropriated in fiscal year 1992 may be carried forward 

18 within each program to the second year of the 1993 biennium. 

19 (2) The exxon payments appropriated in [section 4] are 

20 to be authorized in fiscal year 1992 and in fiscal year 1993 

21 to the extent they are available before any stripper well 

22 payments appropriated in [section 4] are authorized. 

23 NEW SECTION. Section 13. Appropriations prioritized. 

24 The appropriations in [sections 4 through 11] are approved 

25 in order of priority as they appear in [sections 4 through 
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1 11], with the appropriation in [section 4] having the 

2 highest priority and the appropriation in [section 11] 

3 having the lowest priority. If the u.s. department of energy 

4 does not approve one or more of the programs that are funded 

5 by [sections 4 through 11], any stripper well payments that 

6 are not used to fund higher priority programs must be 

7 provided to lower ranked programs up to the amounts 

8 appropriated in [sections 4 through 11]. If stripper well 

9 payments are insufficient to fully fund the appropriations 

10 made in [sections 4 through 11], the lowest ranking program 

11 must have its appropriation reduced until the deficiency is 

12 eliminated. If the deficiency is in excess of the 

13 appropriation to the lowest ranking program, the next lowest 

14 ranking program must have its appropriation reduced until 

15 the deficiency is eliminated, and so forth as the programs 

16 are prioritized. These priorities must be applied to 

17 one-half of the total amount appropriated in [sections 4 

18 through 11] for fiscal year 1992 and to the remaining 

19 appropriation for fiscal year 1993. In order to provide 

20 continuity for the programs when establishing the 

21 appropriations for each fiscal year of the 1993 biennium, 

22 anticipated stripper well payments that will be received 

23 under terms of the agreements during the biennium may be 

24 considered as available to fund the activities. If [LC 904] 

25 Bill No. is passed and approved, the stripper well 
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1 LOCAL GOVERNMENT RETROFIT PACKAGES FOR SALE TO UTILITIES. 

2 THE DEPARTMENT SHALL SUBMIT TO THE 53RD LEGISLATURE A REPORT 

3 THAT IS BASED UPON THE WORK COMPLETED BY THE LOCAL 

4 GOVERNMENT ENTITY AND THAT INCLUDES OPTIONS AND 

5 RECOMMENDATIONS FOR A SELF-SUSTAINING LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

6 BUILDING CONSERVATION PROGRAM AND THE LEGISLATION NECESSARY 

7 TO IMPLEMENT THE PROGRAM. THE DEPARTMENT SHALL AWARD ANY 

8 MONEY REMAINING AFTER DEVELOPING THE PROGRAM TO LOCAL 

9 GOVERNMENTS IN THE FORM OF GRANTS FOR SMALL ENERGY 

10 CONSERVATION DEMONSTRATION PROJECTS. The grant must be 

11 approved pursuant to 10 CFR 465.8. 

12 NEW SECTION. Section 9. Agricultural energy 

13 conservation program -- appropriation. There is appropriated 

14 $100,000 from the stripper well payments contained in the 

15 federal special revenue fund to the department of natural 

16 resources and conservation for use by the conservation 

17 districts in funding .local energy efficiency or renewable 

18 energy projects, such as solar livestock watering systems, 

19 stock water tank insulation and solar heating, and farming 

20 techniques to more efficiently use irrigation water, 

21 pesticides, and fertilizers. 

22 NEW SECTION. Section 10. Low-income leaking 

23 underground horne heating oil tank replacement assistance 

24 program -- appropriation. (1) There is appropri~ted $200,000 

25 from the stripper well payment contained in the federal 
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1 special revenue fund to the department of health and 

2 environmental sciences for the purpose described in 

3 subsection (2). 

4 (2) The department of health and environmental sciences 

5 shall remove and replace home heating oil tanks and lines 

6 that are losing fuel to the ground or that were over 30 

7 years old in 1986 as reported pursuant to Rule 16.45.901, 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

Administrative Rules of Montana, and that serve residences 

occupied by low-income home energy assistance recipients. 

The department of health and environmental sciences shall 

supply the most economical and environmentally safe 

alternative to replace the systems it removes and shall 

consider fuel-switching options in choosing among 

replacement alternatives. 

(3) The department of health and environmental sciences 

16 shall consult with the department of natural resources and 

17 conservation when it evaluates the economics of various 

18 replacement alternatives. The department of health and 

19 environmental sciences shall, whenever possible, supplement 

20 the funding provided in this section by using heating 

21 conversion or furnace repair or replacement funds provided 

22 through the federal low-income home energy assistance or 

23 weatherization assistance programs. 

24 (4) The funds appropriated in this section may not be 

25 spent to clean soil or water contaminated by fuel lost from 
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have a 

2 higher priority than any appropriation of stripper well 

3 payments in [sections 4 through 11]. The expenditures 

4 authorized by [sections 4 through 11] may not exceed the 

5 amount of the stripper well and exxon payments available in 

6 the biennium. 

7 NEW SECTION. Section 14. Effective date. [This act) is 

8 effective July 1, 1991. 

-End-

-11- HB 10 



I '-'I ' U
· . .." 
I ./ 

House Appropriations Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
March 21, 1991 

submit the following testimony in support of HB 10: 

HB 10 provides funds for a diversity of projects which seek to 

conserve energy and identify new fuel sources. 

I especially support the allocations mandated in Section 4, 5, and 10. 

Energy issues profoundly affect the livelihood of low-income families. 

Retrofitting low-income housing will reduce energy payments by 

residents, as well as long-term expenditures by the state and federal 

agencies which assist them. Because these Sections provide for bmb. 

conservation, which is the cheapest form of energy savings, and low­

income assitance, I submit an amendment to Section 13 changing the 

existing ranking so that projects in Section 10 are ranked directly after 

those in Section 5. 

In addition, Section 10 addresses an energy problem which is also an 

environmental problem. Leaking underground heating tanks are not only 

inefficient, but pose a health hazard to .all. residents. True, other state 

and federal funds should be used for water and soil clean-up. But the oil 

overcharge payments, in the spirit of energy efficiency and pollution 

source-reduction, should be used to assist in replacing all leaky home oil 

heating tanks. Thus, I submit that Section 10, (2) be amended to delete 

the following portion of line 12-13, " .•• and that serve residences 

occupied by low-income home energy assistance recipients." 

Overall, HB 10 is an innovative and far-reaching appropriation bill 

I urge you to pass HB 10. 

Christine M. Paulson 
Graduate Student 
University of Montana 



Amendments to House Bill No. 10 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep Mike Kadas 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Persona and 
March 21, 1991 

1. Page 4, line 5. 
Following: "and" 
strike: "$600,000" 
Insert: "$550,000" 

2. Page 6, line 8. 
Following: "appropriated" 
strike: "$126,000" 
Insert: "$235,000" 

3. Page 6, lines 13 and 14. 
strike: "identifying energy conservation measures." 
Insert: "developing a program for retrofitting local government 

buildings with energy conservation measures, similar to the 
state building energy conservation program established by 
Title 90, chapter 4, part 6, for state buildings. Priority 
must be given.to developing a self-sustaining local 
government building energy conservation program. The 
program may be based upon mechanisms that include but are 
not limited to leveraging private and public funds, selling 
the energy savings to utilities, pooling groups of local 
government facilities into larger retrofit packages for 
financing or sale to utilities, and working with the 
department to pool state and local government retrofit 
packages for sale to utilities. The department shall submit 
to the 53rd legislature a report that is based upon the work 
completed by the local government entity and that includes 
options and recommendations for a self-sustaining local 
government building conservation program anR_ the legislation 
necessary to implement the program. The d~~~t shall 
also provide general technical assistance to local 
jurisdictions and award matching grants for specific energy 
conservation demonstration projects that offer opportunities 
for long-term energy savings." 

4. Page 8, line 7. 
Following: "appropriated" 
strike: "$700,000" 
Insert: "$650,000" 
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JANI!!.MANQ 
Clerk & filecarcl., 

MARY C. MELSOM 
TrlleU,.r 

SUIII. 01 Sellaal. 

I 
I 

County of Musselshell 

AG~Daaor 

Q. PAUL SMITH 
$1'I6rlll 

VICKI KNUDSEN 
County Attamay I 

IOAADOFCOUNTVCOalMISS!ONEIt8 . .1 \. _I _, 
;M_C''''CW1!RI_([~~.1 ~t(.. ~ . 
:SUl M. OLSON 10, v oj. I " 

KI\.1. Y GEBHARDt Y of 
"I.e! 

, '\ \~.Y r 
House Appropriations Committee 
aoom 104 State Capitol 
Helena, Mt 59620 

Dear Committee Member I 

ROUNDUP. MONTANA 

March.5, 1991 

DONA C. ROaSON 
Clo/ll of Ct.lrl~ CoUrI 

JOHNAAi 
Corantl 

COLETl'EY. MAOISON 
PUblic Administrator 

ROBERT Ii. MIHALOVICH 
JVltlOt ot 1110 PO'Of 

r appeared and testified this morning in support of RB·684 at your 
committee hearing. I can appreciate the wo~kload you people have to deal 
with in such a short time. At the hearlng, a few questions were asked that 

I 
I 

in th~ interest of time, were g1ven relatively short answers. I would like I'" 

to offer a bit broader explanation from the perspective of the Musselshell ~ 
.. C~unty_ C~mIT!1s_1!1oners. 

I 11 HoW are you going to keep th1s program running after the 

... -----.- - - .-...;;-~ -~-~-

money runs out? 

The Natural Resource/Infrastructure Inventory analysis takes one major I 
effort of collecting the data from all agenc1es, organizations, etc. and 
digitizing it into one compatible format. Once that t1me consuming and I 
expensive process is complete, maintenance of data is done annually at • 
~elat1vely minor costs. Those costs can eas1ly be borne through 
subscriptions, part1cipat1ng agencies, 1nformat1on users, etc. Many 
inventoried items would not sign1ficantly change in the short run, i.e., I 
mineral depOSits, forests, water resources. There are many opportunit1es 
to leverage this funding through exist1ng federal programs, espec1ally 
n.O.E. Clean Fuels Programs. An easily accessible, single source ~ 
informAtion system which provided accurate, up-to·date data on the. 
existence of natural resources and compat1ble infrastructure, which allows 
some early measure of ~e91onal aeceptance, and wh1ch translates and indexes I: 
economical technologies and identif1es marketing opportunit1es and~ 
strategies does not exist in Montana. It would be a high demand capability 
for l.ndustry. 

2) Isn't th1s an awfUlly expens1ve study? 

Ac:tually only half the requested appropriation is for a "study". The ma1nl 
exppnsp. is 1n man hOU~8 to assemble and digit1ze all the many 1nformat1on 
sources into a compatible format. This process would include a sevenl 
county area of Montana. Costs are based on actual exper1ence 1n 
Musselshell County. The potent1al return to Montana in leverage dollars 
and additional resource production can be enormous when compared to initial. 
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3) Why 1S thiS center to be at EMC instead of Tech? 

This program would not duplicate anything cur~ently being conducted at 
Montana Tech. It would in fact compl1ment Tech by prov1ding the 
opportunity to check the valid1ty of technolog1es identified and translated 
by the Information Center. Tech also may prov1de technology information 
that need marketing assistance. 

EMC 1s located 1n the heart of coal, 011, and other m1neral productlon 
areas and has direct internat10nal a1rport capab1lit1es and apPlied fossil 
fuel use technologies next door. 

We believe this is an excellent program. We again encourage your' support 
of HB-684. 

MUSSELSHELL COuNTY··COMMISSIONERS-·--- ... --... _--_.-... 

J-.~. ~'Yl· ()_Q~v 

Sue M. Olson 
Chairman 



MONTANA 

ASSOCIATION OF 
COUNTIES 

TO: Representative Francis Bardanouve 

FROM: John E. Witt, President 
Montana Association of counties 
Chouteau County Commissioner 

RE: HB 497 - County Officials Salaries 

DATE: March 18, 1991 

2711 Airport Road 
Helena, Montana 59601 
(406) 442-5209 
FAX (406) 442-5238 

On behalf of the Montana Association of Counties I strongly 
urge your support of HB 497, sponsored by Rep. Paula Darko. 

The bill sets up a new salary schedule for elected county 
officials, and allows for individual counties to manage their 
salary budgets by continuing current statutory language 
regarding freezing salaries, and by allowing county 
commissioners to fund the new schedules at the full 100%, or to 
fund the new schedule at no less than 80%. 

The salary schedule for elected county officials last was 
addressed in 1982. Cost of living raises were limited to 70% of 
the CPl. In a recent comparison study conducted by the Local 
Government Center of Montana state University, Montana's county 
officials were shown to have fallen woefully behind their peers 
in neighboring states. 

The Department of Revenue already has adjusted its budget 
projections to accommodate the small anticipated increase in 
assessors' salaries (the state pays 30%, the county 70%.) 

Please give this bill your favorable consideration. 

--~IACo 



March 19, 1991: 

f:"Xf.J ... 'Tllili" 
DA,i:'. ~ 
.'-i8~~;'?<!~-.. ": .. ";'<iJ . ~.......... I 

.., ~ ......... I 

~ •.. ., ....•. -'''';, 
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' .. ~,;,j 

TO: The state Appropriations committee 

URGENT! ! ! ! ! ! 

Rep. Francis Bardanouve, Chairman, D-Harlem 
Rep. Ray Peck, Vice Chairman, D-Havre 
Rep. Dorothy Bradley, D-Bozeman 
Rep. Mike Kadas, D-Missoula 
Rep. Bob Thoft, R-Stevensville 
Rep. John Cobb, R-Augusta 

FROM: Classified state Employees at The University of Montana 

MESSAGE: As classified state employees we ask you not to cut H.B. 514 and 
to fully fund it as it is currently written. Please remember that 
the decisions you are making now have a great impact on the 
quality of our lives and the lives of our families. 

Just the same as your consituents -- we are registered voters and 
pay taxes too. 

DEPARTMENT 

7 

AlP I I 

Ale 
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t 1 .. 
52nd Legislature HB 0006/gray 

2 HOUSE BILL NO. 6 

i. 3 INTRODUCED BY CONNELLY .. 
4 BY REQUEST OF THE DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

-5 AND CONSERVATION 

~ 6 
iI. 

7 A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO APPROPRIATE MONEY TO THE 

L. S DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION FOR LOANS AND 

9 GRANTS UNDER THE WATER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM AND THE RENEWABLE 

itto RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM; TO AUTHORIZE LOANS FROM WATER 

i.
01 

12 
, 
L·3 
14 

,. ~ 6 
L-

17 

its 
III 

19 

DEVELOPMENT BOND PROCEEDS, RENEWABLE RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT BOND 

PROCEEDS, AND APPRO~RIATE FUNDS FOR DEBT SERVICE; TO REAUTHORIZE 

GRANTS AND LOANS APPROVED BY THE 51ST LEGISLATURE; TO REALLOCATE 

CERTAIN RESOURCE INDEMNITY TRUST ACCOUNT INTEREST INCOME FOR WATER 

DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM GRANTS DURING THE BIENNIUM ENDING JUNE 30, 

1993; TO PLACE CERTAIN CONDITIONS UPON GRANTS AND LOANS; AND 

PROVIDING AN IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVE DATE." 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

NEW SECTION, section 1. Appropriations from the water 

L~l development state special revenue account. (1) Because the 

22 legislature cannot appropriate individual grants to private 

entities, there is appropriated to the department of natural 

·24 resources and conservation $196,598 $72,208 from the water 

1.25 development state special revenue account during the 1992-93 

1 HB0006 
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1 biennium for grants to private persons for water development 

2 projects and activities pursuant to the provisions of Title 85, 

3 chapter 1, part 6. This appropriation is from money available in 

4 the water development state special revenue account for grants for 

5 water development projects and activities under 85-1-604(3) (c) and 

6 according to priorities established in subsections (3) and (4) of 

7 this section. 

8 (2) There are appropriated to the department the interest 

9 earnings from the proceeds of water development bonds and renewable 

10 resource development bonds issued to finance loans authorized by 

11 [sections 1 through 12]. Interest earnings must be deposited in the 

12 water development debt service fund and the renewable resource 

13 development account, respectively. 

14 (3) There are appropriated to the department all other funds 

15 not appropriated under SUbsection (1) and available for grants to 

16 political subdivisions and local government entities from the water 

17 development state special revenue account during the 1992-93 

18 biennium. This appropriation is from money available in the water 

19 development state special revenue account and renewable resource 

20 development account for grants and from the water development or 

21 renewable resource accounts for loans for water development 

22 projects and activities under 85-1-604(3) (c) and [sections 1 

23 through 12]. The funds appropriated in this section must be awarded 

24 by the department to the named entities for the described purposes 

25 and in the described grant amounts set out in SUbsection (4), 

26 subject to the conditions set forth in [sections 1 through 12] and 

2 HB0006 
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~ IiIIIII the contingencies described in the renewable resource and water 

2 development program's January 1991 report. The legislature, .. 3 pursuant to 85-1-605, approves the grants listed in subsection (4), 

~ with grants to be made in the order indicated in the prioritized 

5 list of projects and activities. Funds must be awarded up to the 

5 iI. amounts approved in this section in order of priority until 

7. available funds are expended. Funds not accepted or used by higher 

... 8 ranked projects and activities must be provided for projects and 

9f activities further down the priority list that would not otherwise ... 
. 0 receive funding. If the total expenditure of fund. appropriated 

.1 i. under this section results in a cutoff that ends at a point at 

'2 which more than one·· proj ect or acti vi ty is ranked equal in 

J" priority, the decision regarding which project or projects will 

~4~ receive funding must be made by the department. Any projects that 
i-

S are funded by the reclamation and development grants program may 

6~ not be funded under [sections 1 through 12]. Actual rank and score 

17 of the various projects and activities are contained within the 

renewable resource and water development program's project 

~. evaluations and recommendations report for the 1992-93 biennium • ... 
o (4) The following are the grant and loan prioritized projects 

~ and activities: 

22 WATER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM 

J. Recommended Funding 

.4 Applicant\Project Grant .. 
:5 CHINOOK IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

Milk River Water Supply Project $100,000 

3 HB0006 



52nd Legislature 

1 LOWER MUSSELSHELL CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

2 River Management Tools 72,539 

3 GLASGOW IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

4 Improving Water Use Efficiency 100,000 

5 GREENFIELDS IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

6 Greenfields Gravity Sprinkler Planning 100,000 

7 MONTANA STATE LIBRARY 

8 Drought Monitoring System 58,364 

9 JOCKO, MISSION, AND FLATHEAD IRRIGATION 

10 DISTRICTS, JOINT BOARD OF CONTROL 

11 Flathead Irrigation Information System 92,000 

12 LEWIS AND CLARK COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

13 Nilan Water Conservation Project 100,000 

14 PRIVATE APPLICANT 

15 Ruby Creek Dam Feasibility Study 14,708 

16 PRIVATE APPLICANT 

17 WASTEWATER COLLECTION AND 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

TREATMENT SYSTEM 

FORT SHAW IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

Rehabilitation of Headworks and "A" 

System Diversion 

DUTTON, TOWN OF 

Dutton Water Storage Reservoir 

PRIVA'i'E APPLIOMI'i' 

Wast.ewat.er Oelleet.ieft afta 

'i'reat.meftt. Syst.em 

4 

50,000 

50,000 

91,319 

59,999 

HB 0006/gray 

150,000 

$159,999 
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HB 0006/gray 

2 Fishery Im~revemeftt afts Sesimeftt 

lS,999 

4 PHILLIPS CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

.. 5 Moisture Monitoring Project 53,382 

6 M91PHdlA BURBhU 9F HINES ANe CE9L9CY 

.. 8 .. 
9 

... 0 

98,778 

CR.,*Ii'E 09NSERt..thi'I9U eIS'i'RIO'l' 

eemeftstratieft lee BleelE 67,787 

4.1 PRIVAi'E APPLIOAlJ'l' 

OBerry OreelE Flees Oefttrel 21,889 

F .3 PRIVME APPLIO .. 1dl'l' .. 
14 Ri¥er Reas stasiliBa~ieft S,999 

., 

.. 5 PRIVATE APPLICANT 

, ".6 

~7 
: : 8 
.~ . .. 
19 

i '0 III" 

'11 .. 
22 

SUN RIVER WATER SYSTEM 7,500 

(5) TO THE ENTITIES LISTED IN THIS SECTION, THIS 

APPROPRIATION CONSTITUTES A VALID OBLIGATION OF THESE FUNDS FOR 

PURPOSES OF ENCUMBERING THE FUNDS WITHIN THE 1993 BIENNIUM PURSUANT 

TO 17-7-302. 

NEW SECTION. section 2. Appropriations under renewable 

resource development program .ligi~ility. (1) There are 

~3 appropriated to the department of natural resources and 

14 conservation all available funds from the renewable resource 

~5 development account during the 1992-93 biennium for projects under 

5 HB0006 
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1 the renewable resource development program. 

2 (2) The department shall award grants to the named entities 

3 for the described purposes and in the described amounts set out in 

4 sUbsection (3). The legislature, pursuant to 90-2-111, approves the 

5 listed grants, with grants to be made in order of priority ranking, 

6 except renewable resource development grants for water development 

7 projects and activities that must be made in the order of priority 

8 listed in [section 1J. Projects and activities sponsored by public 

9 entities listed in [section 1J that do not receive water 

10 development funding are eligible for renewable resource development 

11 funds on the basis of the renewable resource development program 

12 priority ranking c:riteria. Any project or activity listed in 

13 [section 1J that receives water development funds is not eligible 

14 to compete for renewable resource development funds. Projects and 

15 activities listed in this section that do not receive renewable 

16 resource development funding are eligible for water development 

17 funds on the basis of the water development program priority 

18 ranking criteria. A project or activity listed in this section that 

19 receives renewable resource development funds is not eligible to 

20 compete for water development funds. Funds not accepted or used by 

21 higher ranked projects must be provided for projects further down 

22 the priority list that would not otherwise receive funding. If the 

23 total expenditure of funds appropriated under this section results 

24 in a cutoff that ends at a point at which more than one project is 

25 ranked equal in priority, the decision regarding which project or 

26 projects will receive funding must be made by the department. 

6 HB0006 
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1 Actual rank and score of the various projects are contained within .. 
2 the renewable resource and water development program's proj ect 

.. 3 evaluations and recommendations report for the 1992-93 biennium. 
l1li 

4 (3) The following are the grant and loan prioritized projects 

-5 and activities: 

6 RENEWABLE RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM 

III 
7 Recommended funding 

8 Applicant\Project 

9 JEFFERSOn 'JAUEY CO!ISER1.tA'I'IO!I 9IS'l'RIC'I' 

. 11 Cro, Ro:ea:eiofts 

~2 YEUaOWS'I'ONE COUN'iY CO!ISER\tA'I'IO!1 9IS'l'RIC'I' 

. 13 .. 
14 KON'l'Id~ S'l'A'I'E LIBR.loRY, !JMUR..'\L RBSOURCE 

i.t5 nIFOR&VlIIOU SYS'I'EK 

16 

~ 7 lIEIH.~'I', 'l'OWU OF 

· .. 18 .. 
19 KO!I'I'AUA S'I'ME mlIVEnS I'I'Y , KO!l'PAHA WMER 

.,;. 0 RESOURCES Cml'l'ER 

21 

~2 EKAIAY'.A, 'l'OWN OF 

Wa:eer Se"ly afta S:eora~e Projee:e .. 
24 KOllr:BAN-A S'I'A'I'E LIBR.~Y, UA'I'tm.'\L RESOURCE 

i.I-5 nIFORHA'l'ION SYS'I'EK 

'26 

7 

-

Grant 

$ 48, 677 

1ee,eee 

5e,eee $15e,eee 

1ee,eee 

49,975 1ee,000 

99,76e 
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1 POLSON, CI~Y OF 

2 

3 

Well~ead PreteetieA Pre~ram 

S~ILLW1t~BR CONSERVA~ION DIS'i'RIC~ 

4 BvalQatieft et Plastie Liftift~ aAd 

76,055 

5 FasrieatieA Preeess 56,848 

6 'iHRBB FORKS, 'i'OMl 0 F 

7 

8 

9 

BU'P'i'B SIINlm BOW, COYBIUtME!l'I' OF 

Blae]Etail CreelE ResteratieA 

10 BROADWA'I'lm CO!lSERYA~ION DIS~RIC'i' 

11 

12 

Irri~atieft water Mafta~emeftt 

DemeftstratieftPrejeet 

13 FALLON COml'i'¥ 

14 

15 

BaJfer Lake Bresieft Cefttrel aftEi 

Reereatieft Pat~ 

16 MO!f'i'AN-A S'i'A'i'B U!lIYERS I'i''l , LOCAL 

17 COYEmtME!f'i CEN'i'ER 

18 SeliEi waste IftteBlatieft aftEi 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

Assistaftee Ceftter 

!lA'i'UR.\L RESOURCES MfD CO!JSBRYA'i'ION, 

DEPAR'I'MSf'i' OF, WA'i'ER MMlACEHEN'i' BUREAU 

Beaver~ead CeQAty CreQftd water Stedy 

FOR'i' saw IRRICA'i'IO!l DIS'i'RIC'i' 

Re~asilitatieA aAd BettermeAt Stedy 

DARB'l SCHOOL DIS'PRIC'P HO, 9 

Darsy Se~eel Park Prejeet 

8 

100,000 

100,000 

100,000 

15,361 

88,000 

100,000 

50,000 

25,300 

HB 0006/gray 
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1 LIBER'%''1 COUU'%'Y CONSERVA'%'IO!l DIS'%'RIC'%' 

2 Swee'tEjJrass Hills Gl'el:lftEi Wa'ter S'tl:lEiy 

3 MISSOUIA COUU'%'Y CONSERVMIOU DIS'%'RIC'%' 

4 Di¥el'sieft AI'terftati¥es 

.. 5 OU'l'LOOK COUN'I'Y WA'l'ER MlD SEWER DIS'l'RIC'l' 

6 

1.
7 

Wa'ter Well Ceftftee'tieft 

MILES CI'l'Y, CI'l'Y OF 

Miles ci'ty CelHll:lfti'ty ReeyeliflEjJ PreEjJl'am 

9 MISSOULh COUN'l'Y 

1.10 A~ifel' Mefti'teriftEjJ aftEi RemeEiia'tieft 

11 CA:RBO!l COU!l':PY, S'l'ILLWA'l'En COU!l'l'Y, 

~2 MIG BIG 'i'IMBER, CI'l'Y OF 

... 
14 Sel:ltseeft'tral Heft'tafta 

1.15 MBlIGHER COUN'i'Y CO!lSERT.Yc'l'IO!1 GIS'l'RICJiI 

16 Sel:lts SiEie Caftal LiftiftEjJ Prejee't 

'-17 BEL'l' , 'l'Oml OF 

18 Bel't SewaEjJe Sys'tem Impl'e¥emeft'ts ... 
19 '%'E'I'ON COU!l'%'Y CO!lSERVA'PIO!1 DIS'l'RIC'P 

; 20 .. AI'tel'fta'ti¥e Gi¥el'sieft Si'tes 

21 CHI!lOOK, CI'l'Y OF 

HillE Ri ... 'el' Weir Replaeemeft't 

23 COLUMBUS, 'Poml OF .. 
24 

, 25 .. 
CellimBl:ls Reel'ea'tieft Pl'ejee't 

GLASGOW, 'POWN OF 

26 Wa'tel' aftEi Was'te· .. 'a'ter cempreseftsi¥e Plaft 

9 

-

HB 0006/gray 

100,000 

85,259 

7,875 

85,929 

45,437 

37,500 62,509 

25,000 75,000 

11,780 

59,000 1S9,000 

99,906 

89,950 
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2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

52nd Legislature 

BIG SKY SEWER DISTRICT 

CeQHty Water aHa Sewer Distriet 

MISSOULA CIT¥ comlT¥ HEAL'PII DEPA.R'PHE~I'P 

LiHaa vista Sewer IRteree~ter Prejeet 

CASCADE MIl) 'PETOn COml'P¥ CONSERt.tA'PION 

I)IS~IC'PS 

MQddy Creek EresieR Ceft~rel Prejeet 

FAIRFIELS, 'PO~1 OF 

Fairfield Wate~'aY/Pi~eliHe 

MO!IWdlA S'l'M?E UilIVERSI'P¥ E*'PE!lSIOn SERVICE 

Nataral Researee Mafta~emeHt Eaaeatieft 

Pre~ra. 

YELLOWSTONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

STREAMBANK REINFORCEMENT 

JEFFERSON VALLEY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

CEREAL-LEGUME ENERGY EFFICIENT 

CROP ROTATIONS 

18 NEIHART. TOWN OF 

19 

20 

NEIHART WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS 

EKALAKA. TOWN OF 

HB 0006/gray 

33,750 

100,000 

100,099 

14,169 

49,289 

S100.000 

48. 677 

50.000 $150.000 

21 WATER SupPLY AND STORAGE PROJECT 49.975 100.000 

22 MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY. MONTANA WATER RESOURCES CENTER 

23 

24 

25 

26 

PUBLIC EDUCATION IN WATER MANAGEMENT 

STILLWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

EVALUATION OF PLASTIC LINING 

AND FABRICATION PROCESS 

10 

100.000 

56.848 

HB0006 
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.. ~F 

~.'I> 
BROADWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT ,,--;:,,~~//~ 

IRRIGATION WATER MANAGEMENT vr.\ // 
u~~ 
~ DEMONSTRATION PROJECT 100,000 

HB 0006/gray 

4 III NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, DEPARTMENT OF, WATER MANAGEMENT 

5' BUREAU .. ---

6 BEAVERHEAD COUNTY GROUND WATER STUDY 

7 .. POLSON, CITY OF 

8, WELLHEAD PROTECTION PROGRAM , 
9 III THREE FORKS, TOWN OF 

L 0 .. WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS 
I. 

.1 FORT SHAW IRRIGATION PROJECT 

.2 L. REHABILITATION AND BETTERMENT STUDY 

.3.. BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 

BLACKTAIL CREEK RESTORATION 

... LIBERTY COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

5 SWEETGRASS HILLS GROUND WATER STUDY 

7 ~ MISSOULA COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

3 

) 

IRRIGATION DIVERSION ALTERNATIVES 

FALLON COUNTY 

BAKER LAKE EROSION CONTROL 

AND RECREATION PATH 

III! DARBY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO.9 

DARBY SCHOOL PARK PROJECT 

~ MEAGHER COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

SOUTH SIDE CANAL LINING PROJECT 

100,000 

76,055 

100,000 

SO,OQO 

100,000 

100,000 

85,250 

15,361 

25,300 

37,500 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, DEPARTMENT OF 

11 

62,500 

HB0006 



52nd Legislature HB 0006/gray 

1 BATTLE CREEK STORAGE UNIT 82.000 

2 

3 (4) TO THE ENTITIES LISTED IN THIS SECTION. THIS 

4 APPROPRIATION CONSTITUTES A VALID OBLIGATION OF THESE FUNDS FOR 

5 PURPOSES OF ENCUMBERING THE FUNDS WITHIN THE 1993 BIENNIUM PURSUANT 

6 TO 17-7-302. 

7 NEW SECTION. section 3. Opportunity to receive loans for 

8 projects that do not receive grants. Sponsors of recommended 

9 projects and activities on the prioritized lists in [sections 1 and 

10 2] that are not recipients of available grant funds must be offered 

11 the opportunity to receive loan funds for up to the total 

12 recommended project amount, subject to the conditions described in 

13 [sections 1 through 12]. ThE. interest rate applicable to these 

14 loans must be the rate paid on bonds issued pursuant to [sections 

15 1 through 12]. 

16 NEW SECTION. Section" • Approval of loans from bond 

17 proceeds and completion of appropriation. (1) The legislature, 

18 pursuant to 85-1-605, 85-1-606, and 90-2-107, hereby approves loans 

19 to private sponsors approved by the department of natural resources 

20 and conservation during the 1992-93 biennium and the loans for 

21 projects and activities identified and described in [section 1] to 

22 public entities from water development bond proceeds, interest 

23 earnings on such proceeds deposited in the water development debt 

24 service fund, and loans from renewable resource development bond 

25 proceeds deposited in the renewable resource development account. 

12 HB0006 
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1 Bond proceeds may be used for the payment of bond issuance costs . ... 
2 Funds are appropriated for these costs to a maximum of 4% of the 

: 3 amount of each bond sale . .. 
4 

... 5 

: 6 

1..
7 

, 8 
i.. 

9 

.. 0 

; 11 

~2 
~ L3 .. 

14 

(2) The approval of specific loans completes an appropriation 

of the coal severance tax proceeds allocated by 15-35-108 to the 

water development bond account for the purpose of paying, in the 

manner established by 85-1-619, principal of and interest and 

redemption premiums on any water development bonds issued to 

provide the proceeds for the loans to private and public entities 

for projects and activities approved in [section 1], and it also 

completes an appropriation to the renewable resource debt service 

fund for the purpose of paying, in the manner established by 90-2-

123, principal of and interest and redemption premiums on any 

renewable resource development bonds issued to provide the proceeds 

L.t5 for the loans to political subdivisions and local government 

16 entities for projects and activities approved in [sections 1 and 

'-17 2]. 

~ L8 
L-

19 

~O 
, 21 .. 

22 

NEW SECTION. section 5. - Reauthorization of loans and 

grants approved ~y Sis' le,isl.'ure. 111 The 51st legislature, in 

House Bill No. 775, Laws of 1989, approved loans and grants from 

the water development and renewable resource development bond 

accounts for the Cascade County RID No. 26, Sun Prairie, in the 

amount of $200,000 i Carbon County/Roberts Water System Improvements 

,24 in the amount of $142,500; City of Shelby in the amount of 

~5 $100,000 i Sage Creek County Water District in the amount of 

13 HB0006 
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1 $158,600; Town of Cascade in the amount of $200,000; City of 

2 Belgrade in the amount of $200,000; Town of Hysham in the amount of 

3 $200,000; and East Glacier water and Sewer District in the amount 

4 of $116,380. Loans and grants for the entities described in this 

5 section are hereby reauthorized. 

6 (2) THE 50TH LEGISLATURE. IN HOUSE BILL NO.7. LAWS OF 1987. 

7 APPROVED A GRANT FROM THE RENEWABLE RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT ACCOUNT TO 

8 EASTERN SANDERS CONSERVATION DISTRICT FOR $86.300 FOR RECHARGE 

9 ENHANCEMENT OF THE LITTLE BITTERROOT AQUIFER. AMONG THE 

10 CONTINGENCIES CONTAINED IN THE GRANT AUTHORI ZATION WAS A 

11 REQUIREMENT THAT A COMMITMENT BE OBTAINED FROM THE U.S. BUREAU OF 

12 RECLAMAtION FOR FEDERAL MATCHING FUNDS. IT RAS SINCE BEEN 

13 DETERMINED THAT THE FEDERAL MATCHING FUNDS WILL NOT BE FORTHCOMING. 

14 THE GRANT FOR THE ABOVE DESCRIBED ENTITY IS HEREBY AUTHORIZED FOR 

15 $86.300. WITH THE CONTINGENCY FOR FEDERAL MATCHING FUNDING FROM THE 

16 U.S. BUREAU OF RECLAMATION DELETED. FURTHER. *' ADDITIONAL 

17 SAMPLING OF SURFACE WATER AND GROUND WATER FOR HERBICIDES AND 

18 PESTICIDES MUST BE CONDUCTEp. 

19 NEW SECTION. section ,. Reallocation of resource indemnity 

20 trust account interest income. Except for special departmental 

21 appropriation and notwithstanding any provisions of 85-1-604 to the 

22 contrary, all remaining interest income allocated to the· water 

23 development state special revenue account from the resource 

24 indemnity trust fund by 15-38-202(2) during the 1992-93 biennium 

25 may be used only for the purposes set out in 85-1-604(3) (c). 
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NEW SECTION. section 7. Emerqency qrants. There is 

2 appropriated to the department of natural resources and 
r.. 

3 conservation up to $125,000 from the water development state 

~, 4 special revenue account to be used for emergency projects. If these .. 
5 funds are not needed for emergencies, they may be used for grants 

.. 6 approved in [section 1]. 

7 NEW SECTION. section 8. Conditions of loans and qrants. 

8 Disbursement of funds under [sections 1 through 12] for both loans 

~9 and grants is subject to the following conditions that must be met 

4.0 by project sponsors: 

l' .2 
ill. 
13 

; .7 .. 
18 

~O 

~1 

t :2 
iii 
23 

(1) approval of a scope of work and budget for the project by 

the department of natural resources and conservation. Reductions in 

a scope of work or budget may not affect priority activities or 

improvements. 

(2) documented commitment of other funds required for project 

completion; 

(3) satisfactory completion of conditions described in the 

recommendation section of the project narrative in the renewable 

resource and water development program's project evaluations and 

recommendations report for the 1992-93 biennium or, in the case of 

emergency applications, conditions specified at the time of written 

notification of approved loan authority; 

(4) execution of a loan or grant agreement wi th the 

La 4 department; and 

~5 (5) accomplishment of other specific requirements considered 
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1 necessary by the department to accomplish the purpose of the loan 

2 or grant as evidenced from the application to the department or 

3 from the proposal to the legislature. 

4 NEW SECTION. section 9. Condition. for grants. 

5 Notwithstanding the conditions described in (section 1], grant 

6 funds are disbursed in the order of priority listed in (section 1] 

7 as coal tax and resource indemnity trust account interest income 

8 revenues are received. No project approved by (sections 1 through 

9 12] is entitled to receive grant funds not collected and allocated 

10 to the water development state special revenue account or the 

11 renewable resource development account. 

12 NEW SECTION. section 10. Condition. for loan.. Each 

13 sponsor authorized for a loan from water development bond proceeds 

14 or renewable resource development bond proceeds may be required to 

15 pay to the department of natural resources and conservation a pro 

16 rata share of the bond issuance costs and the administrative costs 

17 incurred by the department to complete the loan transaction. 

18 NEW SECTION. section 11. Private and discount purchase of 

19 loan.. Loans to political subdivisions and local government 

20 entities and bonds, warrants, and notes issued in evidence thereof 

21 may be made and purchased by and sold to the department of natural 

22 resources and conservation at a discount and at private negotiated 

23 sale, notwithstanding the provisions of any other law applicable to 

24 such political subdivisions or local government entities. 
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1 NEW SECTION. section 12. Appropriations established. For 

2 any entity of state government that receives a grant or loan under , 
~ 3 [sections 1 through 12], an appropriation is established for the 

4 amount of the grant or loan upon award of the grant or loan by the 

'- 5 department of natural resources and conservation. GRANTS TO STATE 

'- 6 ENTITIES FROM PRIOR BIENNIUMS ARE REAUTHORIZEP FOR COMPLETION OF 

7 CONTRACT WORK. 

NEW SECTION. section 13. lUNDS AYAlLULI. IT IS THE INTENT 

9 OF THE LEGISLATURE THAT THE WATER DEVELOPMENT GRANT PROGRAM BE A 

~10 MINIMUM OF $1 MILLION AND THE RENEWABLE RESOURCES GRANT PROGRAM BE 

1 11 A MINIMUM OF $1 MILLION FOR THE 1993 LEGISLATIVE SESSION • ... 
12 NEW SECTION'~ Section 14. Severability. If a part of [this 

~3 act] is invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the 

, 14 invalid part remain in effect. If a part of [this act] is invalid .. 
15 in one or more of its applications, the part remains in effect in 

~16 all valid applications that are severable from the invalid 

, 17 applications. 

'-18 NEW SECTION. section 15. Bffective date. [This act] is 

~19 effective on passage and approval. 

20 -END-.. 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 6 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Building Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
March 14, 1991 

1. Page 1, line 24. 
strike: "$106,508" 
Insert: "$72,208" 

2. Page 4. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "PRIVATE APPLICANT 

Wastewater Collection and Treatment 
System 

3. Page 4. 
Following: line 20 

50,000 

strike: line 21 through line 26 in their entirety 

4. Page 5. 
Following: line 2 
strike: line 3 through line 11 in their entirety 

5. Page 5. 
Following: line 11. 
Insert: "PRIVATE APPLICANT 

150,000" 

Sun River Water System 7,500 

(5) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 

6. Page 6, line 26 through page 10 line 3. 
strike: page 6, line 25 through page 10, line 3 in their entirety 
Insert: "YELLOWSTONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

Streambank Reinforcement $ 100,000 

JEFFERSON VALLEY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Cereal-Legume Energy Efficient 
Crop Rotations 48,677 

NEIHART, TOWN OF 
Neihart Water System Improvements 50,000 $150,000 

EKALAKA, TOWN OF 
Water Supply and Storage Project 49,975 100,000 

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY, MONTANA WATER RESOURCES CENTER 
Public Education in Water 
Management 100,000 

1 HB000601.ARP 



STILLWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Evaluation of Plastic Lining and 
Fabrication Process 56,848 

BROADWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Water Management 
Demonstration Project 100,000 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF, WATER MANAGEMENT BUREAU 

Beaverhead County Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

POLSON, CITY OF 
Wellhead Protection Program 76,055 

THREE FORKS, TOWN OF 
Water System Improvements 100,000 

FORT SHAW IRRIGATION PROJECT 
Rehabilitation and Betterment 
Study 50,000 

BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 
Blacktail Creek Restoration 100,000 

LIBERTY COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Sweetgrass Hills Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

MISSOULA COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Diversion 
Alternatives 85,250 

FALLON COUNTY 
Baker Lake Erosion Control 
and Recreation Path 15,361 

DARBY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 9 
Darby School Park Project 25,300 

MEAGHER COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
South Side Canal Lining 
project 37,500 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF 

Battle Creek Storage unit 82,000 

62,500 

(4) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 
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7. Page 11, line 17. 
strike: "by 51st legislature" 
Following: "." 
Insert: "(1)" 

8. Page 12, line 4. 
Following: line 3 
Insert: "(2) The 50th legislature, in House Bill No.7, Laws of 

1987, approved a grant from the renewable resource 
development account to Eastern Sanders Conservation District 
for $86,300 for recharge enhancement of the Little 
Bitterroot Aquifer. Among the contingencies contained in 
the grant authorization was a requirement that a commitment 
be obtained from the u.S. Bureau of Reclamation for federal 
matching funds. It has since been determined that the 
federal matching fund will not be forthcoming. The grant 
for the above described entity is hereby authorized for 
$86,300, with the contingency for federal matching f~~ 
from the u.S. Bureau of Reclamation deleted. Furthe~.) 
additional sampling of surface water and ground water for 
herbicides and pesticides must be conducted." 

9. Page 14, line 15. 
Following: "conservation." 
Insert: "Grants to state entities from prior bienniums are 

reauthorized for completion of contract work." 

10. Page 14, line 16. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. section 13. PUDds availaJ:)l.. It is the 

intent of the legislature that the water development grant 
program be a minimum of $1 million and the renewable 
resources grant program be a minimum of $1 million for the 
1993 legislative session." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 6 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Building Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
March 14, 1991 

1. Page 1, line 24. 
strike: "$106,508" 
Insert: "$72,208" 

2. Page 4. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "PRIVATE APPLICANT 

Wastewater Collection and Treatment 
System 

3. Page 4, line 18. 
Following: "50,000" 
Insert: "$50,000" 

4. Page 4. 
Following: line 20 

50,000 

strike: line 21 through line 26 in their entirety 

5. Page 5. 
Following: line 2 
strike: line 3 through line 11 in their entirety 

6. Page 5. 
Following: line 11. 
Insert: "PRIVATE APPLICANT 

Sun River Water System 

CHINOOK, TOWN OF 
Milk River Weir Replacement 

BELT, TOWN OF 
Sewage System Improvements 

GLASGOW, TOWN OF 
Glasgow Water and Wastewater 

MISSOULA CITY/COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
Linda Vista Sewer Interceptor 

FAIRFIELD, TOWN OF 
Fairfield Waterway 

150,000" 

7,500 

200,000 

100,000 

80,950 

100,000 

14,169 

(5) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 
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7. Page 6, line 26 through page 10 line 3. 
strike: page 6, line 25 through page 10, line 3 in their entirety 
Insert: "YELLOWSTONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

Streambank Reinforcement $ 100,000 

JEFFERSON VALLEY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Cereal-Legume Energy Efficient 
Crop Rotations 48,677 

NEIHART, TOWN OF 
Neihart Water System Improvements 50,000 $150,000 

EKALAKA, TOWN OF 
Water Supply and Storage Project 49,975 100,000 

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY, MONTANA WATER RESOURCES CENTER 
Public Education in Water 
Management 100,000 

STILLWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Evaluation of Plastic Lining and 
Fabrication Process 56,848 

BROADWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Water Management 
Demonstration Project 100,000 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF, WATER MANAGEMENT BUREAU 

Beaverhead County Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

POLSON, CITY OF 
Wellhead Protection Program 76,055 

THREE FORKS, TOWN OF 
Water system Improvements 100,000 

FORT SHAW IRRIGATION PROJECT 
Rehabilitation and Betterment 
Study 50,000 

BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 
Blacktail Creek Restoration 100,000 

LIBERTY COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Sweetgrass Hills Ground Water 
Study 100,000 

MISSOULA COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Irrigation Diversion 
Alternatives 85,250 

FALLON COUNTY 
Baker Lake Erosion Control 
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and Recreation Path 

DARBY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 9 
Darby School Park project 

MEAGHER COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
South Side Canal Lining 

15,361 

25,300 

Project 37,500 

NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION, 
DEPARTMENT OF 

Battle Creek Storage Unit 82,000 

62,500 

(4) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 

8. Page 11, line 17. 
strike: "by 51st legislature" 
Following: "." 
Insert: "(1)" 

9. Page 12, line 4. 
Following: line 3 
Insert: "(2) The 50th legislature, in House Bill No.7, Laws of 

1987, approved a grant from the renewable resource 
development account to Eastern Sanders Conservation District 
for $86,300 for recharge enhancement of the Little 
Bitterroot Aquifer. Among the contingencies contained in 
the grant authorization was a requirement that a commitment 
be obtained from the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation for federal 
matching funds. It has since been determined that the 
federal matching fund will not be forthcoming. The grant 
for the above described entity is hereby authorized for 
$86,300, with the contingency for federal matching funding 
from the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation deleted. Further, the 
additional sampling of surface water and ground water for 
herbicides and pesticides must be conducted." 

10. Page 14, line 15. 
Following: "conservation." 
Insert: "Grants to state entities from prior bienniums are 

reauthorized for completion of contract work." 

11. Page 14, line 16. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. section 13. Funds available. It is the 

intent of the legislature that the water development grant 
program be a minimum of $1 million and the renewable 
resources grant program be a minimum of $1 million for the 
1993 legislative session." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 
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~ ___ PF_P~h~ENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION L./ ____ ~ 

Amendment to House Bill No. 6 

Amendment: To provide loan funding to public grant applications 
approved but not funded under the Water Development and Renewable 
Resource Development Program. 

Ref. Introduced Bill -

Page 4, line 18. 
Line 18, following "50,000" 
Insert: "50,000" 

Page 5, following line 11. 
Insert: "CHINOOK, TOWN OF 

Milk River Weir Replacement 
BELT, TOWN OF 

Sewage System Improvements 
GLASGOW, TOWN OF 

Glasgow Water and Wastewater 
MISSOULA CITY/CO HEALTH DEPT. 

Linda Vista Sewer Inceptor 
FAIRFIELD, TOWN OF 

Fairfield Waterway 

Ref. Gray Bill -

200,000 

100,000 

80,950 

100,000 

14,169 " 

The insertions outlined above for page 4 should follow, 

"FORT SHAW IRRIGATION DISTRICT Rehabilitation of 
Headworks and "A" System Diviersion 50,000" 

The insertions outlined above for page 5 should follow, 

"PRIVATE APPLICANT Sun River Water System 
7,500" 

and should precede, 

"(5) To the entities listed in [Section 1] this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these 
funds for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 
1993 biennium pursuant to MCA 17-7-302." 
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1 
11M 

2 HOUSE BILL NO. 7 

~ 3 INTRODUCED BY CONNELLY lilt 

4 BY REQUEST OF THE DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL 

~5 RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION 

6 .. 

HB o007j gfay 

~~~ 
~ 

7 A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO APPROPRIATE MONEY TO THE 

.. 8 DEPARTMENT OF NATURJ..L RESOlJRCES AND CONSERVATION FOR LOANS UNDER 

9 THE WATER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM; TO APPROVE THE ISSUANCE OF COAL 

~O SEVERANCE TAX BONDS TO PROVIDE FUNDS FOR LOANS TO POLITICAL 

• 11 SUBDIVISIONS AND LOCAL GOVERNMENTS FOR CERTAIN APPROVED WATER .. 
12 DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS; TO REAUTHORIZE COAL SEVERANCE TAX BONDS FOR 

' .. ',3 CERTAIN PROJECTS APPROVED BY THE 51ST LEGISIATURE; TO APPROPRIATE 

14 COAL SEVERANCE TAX INCOME FOR DEBT SERVICE; TO AUTHORIZE THE 
" 

k5 CREATION OF A STATE DEBT; TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF REVENUE 

16 BONDS; TO PLACE CERTAIN CONDITIONS UPON LOANS; AND PROVIDING AN .. 
17 IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVE DATE." 

{ 18 .. 
19 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

NEW SECTION. section 1. Coal severance tax bonds 

.. 21 authorized. (1) The legislature finds that Title 17 I chapter 5, 

22 part 7, provides for the issuance of coal severance tax bonds for 

1.23 financing specific approved water resource development projects and 

:4 activities as part of the state water developllient program . .. 
25 Available funds frc~ previous sales of coal severance tax bonds may 
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1 also be used for the projects approved in [sections 1 through 7J. 

2 The legislature finds that the water development proj ects in 

3 [sections 1 through 7] meet the provisions of 17-5-702. The board 

4 of examiners may issue coal severance tax bonds in an amount not to 
7 

5 exceed $13,382,594 $7,9(5,583 for the purpose of making loans and 

6 financing state projects, establishing a reserve for the bonds, and 

7 pay ing the costs oJ: issuance. Funds are appropr iated for these 

8 costs of issuance to a maximum of 4% of the amount of each bond 

9 sale. 

10 (2) The board of examiners may issue coal severance tax bonds 

11 for loans to political subdivisions and local government entities 

12 not to exceed the loan amount listed for the project. 

13 

14 GROUP A Notwithstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

15 interest ra:e for the projects in this group may be 2% below the 

16 long-term bond rate at which the state bond is sold for the first 

17 5 years of an anticipated 20-year term and must be at the rate at 

18 which the state bond is sold for the remaining 15 years. 

19 Loan Amount 

20 FORSYTH, CITi OF 

21 water 7reatment Plant Improvements $1,948,916 

22 SEELEY LAKE-MISSOULA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 

23 water Treatment Plant 922,150 

24 THE PRINCIPAL PORTION OF THE DEBT SERVICE PAYMENT OF THE LOAN FOR 

25 THE SEELEY LAKE-MISSOULA COUNTY WATER PROJECT MAY BE DEFERRED FOR 

26 A PERIOD OF 3 YEARS. THE INTEREST ON THE LOAN MAY BE ADJUSTED FOR 
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.. 3 

4 

Ii. 5 

6 

II. 
7 

52nd Legislature 0007/gray 

THE DEFERRAL. 

GROUP B Notwi thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

interest rate for the project in this group may be 1% below the 

long-term bond rate at which the state bond is sold for the first 

5 years of an anticipated 20-year term and must be at the rate at 

which the state bond is sold for the remaining 15 years. 

.. 8 Loan Amount 

9 COLUMBIA FALLS, CITY OF 

"10 

11 

It. 
12 

i 13 .. 
14 

1.15 

16 

811
17 

18 
r. 

19 

II. 20 

21 

i. 22 

23 ... 
24 

.. 25 

26 

-

Water Improvements $1,623,720 
~ 

$1, 1/3,720 

GROUP C Notwi thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

interest rate for the project in this group must be sold at the 

rate at which the state bond is sold for 20 years. 

Loan Amount 

HUNTLEY IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

Rehabilitation and Reconstruction of 

Diversion structure and Main Canal $ 747,808 

$ 749,797 

GROUP D ~~ob;i thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

interest rate for the project in this group is B% 11 for 30 years. 

Loan ;..mount 

BEAVERHEAD COUNTY, RED ROCK RIVER WATER 

AND/OR SEWER DISTRICT 
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1 Lima Dam Rehabilitation $3,040,000 

2 

3 

4 GROUP E NOTWITHSTANDING THE PROVISIONS OF [ SECTION 5 J ' THE 

5 INTEREST RATE FOR THE PROJECT IN THIS GROUP IS 6% OR THE CURRENT 

6 BOND RATE. WHICHEVER IS LOWER. FOR UP TO 30 YEARS. 

7 LOAN AHOUNT 

8 

9 $ 151,000 

10 

11 (3 ) (a) The legislature finds that the following state water 

12 project for rehabilitation and repair for which coal severance tax 

13 bonds were authorized by the 51st legislature in House Bill No. 

14 778, Laws of 1989, has not been completed. The board of examiners 

15 is authorized to issue coal severance tax bonds for this project to 

16 a maximum amount listed in this section. The state bond rate must 

17 be paid on this loan. 

18 Loan Amount 

19 HIDDLE CREEK DAH REH1.BILITATIOH $5,100,000 

20 

21 (b) ::~ds may be issued by the board of examiners after the 

22 water users for this project have entered into contractual 

23 agreements providing for the repaYffiC1~t of the cost of repair and 

24 rehabilitation at a rate of interest equal to that which must be 

25 paid on bonds issued pursuant to this section. The repaY'fllent money 

26 from this project is pledged, dedicated, and appropriated to the 
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i-1 special debt ser· .. icc bond aooount established. in the state treasury 

.2 for the benefit of the bonds approved for such projects. 
l 
-3 NEW SECTION. section 2. Appropriation -- creation of debt 

1.4 for coal severance tax bonds. (1) The legislature, through the 

5 enactment of this section by a vote of three-fourths of the members 

i. 6 of each house of the legislature as required by Article IX, section 

i 7 5, of the Montana constitution, pledges, dedicates, and .. 
8 appropriates from the coal severance tax bond fund all money 

~9 necessary for the payment of principal and interest not otherwise 

10 provided for on the coal severance tax bonds authorized by 

~1 (sections 1 through 7J to be issued pursuant to Title 17, chapter 

~ 12 5, part 7, and pursuant to the provisions of [sections 1 through 7) 
i. 
-1'13 and the general resolution for this bond program that has been 

L14 adopted by the board of examiners under the authority provided in 

15 Title 17, chapter 5, part 7. 

'-16 (2) The legislature, through the enactment of this section, 

g 17 in accordance with Article VIII, section 8, of the Montana .. 
18 constitution, authorizes the creation of a state debt in an amount 

.. 19 not to exceed $5,100,000 for the renabilitation of state .... ater 

20 

(.21 

i 22 
i. 

23 

projects ap;roved 

exceed $8,2:2,594 

in [sections 1 through 7] and an amount not to 
7 

$7,915,583 for loans to political subdivisions 
r 

and J.QC.al govern17.ent entities for water development proj ects ..--. , -
/' -, 

,approved in (sections 1 through 7], all for the issuance of up to 
/ 7, q 75,583 

(' $-13,38:6,394 in coal severance tax bonds authorized by (sections 1 

.. 25~,,"/~ 
\''-0. ~' ;., ,.; 

-')v/ 
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1 (3) In connection with the issuance of coal severance tax 

2 bonds, the board of examiners may pay the principal and interest on 

3 the bonds when due from the debt service account and in all other 

4 respects manage and use the funds within each special bond account 

5 for the benefit of the bonds. The board of examiners shall exercise 

6 its discretion to enhance the marketability of the bonds and to 

7 secure the most advantageous financial arrangements for the state. 

8 (4) Earnings on bonds proceeds prior to the completion of any 

9 loan must be allocated to the debt service account to pay the debt 

10 service on the bonds during this period. Earnings in excess of debt 

11 service, if any, must be allocated to the water development state 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

special revenue acc?unt and may be used for the purposes allowed 

under 85-1-604 (3) (b) . 

(5) Loan repayments from loans financed with coal severance 

tax bonds, loan principal, interest, and bond issuance fees 

borrowed from bond proceeds are pledged, dedicated, and 

17 appropriated to the debt service account in the state treasury for 

l8 the benefit of bonds approved for loans under this section. 

19 ~~W SECTION. section 3. Projects not completing 

20 requirements -- loans reauthorized. The legislature finds that the 

21 following ~ater development projects for which coal severance tax 

22 bonds were authorized to be issued by the 51st legislature in House 

23 Bill No. 778, Laws of 1989, may not complete the requirements 

24 necessary for the loan transaction prior to June 30, 1991. Coal 

25 severance tax bonds for the projects described in this section are 
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: 1 reauthorized in the amounts listed at the interest rates authorized .. 
2 by.the 51st legislature in House Bill No. 778, Laws of 1989, and 

~3 described in this section to enable financing during the 1992-93 

4 biennium, if necessary. 

Ii. 5 

6 GROUP A Notwithstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 
III. 

7 interest rate for the project in this group must be 4% over a 30-
, 
~ 8 year term or 3% if the lower interest rate is necessary to secure 

9 the federal loan. 

~ .. 11 Loan Amount .. 
12 EAST BENCH IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

.1.13 

14 

Gravity Sprinkler Irrigation No. 3 $ 431,000 

GROUP B Notwi thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

16 interest rate for projects in this group may be 3% below the long-.. 
17 term bond rate at which the state bond is sold for the first 5 

~18 years of an anticipated 20-year term and must be at the rate at 

19 which the state bond is sold for the remaining 15 years. 

it. 20 

21 .. 
22 

II. 23 

24 

IiIIIiI 25 

26 .. 

Loan Amount 

SOMERS COC-!~'iY WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 

Somers Sewer $3,151,960 

EVERGREEN WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 

Wastewater Facilities 3,226,900 

3.778,028 
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1 (IF HOUSE BILL NO. 648 IS PASSED AND APPROVED, STRIKE 3,778,028 IN 

2 LINE 8 AND INSERT 551,128.) 

3 LAKE COUNTY/BIG ARM SEWER DISTRICT 

4 

5 

Big Arm Sewer 2,283,893 

6 GROUP C Notwithstanding the provis ions of [section 5], the 

7 interest rate for projects in this group may be 2% below the long-

8 term bond rate at .... ;hich the state bond is sold for the first 5 

9 years of an anticipated 20-year term and must be at the rate at 

10 which the state bond is sold for the remaining 15 years. 

11 

12 

13 

14 

GLENDIVE, CITY OF 

Water Treatment Plant 

15 ~lOXOn, COH~MHTY OF 

16 Gravity Water CompaRY Water System 

17 Improvement 

18 WHITEFISH, CITY OF 

19 Water Treatment and Distribution 

2 a WIBAUX, TOh1~ OF 

21 water storage Reservoir/Transmission Line 

Loan Amount 

$4,075,000 

222,550 

6,035,800 

250,000 

22 272,500 

23 EAST GLACIER, TOw~ OF 

24 Water System 484,270 

25 PONDERA CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

26 Irrigation System Rehabilitation 750,000 
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i. 1 GROUP 0 Notwi thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

2 interest rate for projects in this group must be sold at the rate 

~ 3 at which the state bond is sold for 20 years. 

4 .. 
5 Loan Amount 

~ 6 BROWNING, TOWN OF 

7 Sewage Treatment Facility Improvements 
l~ 

~ 8 ANACONDA-DEER LODGE CO~~TY 

9 

Ii. 
10 

wastewater Treat~ent Plant Effluent Disposal 

$ 447,014 

500,000 

11 .. GROUP E Notwi thstanding the provisions of [section 5], the 

12 interest rate for the project in this group may be 4% below the 

_13 long-term bond rate at which the state bond is sold for the first 

14 5 years of an anticipated 20-year term and must be at the rate at 
ill 

15 which the state bond is sold for the remaining 15 years. 

. 16 .... 
17 Loan Amount 

.. 18 DUTTON, TOWN OF 

19 water Supply Construction $ 150,000 

iIa 
20 

; 21 .. NE\V SECTION. Section .. • Conditions of loans. (1 ) 

22 Disbursement of funds under [sections 1 through 7] for loans is 
ilia 

23 subject to the following conditions that must be met by project 

. 24 sponsors: 
II. 

25 (a) approval of a scope of work and budget for the project by 
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1 the department of natural resources and conservation. Reductions 

2 in a scope of work or budget may not affect priority activities or 

3 improvements. 

4 (b) documented commitment of other funds required for project 

5 completion; 

6 (c) satisfactory completion of conditions described in the 

7 recommendations section of the project narrative in the renewable 

8 resource and water development program project evaluations and 

9 recorr~endations report for the 1992-93 biennium or, in the case of 

10 emergency applications , conditions specified at the time of written 

11 notification of approved loan authority; 

12 

13 

14 

15 

(d) execution of a loan agreement with the department of 

natural resources and conservation; and 

(e) accomplishment of other specific requirements considered 

necessary by the department to accomplish the purpose of the loan 

16 as evidenced from the application to the department or from the 

17 proposal to the legislature. 

18 (2) Each sponsor authorized for a loan from coal severance 

19 tax bond proceeds may be required to pay to the department a pro 

20 rata share of the bond issuance costs and the administrative costs 

21 incurred by the department to complete the loan transaction. 

22 NEW SECTION. section s. Interest rates on loans. Loans 

23 made from proceeds of coal severance tax bonds must be at interest 

24 rates specified in ~section 1] except that when loan requests are 

25 reduced, interest rates must be recalculated based on the 
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.. 
1 methodology described in the renewable resource and water 

.. 2 development program project evaluations and recommendations report ... 
3 for the 1992-93 biennium. If the bonds or notes bear interest at an 

~ adjustable rate, the department of natural resources and 

; 5 conservation shall establish, at the time of the sale of each bond, 

~6 an assured rate of interest thereon as if the bond bore interest at 

, 7 a fixed rate. The assured rate of interest so established must be 
i. 

8 the rate of interest on the bonds for the purpose of calculating 

.9 the interest rates on the loans pursuant to (section IJ. 

; -.0 NEW SECTION. section 6. Private and discount purchase of .. 
11 loans. Loans to ~olitical subdivisions and local government 

entities and bonds, warrants, and notes issued in evidence of the 

: 13 loans may be made and purchased by and sold to the department of 

~4 natural resources and conservation at a discount and at private 

negotiated sale, notwithstanding the provisions of any other law 

16 applicable to such political subdivisions or local government 

~17 entities. 

18 ~~W SECTION. section 7. Appropriations established. For 

19 any entity of state government that receives a loan under [sections 

.. 20 1 through 7 J I an appropriation is established for the amount of the 

21 loan upon award of the loan by the department of natural resources 

III 22 and conservation. 

f 23 .. NEW SECTION. 
~. 

'\ 
-"'I iECTION 8.\ 

24 BOARQ OF EXAMINER 

11 

AUTHQfiIZATIOH TO ISSUE RE~ENUE 
\ '. \ \, \ 

\ 

S AUTHOR o 
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., 
/" /'\ 

\ /' 
OR TO REFUND BONDS IS UED TO. FINANCE WAT 

PURSUANT TO TITLE 17 !CHAPTER 5 PART 7 

OPME~ 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

C PART 6 PAYABLE I WHOLE OR· IN PART ROM REVENUE 
i 

G NERAT 0 FROM THE ROJECT WITH UT PLEDGIN THE COAL EVERAN!CE TAX i 

I ' 
T4 THE pAYMENT OF THE BONDS. 

; 
BONDS ISSUED PURSU;'.NT TO THIS SEGTION WITHOUT THE P.LEDGE' 

Of THE'. COAL SEVERANCE TAX MA YNOT BE CONSIDERED COAL SEVERANCE 
, .-----' ,,' 

BONDS OR\A DEBT OF THE STATE. c 

NEW SECTION. section 9. Severabili ty. I f a part of [th"'is 

10 act] is invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the 

11 invalid part remain in effect. If a part of [this act] is invalid 

12 in one or more of its applications, the part remains in effect in 

13 all valid applications that are severable from the invalid 

14 applications. 

. 5 ~TEW SECTION. section 10. Requirements for approval of 

16 state debt. Because [section 2] authorizes the creation of a state 

17 debt and appropriates money that would otherwise be deposited in 

18 the coal severance tax permanent fund, a vote of three-fourths of 

19 the members of each house is required for enactment of [section 2]. 

20 ~TE\V SECTION. section 11. Effective date. [This act] is 

21 effective on passage and approval. 

22 -END-
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Amendments to House Bill No. 7 
First Reading Copy 

EXH18fT. 3S-
~~L ~:;--...<~( ___ ..... -il5i11L1oihll;,j";,-~ 

~ 
Requested by 

For the 
Long-Range Building Subcommittee 
Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
March 14, 1991 

1. Title, line 15. 
Following: "DEBT;" 
Insert: "TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF REVENUE BONDSi" 

2. Page 2, line 4. 
Strike: "$13,382,594" 
Insert: "$ 7,975,583" 

3. Page 2, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: "The principal portion of the debt service payment of the 

loan for the Seeley Lake-Missoula County water project may 
be deferred for a period of 3 years. The interest on the 
loan may be adjusted for the deferral." 

4. Page 3, line 4. 
strike: "$1,623,720" 
Insert: "$1,163,720" 

5. Page 3, line 12. 
strike: "$747,808" 
Insert: "$749,797" 

6. Page 3, line 15. 
strike: "0%" 
Insert: "3%" 

20. 
19 

7. Page 3, line 
Following: line 
Insert: "GROUP E 

the interest 
Notwithstanding the provisions of [section 5J, 
rate for the project in this group is 6% or the 

current bond rate, whichever is lower, for up to 30 years. 

MILK C~EEK WATER hl1D SEWER DISTRICT 
Milk Creek Gravity Sprinkler Irrigation 
Project 

8. Page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12. 

Loan Amount 

$151,000" 

strike: page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12 in their entirety 

9. Page 5, lines 4 through 6. 
strike: "$5,100,000" on line 4 through "$8,282,594" on line 6 
Insert: "$7,975,583" 
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10. Page 7, line 8. 
strike: 113,226,900 11 

Insert: 113,778,028 11 

11. Page 7, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: II(If House Bill No. 648 is passed and approved, strike 

3,778,028 in line 8 and insert 551,128.)" 

12. Page 7. 
strike: line 21 through line 23 in their entirety 

13. Page 8, line 1. 
strike: "250,000 11 
Insert: "272,500 11 

14. Page 11. 
Following: line 3 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 8. Authorization to issue revenue 

bonds. (1) In addition to the authority contained in 17-5-
716, the board of examiners may issue revenue bonds of the 
state to refund in whole or in part bonds issued to finance 
water develop~ent projects approved by the legislature 
pursuant to Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and Title 85, 
chapter 1, part 6. The principal and interest on refunding 
bonds issued pursuant to this section are payable solely 
from the project or projects for which the refunded bonds 
were issued. 

(2) The revenue bonds may be issued in an amount 
sufficient to refund all or a portion of the outstanding 
bonds, to pay costs incident to the issuance and sale of the 
refunding bonds, and to fund the establishment of necessary 
reserves. The refunding bonds must be designated as "State 
of Montana Water Development Revenue Bonds". All the power 
and authority granted to the board of examiners and 
provisions with respect to the issuance of bonds under Title 
17, chapter 5, part 7, except for the provision pledging the 
coal severance tax to the payment of the bonds, apply to the 
issuance of the revenue bonds. In authorizing the issuance 
of the revenue bonds, the board of examiners shall determine 
that t~e refunding of the outstanding bonds and the issuance 
of t~e revenue bonds are in the best interest of the state. 

(3) Revenue bonds may not be issued under this section 
to refund bonds issued to fund a loan to a political 
subdivision or local government body unless the political 
subdivision or local government body whose loan repayments 
would be pledged to the payment of the refunding bonds has 
consented to t~e refunding. 

(4) Re~E~~e bonds issued pursuant to this section 
without the ~lejge of the coal severance tax to the payment 
of the bonds ere not coal severance tax bonds or a state 
debt. 
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£XHIBn:.. 36 
• NEW. SECTION. ~ection. 9 •. Codification DAT~:.s2l-::-9 / --. 
lnstructlon. [Sectlon 8] 1S 1ntended to be F8~fled as an ~·7 
integral part of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and tlle __ "'" 
provisions of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, apply to [section--
8] • " 

Renumber: subsequent sections 
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r..'f..\i\6\'~~. 
O~l~ 
~':'BOHARSKI -- LAKESIDE WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT LOAN 

Page 3. 
Following: line 20 

AMENDMENT TO HOUSE BILL NO. 7 
Introduced Bill (White) Copy 

Insert: "Group E Notwithstanding the prov1s10ns of [section 5], 
the interst rate for the project in this group is 6% or at the 
bond rate, whichever is lower for the term up to 30 years. 

LAKESIDE WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 
Lakeside Wastewater Facility 

Loan Amount 

$251,700" 



EY'.-ri~'IT'~;;~r;.~~~· I 
.. , . 'Z - ., (-1 ( _ 

DATE /.- srI-: 

Amendments to House Bill No. 7 HB __ ~7~ .... ··~·-··~_~·_··d_~ 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Building Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
March 14, 1991 

1. Title, line 15. 
Following: "DEBT;" 
Insert: "TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF REVENUE BONDS;" 

2. Page 2, line 4. 
strike: "$13,382,594" 
Insert: "$ 7,975,583" 

3. Page 2, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: "The principal portion of the debt service payment of the 

loan for the Seeley Lake-Missoula County water project may 
be deferred for a Feriod of 3 years. The interest on the 
loan may be adjusted for the deferral." 

4. Page 3, line 4. 
strike: "$1,623, 72(}''' 
Insert: "$1,163,720" 

5. Page 3, line 12. 
strike: "$747,808" 
Insert: "$749,797" 

6. Page 3, line 15. 
strike: "0%" 
Insert: "3%" 

7. Page 3, line 20. 
Following: line 19 
Insert: "GROUP E Notwithstanding the prov~s~ons of [section 5], 

the interest rate for the project in this group is 6% or the 
current bond rate, whichever is lower, for up to 30 years. 

MILK CREEK WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 
Milk Creek Gravity Sprinkler Irrigation 
Project 

LAKESIDE WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 
Lakeside wastewater Facility 

8. Page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12. 

Loan Amount 

$151,000 

251,700" 

strike: page 3, line 21 through page 4, line 12 in their entirety 

9. Page 5, lines 4 through 6. 
strike: "$5,100,000" on line 4 through "$8,282,594" on line 6 
Insert: "$7,975,583" 
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10. Page 5, line 8. 
Strike: "$13,382,594" 
Insert: "$7,925,583" 

11. Page 7, line 8. 
Strike: "3,226,900" 
Insert: "3,778,028" 

12. Page 7, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "(If House Bill No. 648 is passed and approved, strike 

3,778,028 in line 8 and insert 551,128.)" 

13. Page 7. 
Strike: line 21 through line 23 in their entirety 

14. Page 8, line 1. 
Strike: "250,000" 
Insert: "272,500" 

15. Page 11. 
Following: line~-3 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 8. Authorization to issue revenue 

bonds. (1) In addition to the authority contained in 17-5-
716, the board, of examiners may issue revenue bonds of the 
state to refund in whole or in part bonds issued to finance 
water development projects approved by the legislature 
pursuant to Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and Title 85, 
chapter 1, part 6. The principal and interest on refunding 
bonds issued pursuant to this section are payable solely 
from the project or projects for which the refunded bonds 
were issued. 

(2) The revenue bonds may be issued in an amount 
sufficient to refund all or a portion of the outstanding 
bonds, to pay costs incident to the issuance and sale of the 
refunding bonds, and to fund the establishment of necessary 
reserves. The refunding bonds must be designated as "state 
of Montana water Development Revenue Bonds". All the power 
and authority granted to the board of examiners and 
provisions with respect to the issuance of bonds under Title 
17, chapter 5, part 7, except for the provision pledging the 
coal severance tax to the payment of the bonds, apply to the 
issuance of the revenue bonds. In authorizing the issuance 
of the revenue bonds, the board of examiners shall determine 
that the refunding of the outstanding bonds and the issuance 
of the revenue bonds are in the best interest of the state. 

(3) Revenue bonds may not be issued under this section 
to refund bonds issued to fund a loan to a political 
subdivision or local government body unless the political 
subdivision or local government body whose loan repayments 
would be pledged to the payment of the refunding bonds has 
consented to the refunding. 

2 HB000701.ARP 



EX~IB!T ~_? ..... __ " ..... 
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(4) Revenue bonds issued pursuant to this sect10n 
without the pledge of the coal severance tax to the payment 
of the bonds are not coal severance tax bonds or a state 
debt. 

NEW SECTION. section 9. Codification 
instruction. [Section 8] is intended to be codified as an 
integral part of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, and the 
provisions of Title 17, chapter 5, part 7, apply to [section 
8]." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 
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52nd Legislature HB 0008/gray 

.. 
1 

- 2 HOUSE BILL NO. 8 

3 INTRODUCED BY C01:1;ELLY 

III 4 

5 A BILL FOR .h..~ ACT E!HITLED: "AN ACT APPROPRIATING MONEY TO THE 
II. 

6 DEP.h..RTJI,ENT OF l;';:-UE .. :'..L RESOL'"RCES J.JW CCHSERVATION FOR GRANTS FeR 

II1II 
7 DESIGl:ATED PROJECTS C;DER THE RECLAJ/;,ATION AND DEVELOP}:ENT GR~;TS 

,.. 
0 PROGRJ..J1 i PRIeRITI ZING GRJ..NTS AND J.J10t.:rHS i J..ND ESTABLI SHn:G .. 9 CO~~DITIONS FOR GF.J. . .NTS." 

10 .. 
11 EE 1 T E~~ACTED BY THE LEGI SUT'L'"R.E OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

II. 12 ~'E\V SECTIO~. section 1. 1-.ppropriations for reclamation and 

13 development grants. (1) There is appropriated to the department of ... 
14 natural resources and conservation from the reclamation and 

.. 15 developnent gra~ts special revenue account all funds allocated for 

16 appropriation fron the interest inco~e of the resource indennity .. 17 trust fund set forth in Title 15, chapter 38, with the excepticn of 

2.8 these allocations ~ade in 15-38-202 and 75-1-1101. -::"9 (2) The funds appropriated in this section ~ust be awarded by 

.. 20 the depart:-:-.ant to the entities 1 isted in [section 2] for the 

21 prescribed furposes and in the prescribed grant anounts, subject to 

III 22 the conditions provided in [sections 3 and 4]. 

23 ~'E\V SECTIO~. section 2. bpproved grant proj ects. (1) The .. 
24 legislature apprcves the grants listed in sUbsection (2)ta+, to be. 

... 25 ~ade in the ordEr cf priority as i~dicated within the follo~ing 
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1 list of projects and activities. If conditions in [sections 3 and 

2 4] are met, funds must be awarded up to the amounts approved in 

3 this section in order of priority until available funds are 

4 expended. Funds not accepted or used by higher ranked projects and 

5 activities must be provided for projects and activities lo~er on 

6 the priority list that would otherwise not receive funding. 

7 Descriptions of the various projects and activities and specific 

8 conditions established for each project and activity are contained 

9 within the depart::-,ent of natural resources and conservation IS 

10 Montana reclamation and development grants program project 

11 evaluations and reconrnendations report for the 1992-93 biennium. 

12 (2) The following are the grants program prioritized projects 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

and activities: 

Applicant/Project 

BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERlffiENT OF 

Water, Air, Soils Testing and 

Evaluation center (WASTEC) 

CHINOOK IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

Milk River Water Supply Project, 

Rehabilitation and Betterment Element 

JUDITH BASIN CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

Co::-.=.unity-Led Rural Development in Xontana 

HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES, DEPJ..RTMENT 

24 OF, J. .. ND CENTRAL MONTJ> .. NA HEJ>.LTH DISTRICT 

25 

26 

hrro Refinery Sludge Cleanup 

1'!OHTJlJiA BOARD OF OIL J..!iD GAS CO!JSERVATION 

2 

Grant J..!!'Iount 

$296,113 

300,000 

170,000 

300,000 

HB0008 



1 .. 
2 

.. 3 

4 .. 
5 

6 
ill 

7 

IiiIII 8 

9 

i. 10 

11 
IiiIIII 

12 .. 13 

14 
;5 .. 15 

16 ... 
17 

... :'8 

19 .. 20 

21 
lit 

22 

fill 23 

24 

... 25 

26 -

52nd Legislature 

hbandoned Well Plugging Project "A" 

MONTANA BOARD OF OIL AND GAS CONSERVATION 

Abandoned i-\ell Plugging Project "B" 

~~O!:T}J:A STATE LloruJ"tY 

?:atura 1 nescurce Inforr.,at i on S)'stcffi 

Program, E:7phasis on the Hatural Heritage 

Program and GIS 

~ONTN~A SALINITY CONTROL ASSOCIATION 

Soil and i-\atcr Nonpoint Source Pollution 

Control and ~anagcrocnt 

MONTJ.J~A STATE lJNIVErtSITY
J 

RECI...Al'.ATION 

RESEJ..RCH t-"NIT 

Effect of Sodium, Chlorine, and Total Salts 

from Treated Cyanide Solutions on Soils 

CJ..RBON COlJ"NTY, STILLWATER COUNTY, J. .. ND THE CITY 

OF BIG TIMBER 

Integrated Waste Xanagehoent in Scuthccntral 

Xontana 

HEJ..LTH .h .... ~D E~NIR01~'1ENTAL SCIENCES, DEPJ..RTXENT 

OF, WATER Q~ALITY B~~EAU 

Non~cint Pollution Control project in 

HB OOOS/gray 

300,OCO 

295,000 

227,620 

137,500 

82,885 

45,437 

Montana 146,620 

HONT.hJiA BUREAU OF t-~I1~ES AND GEOLOGY 

Dc~nhole Gec;hjsical Logging Techniques 39,749 

Abandoned y;ell Flugging Froject "e" 144,000 
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1 TOOLE COL:JTY 

2 North Toole County Recla~ation Project 105,000 

3 CARBON COUNTY, CHOtJTEAU COL"1HY, CUSTER COUNTY, 

4 DAWSON COUNTY, AND UJ<E COUNTY 

5 Pesticide Contamination Cleanup 300,000 

6 Bl~TTE-SILVER BOW, GO\'IRNMEl\T OF 

7 CPPER CU_R.l\ FCF_l\ RIVER BASIN COORDIN.!..TOR 60,000 

S £7;.TE UJ:JS, DE:'L"1:-::-;:T OF 

9 \:ell l.ssessl.,ent and l.bandonr:;ent 300,080 

10 NATURAL RESOURCES J..SD CONSERVATION, 

11 DEPARTMENT OF, KATER P . .ANAGEMENT BUREAU 

:'2 Arsenic in Upper Missouri River Basin 179,330 

13 STATE VJ'm~ DEP.l...RTXENT OF 
7 
\ 

14 WELL ASSESSXEHT AND AB],-N'DO?~ENT 300,000 

15 STATE LANDS, DEPARTMENT OF 

:'6 Co~et Mine Ketlands Develop~ent 250,700 

17 GLACIER COLIHY CO~iSERVATION DISTRICT 

:8 Corprehensive Evaluation of Ground Kater 

19 Conta::ination 197,453 

20 HEALTH ;!."::J E~;VIRCH}:E?~TAL SCIENCES, DEPARTMENT 

21 OF, WATER C.:.:ALITY BU'RE..~U 

22 Hydrogeology, Land Use, and Chemical Quality 

23 of Kater Reso~rces in the Clark's Fork 

24 Yellowstone River Basin 218,250 

25 Fel(T rECK l.SSI~; :a:- = ~;- .~.~;o SIGt:X TRIEES 

26 Extent, l~agr.::...:je, a?"ld :~6';er:;er.t of 
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ill 1 Contar..ination in .2,quifers In and Hear the 

2 East Poplar oil Field 290,400 .. 
3 SHERIDAN COGNTY CC~~SERVATION DISTRICT 

.. 4 Extent of Oil Field Waste Contamination 134,736 

5 YELLO\':STONE COtJNTY 

ill 6 YELLOWSTONE CO. LIS/GIS PROJECT 50,000 
i· . t. 7 .. \'.. .(_ ,... ~, •. ( , 

7 MSU BIOLOGY DEPART~FNT 
~ 

8 TROUT STREP1 F';"STCP.ATIO!1 ~5,5CJO 

.. 9 l':C?~T.r..~;A SALINITY CO~~TROL .h.SSOCIATION 

10 SUPPLEMENTAL F~JDING FOR SOIL AND WATER 

ir. 11 FONPOINT SOt."7F.CE POLLUTION CONTROL AND 

12 1".J..NAGEMENT 62,500 
liIII 

13 (3) TO THE ENTITIES LISTED IN THIS SECTION, THIS 

Ii. 1.4 APPROPRIATION Cm~STITUTES A VALID OBLIGATION OF THESE FUNDS FOR 

15 PURPOSES OF ENCn'~BERING THE FFNDS WITHIN THE 1993 BI ENHIUM PURSU.t.HT 

iIiii 16 TO 17-7-302. 

17 1'\E\V SECTIO~. section 3. Coordination of fund sources for ... 
18 grants program projects. A sponsor of a grants program project ~~o .. 19 has applied for a grant for that project under both the reclamation 

20 and devE:cp~Ent grants program and either the water develop=ent .. 
21 program or the rer:e',.;able resource development program r:1ay not 

, 
22 i.. receive duplicative funding. 

23 NE\V SECTIO~. section 4. Conditions of grants. Disb'..lrser.-,ent 
, ... 

24 of grant funds ;';:-.::: er [sect ions 1 through 6] is subj ect to the 

... 25 following conditic~s that rust be met by the project spensor: 
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1 (1) A scope of \o,'ork and budget for the proj ect must be 

2 approved by the department of natural resources and conservation. 

3 Reduction in a scope of work or budget may not affect priority 

4 activities or i~proveffients. 

5 (2) Other funds required for project completion must have 

6 been cOTIuni tted, and the cor.~i tment must be docur.lented. 

7 (3) The proj ect sponsor shall sho· .... satisfactory cor.,pletion of 

8 cend it ions descr i ted in the reco::-:',endations sect ion of the proj ect 

9 narrative of the recla~ation and development grants program report 

10 for the 1992-93 bie~nium. 

11 (4) An agree~ent between the department and the grant 

12 applicant must be executed in a timely manner, taking into 

13 consideration any changed conditions or circumstances that govern 

14 the administration and disbursement of funds. 

15 

16 

17 

:'8 

19 

20 

21 

(5) THE RECIPI ENT OF THE WATER, AIR« SOILS TESTING« ~.ND 

EVl:.LVATION cnnER (KASTEC) GRJ-.NT SP ... ;\LL CONSIDER THE PILOT PU.NT 

TREATi1ENT OF COHT.z..y.n~,t.TED WATER FROH THE BERKELEY PIT PROJECT ,t.~:D 

TEE DETOXIFICATION OF ACID MINE DRAI~;.~GE FROM THE BEKl-;ET·EY :r;IT 

\·:.~TERS PROJECT THAT WERE SUBMITTED FOR CONSIDERATION AS RECLn~TIC!r 

,t.~:D DEVEL~F?<~NT GR}..{;~S PROJECTS DURING THE 52ND LEGI SUTURE. 

f5tiQl A~y other specific requirements considered ~ecessary 

22 by the department ~ust be met to accomplish the purpose of the 

23 grant as evidenced from the application to the department or as 

24 defined by the le~islature. 

25 l\'c\V SECTIO~. section s. ]. .. ppropriations established. Fer 
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1 any entity of state govern~ent that receives a grant under 

2 [sections 1 through 6], an appropriation is established for the 

3 a~ount of the grant upon a~ard of the grant by the department of 

4 natural resources and conservation. GRJ.JHS TO ST.~TE ENTITIES FROM 

5 PRIOR BIENNI1...:"MS .h.RE REAUTHORI ZED FOR COXPLETION OF CONTRACT \-,'OEK. 

6 NE\V SECTION. Sect ion 6. Revers ion of funds. All funds 
-------- ----.........., 

7 allocated to the grants~ reclaItation and develop::;ent\~pecial revenue 

8 account under [sections 1 through 6] that are unspent and 

9 unencu~bered on June 3D, 1993, revert to that account. 

10 I\rr:\V SECTION'. section 7. FUNDS AVAILABLE. IT IS THE INTENT 
_,' ovt 
I~.", -

"'p'/- -

11 OF THE; LEGISLAT'l"'RE THAT THE FUNDS AVAIL~BLE FOR THE RECLAYLATION A~.;o 

12 DEVELOPMENT GR~T~ PROGRAM FOR THE 1993 LEGISLATIVE SESSION BE A 

13 MINIM1...:~ OF $3 MILLION. 

14 NE\V SECTION. section 8. Severability. If a part of (this 

15 act] is invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the 

:5 invalid part re~ain in effect. If a part of [this act] is invalid 

17 in one or r,ore of its applications, the part re~ains in effect in 

18 all valid applications that are severable from the invalid 

19 applicatic~s. 

20 -END-
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EXHla'T--Sl~~7~~­
DP..TE~3~--d-~/--_1_(_-

Amendments to House Bill No. 8 H8----~g~-------~.! 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Long-Range Building Subcommittee 
For the Committee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Robert Person and Jim Haubein 
March 14, 1991 

1. Page 1, line 24. 
Following: "(2)" 
strike: "(a)" 

2. Page 3, lines 4 through 7. 
strike: lines 4 through 7 in their entirety 

3. Page 4. 
Following: line 5 
Insert: "BUTTE-SILVER BOW, GOVERNMENT OF 

Upper Clark Fork River Basin Coordinator 

4. Page 4. 
strike: lines 6 and 7 in their entirety 

5. Page 4, line 11. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: "STATE LANDS, DEPARTMENT OF 

Well Assessment and Abandonment 

6. Page 4, lines 21 through 24. 
strike: lines 21 through 24 in their entirety 

7. Page 4. 
Following: line 26 
Insert: "YELLOWSTONE COUNTY 

Yellowstone Co. LIS/GIS Project 

MSU BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT 
Trout Stream Restoration 

MONTANA SALINITY CONTROL ASSOCIATION 
Supplemental Funding for Soil and Water 
Nonpoint Source Pollution Control and 
Management 

60,000" 

300,000" 

50,000 

45,500 

62,500 

(3) To the entities listed in this section, this 
appropriation constitutes a valid obligation of these funds 
for purposes of encumbering the funds within the 1993 
biennium pursuant to 17-7-302." 

8. Page 5, line 24. 
Following: line 23 
Insert: "(5) The recipient of the water, air, soils testing, and 

evaluation center (WASTEC) grant shall consider the pilot 
plant treatment of contaminated water from the Berkeley pit 
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project and the detoxification of acid mine drainage from 
the Berkeley pit waters project that were submitted for 
consideration as reclamation and development grants projects 
during the 52nd legislature." 

Renumber: subsequent sUbsection 

9. Page 6, line 7. 
Following: "conservation." 
Insert: "Grants to state entities from prior bienniums are 

reauthorized for completion of contract work." 

10. Page 6, line 9. 
Following: "to the" 
strike: "grants" 
Following: "development" 
Insert: "grants" 

11. Page 6, line 12. 
Following: line 11 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 7. Funds available. It is the 

intent of the 52nd legislature that the funds available for 
the reclamation and development grants program for the 1993 
legislative session be a minimum of $3 million." 

Renumber: subsequent section 

2 HB000801.ARP 



I 

/ 

-nEA- TRS 3ENEFITS, ~O-Hac ADjUS711E1HS ,~ rNFl~rraH 

Il1?ACT Oil AN '~VERA6C:' 1975 IRS RETIREE ~mi 25 'iRS SERVICE 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

YEtiR 

19i4-7~ 

1975-76 
1976-77 
1977-78 
1978-79 
1979-30 
(981)-3t 
~ 931-:2 

1~a3-3'+ 

1984-j5 
1985-36 
1986-37 
1987-38 
1988-89 
1989-90 
1991Hl 

----------- rEACHER RU rRE~E~H S,(jTE:1 -----------------
I AVS FY'7S PLUS 
I RErrRE~ Au HOC AD HOC 8EHE?rT 5 
, SENEFrr; ~ujUSi,~E:ITS BENEFiT [1975 jj 

54,332 
II 
II 
II 
! I 
II 

" ; I 

II 
i I 
II 
: ! 
II 
II 
II 
11 
II 

BASE 
FGRi'!UlA(st~51 

FGRIIUUHS!41) 
I) 

t} 

o 
I) 

FOR~UlH(S2~2) 

$4,932 
H,177 
55,126 
$5,126 
15,126 
~5, 126 
55.t 126 
s5,336 

i) s5,;G8 
.) ss, 338 
o sS,3aa 

FGRNUL~(S300) s5!~as 

o S5,688 
i) $5,688 
.) 55.688 

'PRBA'(S\ lSI 
'PRBA"O! Ii) 

l5.St3 
s5.930 

S4,532 
54 ~ 713 
$4 ,5~2 
54.229 
53,314 
S3,33i 
n,!)4.j 

52,915 
S2., 797 
52,700 
S2, i!73 
Sc,b9! 
~c,5a2 

$2.i+57 
52,4Q1 
12,259 

MmlJ~L s 
LOST TO 

rar~L s 
LOST TO 

iNFLATION INFLATION 

( s1l9l 
($290) 
($603) 

fH,Ol81 
($!,i9S) 
(H,ia7) 
(SI,31;2) 

(S!.?171 (S27,047) 
(S2.,03S) 
(s2,132) 
(;2, :)39) 
(52, t~1 J 

(S2,2~O) 

(S2,37S) 
(S2,~3t1 

(S2,573l ----

611975 s 
PURCCiAS i :.6 

PG~ER 

[NOa 

1.000 
0.947 
1).336 
i).325 
~.74~ 

0.651 
,1.594 
1).555 
0.541 
'LS 19 
0.501 
Ii, ~91 
,).~i3 

(l. ~54 
O.~32 

O.~13 

O.3S! 

~~INUAL 

c?r-u:: 
(GtC) 

9. i 
5.3 
b.5 ., , 
I.~ 

11.3 

lQ.3 
0.2 
3.2 
4.3 
3.~ 

[,9 

3.0 
~. ! 
4.3 
0.1 
~ " ... ..1 

saURC;: ~HTA: IRS FILES ~ US-GuUSLS ;;UNE-t9iS ?1JRCiiASC: POWER 3HSE ~ aEC:~BE? CPl-Ul 1991 ESilHATEJ. 

-I1E';- PE?S 3ENEF'!T'3. AD-KOC 4DJUST:1EIlT5 ~ U.FUT:81{ 
illPAcr aN ~N 'AVE?, .. 6E' 19;5 ?ERS RETrRE~ ~I7H 20 YRS SERVICE: 

------ PUEL:C Ei~PLGy:::::j ;c:r !R2i'1Elli S'{STE,~ ------------- 6/1975 S 
HI/a F'f' 75 PLUS A:mUAL $ raT AL $ P:':RC:iASrNG ;NNUAL 

'(EAR RETIREE AD HOC ,;0 HOC mlEFrT S LOST TO LOSi m POWE~ C?r-U~ 
a8~Errr s ~aJUSTItENTS 9ElIEFIT (1975 51 UIFLmml WFUTIDN [/IDEX !DE~) 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
1974-75 
1975-76 
1976-77 
~177-:a 

1973-79 
1979-dO 
1980-31 

1952-33 
['983-a4 
1934-5~ 

:'165-16 
t c;a~-:7 

!93S-j9 
tge~-:Q 

1990-11 1 

s 1. 9'13 
II 
II 
, , . , 
II 
, , 
i I 
, , 
II 

! I 

BASE 
I) 
, 
'I 

FLAT ~ (S2:lil 
I) 

FLAT ~ (52 .. 0, 
o 

FGR:1Ul~($120) 

Si.993 
$1.993 
s1,193 

S2.io,:, 
SZ.:;i:J1 
s2.:a4 

II a ~Z,:34 

II F,JRIIUUfi,;,}j ;2.32~ 

II I) s::.22~ 

" F~RII!.iL!H S:;j9 ) 53.333 
If I) S~ .~~3 

II 
I: 
II 
: I 

FGRMGLJiS!7~) i3.!t~ 

a 53,:t6 
'PRB~"(ri31 s~.594 

'PR8~':s6al s3.JG: 

st.993 
Sl,3S7 
H.76" 
s 1. 33; 
~1 .• b!4 
51. 1104 
51, :'63 
Sl.43it 
51.399 
Sl, ~66 
Sl ,:'15 
Si .637 

il.!?6 
;1.~19 

11.:'84 
51.;9; 

S~SE 

(SIObl 
(S2~7J . 
($i~9) 

(S339) 
(S399i 
( SSji)l 

[;55'11 
(S59S) (So.7Sil 
(5~27' 
(5573) 
iSZS61 
(S4t~1 

(Jj9-:l 
(H7~) 

(iSOqj 

IiSW --

1. COO 
0.947 
1.886 
:).32~ 

O.74~ 

0.051 
ij .~94 

1).=55 
I) .541 
1}.~[9 

~."1:! 
C.:!3t 

9.1 

6.S 
, .~ 

l1.3 
t3.S 
10.3 . ~ 

0 .... 

:. '1 .... -.. ' 
J • .l 

t.9 

- ! .... 
, . 
~ .. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------



(\0 I Ll rl. ! I I ~T~n TP(~ D r:-P~ ,?r I="l="n 0 I="I\(~ In i\l ~ 
'...' , , I \ L.I I.J "_' '.-J '1....1.-' "\ 'J .. , 1.-.-1 '. '-J ,...... 1 I.... L.I , L....I 1 .. -J , '.../ 1 1 '.-J 

AVG F'f75 REr~ (+;'0 HOC/COLA) :N 197.5 ~ 

8,0 -Ir-----------------------------------------------------~------------~ ,\0 .. 
/" ---~'9__-ojJI..~_ 

/ -~), 

¥/ ' .. ,,~...Q---~----....;--~.-..;.------......;Jo-'Joo..,. ~ .. 
7,1) 

5.0 

4.IJ 

a:I-.­
-9----s 

...... ~'-

"-n .. 
""-"a 

....••. --
..... -
u.~ 

·3.1] -I' "'''"&--s-- -
-:::l--_ ....3-

I =---g-- ----&--
-9---6-I -g---~ 

Z.O ------ ' d 
I 

--+-------t-----.-+---+--+-_~::I ----~, '--+---;--':' : --+,-
1.0 i t iii iii i 

RSD.L Y£)R = 7?S S in 1975 S • ?Eas S in 1975 S 

CJL~ AD;USi~E;lT3 ~ THE liiPAC7 
~F rNFlHrrG.~ aN ";VG 1975 FEJ REHREE 3Ei'{E?!iS 

YEAR 

197:'-75 
i?7:-76 I 

1976-77 j 

19i7-73 
197a-i9 
1979-g0 
1930-3l 
t981-92 
19S2-a3 
1983-:4 
1984-j=: 
i9a:-~6 r 

1930-37 
t~Si-~a 

t988-39 

AVIi 1975 
::-EDERAl 

qEi 3ENEFIT 

Si! 164 
(BASEl 

ANNU~l 

FE~ 

COLA 

1.102 
LJ43 
1.073 

1.137 
1.044 
1.087 
1.~39 

I.;)t~ 

I.J4Z 
1.tl1 

t .047 

("')r " .. 
";OJUSiED ";DJUS7~D 

BE~:EF rT SEnfF IT 

7,529 

3,~~4 

'? ,':20 
10,:)10 
[ 1.382 
11 ,a32 
12.?!6 
!3.~CO 

t3t3~O 

14,348 
14,:24 
1~, It.5 
f:;" -t:'f 
It.w, j ... :' 

7,164 
1,3:3 
7,bad 
'" ," 
',IlO! 

7~~4a 
7,'+09 
7.J~:3 

i. t6a 
7,Z5i) 

7, 1~6 
i,164 

~ ,,.,, 
J ~ _~ + 
~ f ... ., 

'.'6' . 
, "\,,­
,) , ~ oJ, 

<l :::0 :t$':." S in ! 9 7 S S 

T~S 

& 

P::RS 

DATA TABLES. 

ON 3AC:< 



STA
TE 

O
F 

M
ONTANA 

-
FISC

A
L

 
N

O
TE 

Form
 

B
D

-15 
w

ith
 a 

w
ritte

n
 re

q
u

e
st, 

th
e
re

 
is

 h
ereb

y
 

su
b

m
itted

 a 
F

isc
a
l N

ote 
fo

r 
H

B
0553, 

as 
in

tro
d

u
c
e
d

. 

O
F 

PRO
PO

SED
 

L
E

G
ISL

A
T

IO
N

: 

A
n 

a
c
t p

ro
v

id
in

g
 a 

g
u

aran
teed

 an
n

u
al 

in
c
re

a
se

 
in

 m
o

n
th

ly
 b

e
n

e
fits 

p
a
id

 b
y

 
th

e T
each

ers' 
R

etirem
en

t 
S

y
stem

; 
p

ro
v

id
in

g
 a 

s
ta

tu
to

ry
 
a
p

p
ro

p
ria

tio
n

; 
am

ending 
se

c
tio

n
 1

7
-7

-5
0

2
, 

M
CA

; 
an

d
 p

ro
v

id
in

g
 an

 e
ffe

c
tiv

e
 d

a
te

. 

A
SSU

M
PTIO

N
S: 

1
. 

A
n

n
u

al 
co

m
p

en
satio

n
 re

p
o

rte
d

 
to

 
th

e 
T

each
ers' 

R
etirem

en
t S

y
stem

 
(T

R
S) 

is
 

$
4

2
0

,0
1

0
,0

0
0

 
in

 FY
92 

an
d

 $
4

4
5

,2
1

0
,0

0
0

 
in

 FY
93. 

2
. 

TR
S 

c
a
n

 n
o

t 
a
ffo

rd
 

th
e 

p
ro

p
o

sed
 

in
c
re

a
se

 w
ith

in
 
its

 
c
u

rre
n

t 
ra

te
s. 

T
he 

p
ro

p
o

sed
 
le

g
isla

tio
n

 d
o

es 
n

o
t 

a
u

th
o

riz
e
 TRS 

to
 

in
c
re

a
se

 
its

 
c
o

n
trib

u
tio

n
 ra

te
s
. 

3
. 

T
he 

s
ta

te
 

tre
a
su

re
r m

ust 
c
o

n
trib

u
te

 
an

 am
ount 

eq
u

al 
to

 
2.96%

 
o

f th
e 

to
ta

l m
em

bers' 
co

m
p

en
satio

n
 

to
 

TR
S 

to
 

fu
n

d
 

th
e 

p
ro

p
o

sed
 

in
c
re

a
se

. 
T

he 
so

u
rce 

o
f 

th
e
 

fu
n

d
s 

tra
n

sfe
rre

d
 

to
 TR

S 
w

ill b
e 

th
e 

g
e
n

e
ra

l 
fu

n
d

. 
4

. 
B

e
n

e
fits 

p
a
id

 
to

 
re

tire
e
s 

e
lig

ib
le

 
fo

r 
th

e 
p

ro
p

o
sed

 an
n

u
al 

in
c
re

a
se

 
as 

o
f Ju

n
e 

3
0

,1
9

9
0

, 
w

as 
$

4
2

.1
1

5
 
m

illio
n

 an
d

 w
ill 

in
c
re

a
se

 
2%

 
in

 each
 
fisc

a
l 

y
e
a
r. 

5
. 

D
ata 

p
ro

c
e
ssin

g
 en

h
an

cem
en

ts 
re

q
u

ire
d

 
fo

r 
TRS 

to
 

m
ake 

th
e
 

p
ro

p
o

sed
 an

n
u

al 
ad

ju
stm

en
t w

ill b
e 

$
1

2
,5

0
0

 
in

 o
n

e-tim
e 

FY
92 

c
o

sts. 

FISC
A

L
 

IM
PA

C
T

: 
F

Y
9

2
 

FY
 

93 
T

e
a
c
h

e
rs' 

R
etirem

en
t 

S
ystem

 
E

x
p

e
n

d
itu

re
s: 

C
u

rre
n

t 
L
a
~
 

P
ro

p
o

sed
 Law

 
D

ifferen
ce 

C
u

rren
t Law

 
P

ro
p

o
sed

 Law
 

D
ifferen

ce 
O

p
e
ra

tin
g

. C
o

sts 
B

e
n

e
fits 

T
o

ta
l 

F
u

n
d

in
g

; 
G

en
eral 

F
und 

TEC
H

N
IC

A
L 

N
O

TE: 

0 Q
 

0 0 

I i 

1
2

,5
0

0
 

1
2

,5
0

0
 

0 
0 

8
6

2
.3

0
0

 
8

6
2

.3
0

0
 

0 
1

.7
6

7
,9

7
3

 
8

7
4

,8
0

0
 

8
7

4
,8

0
0

 
0 

1
,7

6
7

,9
7

3
 

8
7

4
,8

0
0

 
8

7
4

,8
0

0
 

0 
1

,7
6

7
,9

7
3

 

S
e
c
tio

n
 2

(2
) 

d
o

es 
n

o
t d

e
sig

n
a
te

 
th

e
 

fJn
d

in
g

 so
u

rce 
from

 w
h

ich
 

th
e
 
s
ta

te
 
tre

a
su

re
r w

ill m
ake 

th
e 

tra
n

sfe
r. 

1 

ROD 
SU

N
D

STED
, 

BU
D

G
ET 

D
IR

EC
TO

R
 

O
ffic

e
 
o

f B
udget an

d
 P

rogram
 P

l 

.1 
J 

.' .. 1 
J 

.1 
.... .1 

M
«»1r IP(Q) 1R 

W
 ll§1r-lR{llI8 ttJ Tn ([))!~ 

DAN 
W

. 
H

A
R

R
IN

G
TO

N
, 

PRIM
A

RY
 

SPO
N

SO
R 

.... ~
 

.. 1 
... JI 

F
isc

a
l N

ote 
fo

r 
H

B
0553, 

as 
in

tro
d

u
c
e
d

. 
".,I 

.·cI 
.. , .... ,1 

... ,1 
.. ..1 

.... ,,1 

0 
1

,7
6

7
,9

7
3

 
1

,7
6

7
,9

7
3

 

1
,7

6
7

,9
7

3
 

D
A

TE 

J 
J 

J 



__ I _ ,-,,-'V I 

:reonl : c',HLLHTIt,j DEI)ELOPt'HH CCIF:P. F'HOt'jE t-lo. : 486 587 9565 t'1a.r.211991 3: 85pr'1 P01 

FAX TRANSMISSION SIIEET 

TO: 

Nam(~: (uc.<uf\ ~j;:-j 

Phone: ) ~~Lt - 5'()3g., ----------------. 
FROM: 

Name: ~~ ~ ~_, 
(~\W ~~ ~:J ______ _ 

Phono:_~(_--J...) _____ . ___ . ,._. ____ . 

Date: __ ·~a~.d~\ ____ ~Time: @:?{),. 
Number of pages incJuding this pal!e: c9 

,FAX PHONE (400)587·9565 
VOICE PHONE (406)587-3113 



F'HmlE flo. 406 587 9565 r·1a.r.21 1991 3: 05pr'1 P02 

.. , 
. - j;' . 

t tA~~:2 1 .~ 9 1. ,- ..... '-' 1 '-1· :- 4 r··~' iii. .. ,". _ .. ~!~ ~.~t'··\", 

'"ANACONDA! 
. LOCAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORAl ION J 

P.O. SOX 842 
ANACONDA, 
MONTANA 59711 
T£lE?HONE (406) 563-5S~8 

... 

-

I I MArch 21, 19Q1 

Rop. Francis BardenouvJ. Chairman 
HOI.JSG Approprintron~ Cpmmlttee Members 
Montr:HiO House of RHpr~sento:Jtivo$ 
C~pitol Sta.tion r 
Hell)na, MT 59624 

Doar Representative Ba)denouve SI1d Committee Members: 
. t 

~ 

We would take h\IS means 10 rospoctfully request your support 
ot HB 827 which woul? appropriate funds on a m(ttchlng basis to 
assist communiti(:)s II~ oorrying out tho grass roots efforts of tho 
State economic deve!OPfeot plan. . 

Without local prhnnlng and implementation, the Stato Is 
without a local vehicle' to bring thoir vital assistance to the local 
level. This appropriatlQn will help do that and hetp the Statellocal 
partnership of economiq development Qrow. 

JHD:re 

! 
r 
~ 

t 

f 
I 
f' 

i 
r 
I , 

t 

I 
i 
l 

I 

Respectfully. 
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TO: 

FROM: 

RR: 

MemberR of the Houee APP1'opriaiiumc Com.mittee 

ltd. Brandt, President 
Gallatin Development C01.poration~/ 

HB827 '7 

Gallat.in Development Corporation strongly supports HB827 and urges you 
to vote in favor of this lcEtislatiorl. 

Local economic development organizations provide the ongoing business 
retention and recruitment efforts on behalf of communities throughout 
Montana. These organizations, funded largely through the private sector, 
are the front-line troops in diversifying and strengthening the Montantl 
economy and providing jobs for Montana citizenR. 

The appropriation called for in HB827 provides funding which will greatly 
assist local developmont organizations in continuing their efforts. In the 
case of many small communities, these funds will provide the base for 
funding a viable organization. 

Thank you for your favorable consideration. 



F r'mn : CiHLLHT I H DEI·)EUJPr·'lEt.JT ClJPP . PHOHE tb. : 405 '387 9'355 r'ta.r.21 1991 2: 34Pt'1 P02 
• ' ,I • '~ J '. I, ,I If. ~.. .' 

l,.'i)ECUOITY 111TLI COMPANY 
01' (~"'II,h'l'IN COUNn' 

I' • 

f-1nrch 21, 1991 

To: M~mhArg of the HougQ Appropr~at~on Comm~ttee 

Re: House Bill 827 

Joh~ j n Montana are orQated by a coord~nated effort.: ot IHtlIly people 
I:'\t"\d orge.nize.t~on8. But the foundation of the l:~t;:t'U:l tment I)n~ 
rotention e:t:tort comes from the local economic orQanizations. 'l'hese 
organizations, working mostly on privately raised fundS have had and 
,,,tIl continue to have a significant; ~llIpact on Montana IS ta" base. 
The investment by the state, recognizing the 3:J match that ],5 
required under liD 827, will make the state n minority financial 
partner and at the same Li"~, the majority beneioctor. Not a bad 
~deal~ in anyone's bonk. 

HO~lSC 11 

Sin rely, 

~ 
scott Heck 
President 

SH/BH 

827 should be passed. 

~ 
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F'HOHE l'to. 406 587 9565 

bA'1'E: 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJ: 

Mareh 21, 1991 

Homb~r~ of the Ho~se Appropriations Committee 

EV40 sQx{ett, Executive Dlrecto~ 

"ouse Btll 827 •• MatchIng state Funds for Local EconomSc 
Development Ot9!nizatlons 

!1l_V.R.QL~H E._C-Q.H.H I. .. 1'.:r~~ ~ I.Q .... M~~P . .e Q.Y.E ... ".T..H~._.~.e.~fiQFJU .. ~ 'r.t 9.N_A.S .. ~.S.!JjH:JITl·.li:.P_ ... 1U'_J' 1~~ 
lu_t.~ .. ~~.P.QHSQ.R.. ... MUt._~ttR~n~.Ji;.(Lf!.X. ... tH.~ .. li.~'-I,=tS .. S_. GQM.Kt.Xti.i .. _.o.t;i.._IUlil . .NS.s.$_~N.P 
&C.Q~QN.l.C_._tHt:.~.ru&f'l1S1trj-

The Butte Local Development Corporat1on believes that a etronq ~tate 
local partnership must exist if we are to accomplish economic 
development 1n Montana. CUtrently, that relationship cxlst~ only In 
the ~ta~ of informatlon and coordinatIon, with aome small amoun~s 1n 
technlo~l assistance. The state, thtough the legislature and 
ultimately thr.ough the Department of Commerce, helps ~et the direction 
and tone of economic development. Ho,.;evsi:, the actual 3.mplt!lIItwt:ation 
of economic developMent takas plac$ at the local level -- where the 
rubbel ~eets the road. 

t.oc~l economic development corporat1ons, operating under the Certlfl~d 
Commutl1tleR program, are the delivery vehlclo for effective ~conomlc 
development. They all struggle to make ends meet. The money 1n House 
sill 827 would be Of 319n1£lcant aselstdnce to all of the economic 
development entities at the local1avel. 

Lip servlce reg.r.d1nq the need for $conomio development 18 easYI but 
not effective. If the legislature vant:s to truly 8~tve the nee~g of 
economic development, it should provide this type of financial 
lttJl.!listance. 

We urge approval of the approptlatlon in Hou~e Bill 827. 

Thank you. 

i·:· , 

; 
I 

i 
i 
i 
I 
i 
I 
i 
I 
I 

· .. ·1 
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March 21, 1991 

Montana stat~ LegjGlators 
Capital stntjon 
Helena, Montana 59601 

I~E: HB 827 - An Aot· Approp~i,at.i.n9 Money to the DeparLm1iu1t of 
Commerce for. the Certified Communities ProQriSm. 

Tho High Pl~inQ Development Authority I ask fOl.- your support of liB 
827, which will provide much needed monetary support for Montnna's 
certified communities to continue a stronge economic pro9"ram. 

The Montana Department of CommerCG can only be as effective as our 
economic development programs within our coltlmunities. This bill 
will provide our certified communities with much neoded financial 
assistance which will enable them to continue to support the 
stato's economic development progr~~s. 

Th~ ~dOD of ~ state toetering financial suppurl in a match form to 
local economic development programs is not a new concept, it hac 
been done for many years in a number of states across the country. 

Pl.casQ support and pass HB 827 - appropriating monGY for the 
certified communitt~s. 

J:Zt~ 

anet L. seagrav~, C.I.D. 
XGcutiVG Directrir 
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POl'" C ••• " Economic 
Dc"elopmerJt Cor,. ... "." 

I 
I 
I 

lIvlngHQ", MT 590d1 PhonC' (4011) 222.t 
. _ ... -_ ..... , ~ ............ . - __ ' __ 0.0 ••••• _ •• o_ .• __ • ________ ~ ___ . -----.. --1 

March 21, 1991 

Dear I~~Clislator: 

I 
The park county tconomic Developm~nt Corporation (PCEDC) is 

asking for your support reyarding H:B 827. This bill would assist 
CelLlfi@d CommunlL1~~ at 41l phasei of ~~onom1~ develo~ment, I 
(;!~}Jt!t;.i.t\lly unee lik@ ours. PCE:DC is in 1:he early lS1.ayea of 
bulldill<) t.hl:! development corpol"lltionatructurs, cUl"r.ently d.ealinq 
wl.th the funding llt!t!dtH.1 t.o enlploy staf£ to accomp11ah basic: I 
funct :i.~lns that can generate income and lIupport. 

HB 827 will assist small~r Certified Commun1t1eu like ours in 
all phaG~& of operat1on as well as larger Certified communities 
across the State. ThiS legislation could be the best investment 
in Montana C 6 future of economic deovelopment. YotU~ support is beino 
requestQd by your ~onstituency from Park county, Montftn~. 

Respectfully, 

D~ '·G'~' 
r>ale S1e9l~"ctor 
Park County Economie 
DIDvolop~ent co~pornll0n 

I 
, I;· 

I 
I 
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BEAR PAW 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DImU~i Bear Paw 

P.O. 110)( UA9 HA.VRE, MONTANA ~9501 

TI!LfPHOl"'i. ~OQ.265·9126 
"O"'26$.5~~ 

FAX NO. 581-9565 

'ROAnn OJ' DIRECTORS 

DOlI tlril9Ol1. ~", "r1. IU.IIljl1\, Vi.. PI'1OIId.rJ. 
~N .... ~ 
..... (I.I,1.a., ".. ...... 
~ .. 9t~ 

~~hrk •• J" 
~ ..... Anlwlllllull 
JInt~>M1I 
/11_ 1'1111_ 

1'0: MON'l'ANA LBG I StATOR.S .....A. CJ 
FROM: BBAR PAll ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT "rY\ 
SUBJBCT: HD 827 - CERTIFIBD COMMUNITIES PROGRAM 

Dear Legl.slators: 

J.,kIy4 WtMti1 
tlvllA llU., 
VIrlcw MWW 
~'mH.~ 

Please be advi~ed that we very strongly support UB 827. 
We have contacted you on sevoral uccasions in support of 
this le~islation, so, therefore. this will bo just a brl~! 
reminder. 

As not~d in prior communications, all political entjtles 
of our District including Hill, Blaine and Liberty Gountle~, 
ulong with th~ communities of Havre, Chinook, Chester aZld 
Harlem strongly support this legislation. 

Please c:ontact llS if you desire further comment • 

..... 

' .. " 
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soss I".el 

• 111 W. TOV.'I10 .. P,O. Box 1202 .. Glenollll;!, MOrltllr1il r,93~O • (4U6) 36b-8612 ---------._------------.. _ ............ _" ..... _ .. _---_ .... 

M~t'c:h 20. 

Representative John Jchn~on 
C~pitol St~tion ~O" 66 
H~l~nft, MT 59620 

HCLl'B.~ Bill 827 

Deat' John: 

w~ ntRVli 1~1'\1tt~~n to the Hou'SE? Approppi6\tlons CommitteEi. hili; 
rH!(:i3.l!fcte~j to also dt'Op e, 1 in__ to ~ll OUt' r'e/pr'~!M~nt .. 'ti.vas ",,1; 
Hl?l~"a r"S'9at'ding ths F.\boVIiiI bill. 

~'lEa5e do Q"~t'yth~.I'~ pot:lsitJle to see that this <:r:lm~'\o;; to p~........ It 
1:3 .;\hO~l'!i th!;l only way .. tha.t fund_ ''-louIe;!· bl": "v~i li'1ble fOt~ ~ny 
P~cJ~ctG th~t qualify for grants of this ty~e. 

.~" ........ :-'! •• ~ •. 
~ .. ~,j."I .•. , 

... ,:~ . . .. ~.~~~., 
~"'· ••• C!l1 

"~ : 

",,' :.',' 
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~.i'J.II: ,,'., . 

Chdmber of 
105 e. Main Street. HamillOf\ MOfltana 59840 -(406) 363~2400 

TO: LflQialatnre 
P~OH: SitUH'root Val1fl,Y Chamber of COft)m~tce 

SUnJ~CT; House Bill 0'7 
bATE: M~rch 41 1991 

'l'lt~ Bitterroot: VAll&y Ch~lIIbet of Cornrtwr:ce supports Houl'l!t 
H lit S '), 7 w h 1 c h ~ ill t'1' 0" ide 1 ~.3 f 1I n d s to C' omm itt P. e:; t h" t 
RI~ cp.l:tific-d with the Depal:tmenl of Comrn~rt:"~, 

Th~se funds will enhance the ~o~ls and objectives of the 
certified communities 1 and 5 year plans. It \.Ij.l1 also 
allow UR to better meet our objeQtives as one of OUt b~sic 
needs is funding sources. With Ravalli County's high 
un~mployment rate we feel funds that can b& generated for 
economic development will provido ¢onsistency and stability 
1.0 the long rangf!' planning pt·OCt.ls.<:; for diversifica.tion of 
our local ecan~my. 

..... .;.,.,". 
""".10" *1 .. ,,..-"11 

.... ,: .. Jt,~1r.r,.4.JA. ... , ... ,". 

....... .., .. ' 

oi!'!!IIlt 
~~it· .. ~ ... ·.,,·· 
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Marc 2~, 1991 

I wo .d like to toke thi3 opportunity to expr~S$ my support 
for ~e Gallatin Development Corporation. Without the 
assi ':ance that they provide, ~~all compani~o like mine do 
not ,.!v~ the access they need to business support and 
info ,nat ion. 

In t· ':ember of 1ge9, a fire destroyed my company. Wi th the 
assi :ance of the Gallatin Development Cor~oration and 
othe :., I ~las able to sacure lit loan from the community 
PeVE' ~pTT1en t Block Grant proqram to re ... tool, re-oapi ta 1 i ze 
and ~f!!a te )Oi>.!:; tur over .:SU local orai1:smen. Wi thuul. Lld.~ 
assi :ance, I would not have had the opportunity to take 
adva':age of the Block Grant Program. Even if I was aware 
that :he program existed, I would have had a very hard time 
sect nL the loan due to the relatively complicated p~oc~ss 
invc le~. Without the assistance and support of the 
Gall '-If Development Corporation, I would not be ba~k in 
busi ~SE to the level I am currently operatin9. 

It 1 ul,fort.unate, but there ey.i!!ts a number of 
orgs' :z!tions that are not as qualified as the Oallatln 
O~Vf ?pment Corporation, and the service they provide to 
smal busj.nesses may be either expensive and cost 
pro~ nt ive; or duo to the quality of aosietanoe may b~~ the 
cont :.btlting fact(")l;" to the denial or compromise of the 
aCOT' "'IIie assistance th~y need. I support the existence of 
the II.atin Developmont Corporation and organizations like 
then ju~ to the tact that they offer a great service to 
smal husiness and thE! communities in which they opetate. 
The) Sltpport has been invaluable to me and should continue 
to t av~ilable t~ growing businesses like mine. 

,Jim OV("t·, pJ::'esidEtnt. 
CVR, r I'l(' • 

~ 
I 

I 
I --.......I 
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Ft:om: Brit1gp.1: tx'vc1 (lpl'tY.':nl..; Corporation 

RE! Hf3 827 

Sinc::erely, 

".. ""'0' ......... ~I·"..., .,.,~ .. ,.-' 
',' 

.. 'r" 
r •. " •• ,.",,$I. , ... ,,~.:t.,:"'t' .. 

" ,·",'-.0.11 
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"Missoula 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 

March 

TO: HOUSE Al?l?ROPRIAT:rONS COMMITTEE 

FM: RONALD L. KLAl?HAKE, PRESIDENT 
MISSOULA ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATIO 

RE: HB 827 

Throughout this and previous legislative sessionst 
there has been talk about supporting "economic development." 
Economic development doesn't just happen by itseli. 
It takes a lot of people - many of whom are volunteers -
and a lot of hard work at the local levels to cause 
business start-ups, expansions and/or relocations to 
occur in the State of Montana. 

Most of the existing 42 certified communities (cities 
and counties) that have organized themselves to make 
economic development happen are consistently struggling 
to raise money to operate. 

What HB 827 does is recognize that local economic develop­
ment efforts are important to the state and further 
recognizes that local organizations in certified communities 
are the delivery arm for several. state government programs 
and efforts. HB 827 formally acknowledges that the local­
state partnership is important by providing to each of the 
local certified communi ties I not. a large sum of money, 
but a meaningful match to local fundraising efforts. 

Please show your support for local economic activities 
throughout the state by supporting Speaker Harper's bill. 

127 Easr Front Strc:et, Suitt 216 
Mb~oula. Montana 59802 
(406) 728-3337 
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8M ,,{F14J.J E(;ONOM1(7 DEVE'LOPMEN1~ C()[' PORATIlJN 
777 OHANV Vit.·W DRHR· f('4/.ISPF.U,. ,"fON1ANA $9901 .' (400) 7';6·85.18 fAX: (40 i51 •• '1i'J9 

~XHfBl"r" 
ibAr, 'i,l"'~~ 

liE!. 

To D~xi~ Swenson, Director 
Gal1~tin Dev~lopmenL Corp. FAX 5~7-956~ 

l?HOM Carol Daly, Bxecutive Director, ~~uC 

Mal:'ch 21, 1991 

One, including this cover sheet 

The ~ldthead Economic D~velopment Corporation i~ Lhe Oy r~ll 
I:::cr>TIc)mic devr:~lopment clJ:'gani.z~tion for. Fl~thead County. ',['he 
county has thn't:1 Certi!ied Cororo'.mit:i.es -- Columbia FCl.U.~, 
KaliBr811, and Whitefjs}l. All have active locnl Oeve)o ment 
groups who pro~ide a~Eistance to businesses already in r 
considel=ing relc)cating to t,hCSE! communities. Columbia 
FaJls and Whilefish 0Feraee with totally volunteer grou~sl 
t,lthc11.1gh vre do provide starf suppo:r:t to them. Our abilj'tY 
to p~ovide effectiv81y all the needs of those devalopme t 
groups, how0ver, is drastically constrainod by our vety 
limited budg~t -- which is almost entirely derived trom 
pl.·i vnte sect:or ~ol.4x'ce~j. E,:'ery . yeOJ~ it gets h;lJ:'dc'~~ and 1 ?order 
t~ support. de,:elopment ar;t:lv~t.l.es totally ~r~rr. Fr~Vtit~ ~Ol,.ll'Ot::;S I 

~l.liCe the }:)usl.nes~(~s t'JQuld llke to see a s.l.nu.lar. cornrtn t, onto 
to the state's/countylB economic w~ll being from the st te of 
Montana. I 

Although HB827 will not begin to mo~t the neeaw of the j 
Ccrt.ified Cc.'1r('unu:l~tj.,~~> of "t.ho st.ab:!, it is at least GI 

t;okal1 d~.rnonf.;trat.ion of the StHte I ~ commitment to the e fort. 

.~ 

1 1,'\Y.'ge the ApPl:opriations COffi'rnitt(-,,~e - ... and the cntir.("; l.e gislatu:r(~ 
~n pass this bill. 
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""':'J~:~' 'i; ; "If. ''', 1 .... ' ..., . ·~:·:T·~ ,II'i i"'::~If~:' 
: ,. (l~HI11:J.lSl-l COi\\MUNITYDEVELOP~ENl"'COR. ·,1 R.!I,:JfjON t 
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3/21/91 

HOU9.~ Appropr..intion~ COl'llln.i tt~1!' 
Francie; R;\1:di1nollv9 
HOlJliiil1 of Rr,.pl·'H:;HI1t.;J1~:i.v''.u; 
gtt'.lto C<tpitt'll 
Halena, MT 59fi20 

Dear chnirmDn Bardanouve, 

': 
'r 

The whitefi:::,h C(.".>mrnul~ity DevelCmment Corpol-ation'f, Bon'rd of 
Direct.ors would 1ik.f~ t:o go on l:ecord in fav"r of HOUf~(~ Bill 
1827. 

The o~rt .. ified communities pr.'oqram is very worth'tlhD.t'l. The 
economic impact on all Montana cOln1nunitie~ rol'lY be 
signj.ficant in the future and this P~opOSQd bill will Bf'sist 
in prCJTIloti. ng lj('%;~ 1 thy c;:olnlnuni t i(:f.; th:rt'.lllgho\lt our ~tt'ta. 

'l'hank you for Bl.lowinq U~ to voice OUr.' :;UPP01:t of lIB #827. 
The Whit~fish community I)evelopment CorrH>r;;;'tl"n will hi;: 
awaiting the fJnal decl!.;ion. 

Sincerely, 

J!(;j~! t~ 
Michael Cnlllns, Pl"Glsidu.nt 
rhe Whitefish community Development corpurat1on 
Board of Directur~ 

cc; Mnry Ellen Connolly 
.1 



An exhibit was submitted for HB 827 on 3/22/91 and 
was included with the minutes for that day as Exhibit 7. 
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